

# **SES COLLEGE SREEKANDAPURAM**

(Accredited by NAAC with 'B+' Grade) Affiliated to Kannur University



Criterion 2 Teaching- Learning and Evaluation

2.1 Student Enrolment and Profile

## 2.1.1 Average Enrolment percentage

Sl No.	<b>Supporting Documents</b>
1	Number of students admitted year wise
2	Number of sanctioned seats year wise
3	Sanction intake from university

1. Parlow

22/6/02



കണ്ണർ സർവ്വകലാശാല

#### (molloco)

ഉന്നത വിഭുശ്യാസ്വങ്ങപ്പിൻറെ 02.05,2023 തീയതിയിലെ ഉത്തരവ് നമ്പർ സ.ഉ .(കൈ) നം.228 / 2023 / HEDN പ്രകാരം കണ്ണൂർ സർവ്വകലാശാലയ്ക്ക് കീഴിലുള്ള വിവിധ സർക്കാർ കോളേജുകളിലെ പ്രോഗ്രാമുകൾക്കും , എയ്ഡഡ് കോളേജുകളിലെ എയ്ഡഡ് പ്രോഗ്രാമുകൾ ക്കും 2023-24 അധ്യയനവർ ഷത്തിലേക്ക് അധിക മാർജിനൽ സീറ്റ് വർധനവ് അനുവദിച്ചുകൊണ്ട് ഉത്തരവ് പുറപ്പെടുവിക്കുന്നു

അക്കാദശിക് എ വിഭാഗം

അക്കാഡ് എ/10122/2022/Misc

തീയതി: 20.06.2023

പരാമർശം:-1. സ.ഉ.(കൈ) നം,228/2023/HEDN തിയതി 2.5.2023

- 2. 30.05.2023 തീയതിയിലെ സിൻഡിക്കേറ്റ് തീരുമാനം ഇനം നമ്പർ 2023.273
- 3. 07.06.2023 തിയതിയിലെ ഇതേ നമ്പർ സർക്കലർ
- 4. (i) ഗവ. ബ്രണ്ണൻ കോട്ടേജ്, ധർമ്മടം (ii) ജി.പി.എം. ഗവ. കോളേജ്, മഞ്ചേശ്വരം (iii) ഗവ. കോളേജ് പെരിഞ്ഞോം (iv) ഗവ. കോളേജ് കാസർഗോഡ് (v) കോപ്പറേറ്റീവ് ആർട്സ് & സയൻസ് കോളേജ്, മാടായി (vi) എസ്.ഇ.എസ് കോളേജ്, ശ്രീകണ്ഠപുരം (vii) മേരി മാതാ ആർട്സ് & സയൻസ് കോളേജ്, മാനന്തവാടി (viii) എൻ.എ.എം കോളേജ്, കറ്റ്വിക്കണ്ടി (ix) നെഹ്റു ആർട്സ് & സയൻസ് കോളേജ്, കാഞ്ഞങ്ങാട് (x) സർ നായ്ദ് കോളേജ്, മുളിപ്പറമ്പ (xi) നിർമലഗിരി കോളേജ്, നിർമലഗിരി (xii) കെ.എം. ഗവ. വിവൻസ് കോളേജ്, പള്ളിക്കുന്ന് (xiii) ഗവ. കോളേജ് മാനന്തവാടി എന്നീ കോളേളുകളിൽനിന്നും ലഭിച്ച അപേക്ഷകൾ
- 5 . സർവകലാശാല ഉത്തരവ് നമ്പർ Acad ,A3/ 394/ MISAC / 2021-22 തിയതി 28-4-2023

#### PROMONO

- ച. മേൽ സൂചന (1) പ്രകാരം സംസ്ഥാനത്തെ മുവൻ സർക്കാർ, എയ്ഡഡ് കോള്ളൂകളിലെ എയ്ഡഡ് കോഴ്റുകൾക്കാം കോട്ടുകളിൽ സ്റ്റാറ്റ്യൂട്ടറി മാക്സിമം പരിധി വരെ വിദ്യാർത്ഥി പ്രവേശനം നടത്തണമെന്നുള്ള സർക്കാർ നിർദേശം ലഭിക്കുകയുണ്ടായി. മേൽ സൂചന (5 ) പ്രകാരം 2023-24 വർഷത്തേക്ക് സർവംകൊഴനലയുടെ കീഴിലിനുള്ള വിവിധ അപിലിയേറ്റ്റഡ് കോളേജ്കൾക്കു വിവിധ പ്രോഗ്രാമുകൾക്ക് വിദ്യാർത്ഥി പ്രവേശനത്തിനായി സീറ്റുകളിൽ മാർജിനൽ ഇന് ക്രീസ് അനുവരിച്ചു നൽകിയിരുന്നു.
- 2. പ്രസ്തുന സർക്കാർ നിർദ്ദേശം നർവ്വകലാശാല സിൻഡിക്കേറ്റ് മാൽ സൂചന (2) പ്രകാരം അംഗീകരിച്ചിട്ടുണ്ട്.
- 3. മേൽ സിൻഡിക്കേറ്റ് തിനുമാനം സർവ്വകലാശാല നടപ്പിലാക്കുകയും, ശൽ സൂചന (3) പ്രകാരം സർവ്വകലാശാലവ്ല് മിൻപ്രൂള് സർക്കാർ എയ്ഡഡ് കോളേജുകളിൽനിന്നും സ്റ്റാറ്റ്യൂട്ടറി പരിധി വരെ സീറ്റുകൾ വർധിപ്പിക്കുന്നതിനായുള്ള അപേക്ഷകൾ ക്ഷണിക്കുകയും ചെയ്യിട്ടുണ്ട്.
- 4. തുടർന്ന്, മേൽസൂചന (4) പ്രകാരം 1.3 കോളേളകളിൽനിന്നും വീവിധ കോഴ്ലകൾക്ക് സീറ്റ് വർധനവിനായുള്ള അപ്പേക്രംഗ് ലഭിക്കുകയുണ്ടായി.
- 5. ഇത്തരത്തിൽ ലഭിച്ച അപേക്ഷകളിൽനിന്നും കോളേളകൾ ആവശ്യപ്പെട്ട പ്രകാരമുള്ള വിവിധ കോഴ്ലകൾക്കളെ അധിക മാർജിനൽ സിറ്റ് വർധാവ് സർവ്വകലാശാല സ്റ്റാറ്റ്യൂട്ടറി പരിധി നിലനിർത്തിക്കൊണ്ട് 2023-24 അധ്യയനവർഷത്തിലേക്ക് അനുവരിച്ചുകൊണ്ട് ബഹം വൈസ്-ചാൻസലർ ഉത്തരവ് നൽകിയിട്ടുണ്ട്.
- 6. ആയതിനാൽ, സീറ്റ് വർധനവിനായി അപേക്ഷിച്ച കോളേളള്ളകിലെ വിവിധ കോഴ്ലകൾക്ക് 2023-24 അധ്യയനവർഷത്തിലേക്ക് പ്രവാദ ചേർത്തിട്ടുള്ള പട്ടിക പ്രകാരം അഡിഷണൽ മാർജിനൽ സീറ്റ് വർധനവ് അനുവരിച്ച് ഉപമേവ് പുറപ്പെട്ടവിക്കുന്നു.

4		00€E00	has unale Fig	് സ്വാദ് ച	സീറ്റുകളുടെ
മം കോളേജിൻറെ	കോഗ്ലിൻറെ പേര്	(മാർജിനൽ	23-10018	വർധനവ്	എണ്ണം
മ്പർപേര്		niĝumoj 202			
		24 അനുവദിച	2		
		ഉൾപ്പെടെ)	108	08	50
	1.ബി എ ഹിസ്റ്ററി	142	08	109	38
31.5 CO33.41.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.	2.6വി എ) ഇംഗ്ലീഷ്	29	AND THE PERSON NAMED IN TH	09	38
31.EC33.31.1.4 20 10.2 10.00	3.ബി എ മലയാളം	29	109	116	145
laighter i	4.ബി.കോം	29	116	102	50
. സയന്തസ കോളേജ്,	5.ബി.ബി.എ	48	105	in the same in the same states were better the same states	25
മാടായി	6.എം.എ ഹിസ്റ്ററി	115	110	10	25
	7.000.0000	115	10	10	60
	് 1.ബി.ബി.എ	29	31	31	aparta francisco de cardo cardo as
	2.60別、定命20	EO	10	10	60
2/ കോളേജ്,		50		work to be a supplied to the s	and the same of th
ത്രികണ്ഠപുരം	1. 601	0.00			45
	ഫങ്ഷണൽ	42	03	03	
නෙකි නාශ					The second section of the second second second
ആർട്സ്	8. 2.ബി.എസ്.സി	35	05	05	40
3. സയൻസ്	മാത്തമാറ്റിക്ല്	130		C. M. Color of the	-
കോളേജ്,	3 ബി.ഫെസ്.സി	00	04	04	40
മാനന്തവാട്	കമ്പൂട്ടർ സയൻ	my 36	1000		
	4.ബി.എസ്.ഫിര	กราสา	<b>C</b> 6	06	30
	and the same of th	ng ka Sadanda, manda 3,148 pangganan ng Kasan maganagkan sabbanda (sa	decreased and the decrease in the 1991 and the		50  (m)20 50
എൻ.എ.എ	no 1. ബി.എ ഇംഗ്ലീ	last 42	18	08	(අදිග්ව)
4. கோதேய்,					പരിധി)
കല്ലിക്കണ്ട്	1.എം.എസ്.സ്	The second secon	103	03	16
	സ്കാറ്റിസ്റ്റിക്സ്	113	100	The second second second	The state of the s
നെഹ്റ	2.എം.എസ്.ന	5.	05	05	16
ആർട്സ്	2.എം.എ.ഗ്.സ് ഫിസിക്സ്	11	00		A APTEC A STATE OF THE PROPERTY AND THE
5. സമ്പൻസ		D 000			20
<b>නො</b> මෙන්	3.50000000	കമ്പൂട്ടര്	04		(സ്റ്റാറ്റൂട്ടറി
കാഞ്ഞെ	താട് സത്തിയസ് & ഒ	രെഷിൻ			പരിധി)
	ലേർണിംഗ്			Contract Contract of the Section of	A STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE
	1.ബി.എസ്.റ	noi 41	09	09	50
	കെമിസ്റ്ററി	41			and the same of th
	2.ബി.എസ്.വ	mil 29	11	11	40
	ഫോസ്ലെറി				50
	3.ബി.എ അ		02	02	50
	4.	ബി.എ			-
1315 1315	ഫങ്ഷണര		02	02	[50 P

	lana mark	Too Alyes		1		
6.	സർ സയ് കോളേജ്,	5. ബി.എ മലയാളം		14	14	50
	തളിപ്പറമ്പ	6. എം.എസ്.സി ബോട്ടണി		05	05	20
		7. എം.എസ്.സി കെമിസ്റ്ററി		05	05	20
		8, എം.എസ്:സി ഫിസിക്സ്	15 Acres 100000	05*	05	20
		9. 000.0000	20	05	05	25
		10. എം.എ അറബിക്	14	06	06	20
7.	നിർമലഗിരി കോളേജ്, നിർമലഗിരി	1.ബി.എസ്.സി ബോട്ടണി	30	08	08	38

7. മേൽ പട്ടിക പ്രകാശുള്ള വർധിപ്പിച്ച സീറ്റുകൾക്ക് അനുന്നുമായി 2023-24 അധ്യയന വർഷത്തിലേക്ക് വിദ്യാർഥിപ്രവേശനം നടത്തുവാൻ ബന്ധപ്പെട്ട സെക്ഷനുകൾ നടപടി സ്വീകരിക്കേണ്ടതാണ്.

8. തദന്തസരണം ഉത്തരവ് പുറപ്പെട്ടവിക്കുന്നു.

ഒപ്പ് /-Narayanadas K ഡെപ്യൂട്ടി രജിന്യാ**ർ(അക്കാഡ്)** രജിസ്കാർക്ക് വേണ്ടി

സ്വീകർത്താവ്: 1 അപേക്കു സമർപ്പിച്ച കോളേജുകളിലെ പ്രിൻസിപ്പൽമാർക്ക് 2.DR, AR II Acad /swo വിഭാഗത്തിന് (പ്രവേശനം നടത്തുന്നതിന്) 3 ഡയറകൂർ IT സെന്റർ

പകർപ്പ്: PA to CE / പരിക്കാവിഭാഗം AR II / III / VIII

ഉത്ത്യാവിൻ പ്രകാരം

നെക്ഷൻ ഓഫിസർ

100





#### (Abstract)

Marginal increase of seats for UG & PG Programmes in Affiliated Colleges for the academic year 2023-2024 - Sanctioned - Orders issued.

#### ACADEMIC A SECTION

Acad, A3/394/MISAC/2021-22

Dated: 28.04.2023

139 2023 Read: 3|5|0 COLLEGE Read:

Read:-1. Minutes of the syndicate meeting held on 30.01.2023 vide item No.2023.050

- 2. Circular No. Acad.A3/394/MISAC/2021-22 dated 13.02.2023 & 08.03.2023
- Requests for Marginal Increase of seats, received from the Principals of various colleges.
- 4. U O No. Acad A3/394/MISAC/2021-22 dated 23.05.2022 & 24.06.2022
- 5. Minutes of the meeting of the Syndicate Sub-Committee (Marginal Increase), dated 24.03.2023.
- 6. Orders of Vice chancellor dated 29-3-2023
- 7. Orders of Registrar dated 26-4-2023

#### ORDER

- 1. The Syndicate, vide paper read (1) above resolved to invite the application for marginal increase of seats from affiliated colleges for the UG & PG programmes for the academic year 2023-24.
- 2.Accordingly, applications for Marginal increase of seats from affiliated colleges for the UG and PG programmes for the academic year 2023-24 were invited vide paper read (2) above.
- Vide paper read (3) above, 51 colleges have requested to grant the Marginal Increase of seats for UG & PG Programmes, offered from the Colleges during the academic year 2023-24.
- 4. Vide paper read (4) above, a Syndicate Sub-committee comprising of Dr.T.P Ashraf (Convenor), Dr. K.T Chandramohanan, Dr. Prasadan.P.K and Sri. Pramod Kumar K.V, was authorised to scrutinize the applications.
- 5. Vide paper read (5) above, the Committee verified the applications for Marginal Increase in seats (UG & PG Courses) for the academic year 2023-2024 and resolved the following:
- (i) To sanction Marginal Increase of seats in all subjects as requested by the Colleges, subject to the Statutory limit (in Govt. Colleges only).
- (ii) To sanction Marginal Increase of 20% of seats in all subjects based on sanctioned strength, subject to the statutory limit in Aided/self financing (including IHRD/Oriental title) colleges based on the applications received from the colleges.
- (iii) If the Marginal Increase of seats sanctioned during the last academic year was higher than 20% of the sanctioned strength, then the Marginal Increase sanctioned during the last academic year as per the Order No. Acad.A3/394/MISAC/2021-22 dated 23,05,2022 & 24,06,2022 shall be retained in the case of Aided colleges (applicable only for aided programmes) only.
- 6.The Vice Chancellor has approved the minutes of the syndicate committee to scrutinize the

15	M Sc Physics	12	05	03	15
16	M Com	15	05	05	20
17	M A Arabic	12	08	02	14

## 1. SES COLLEGE, SREEKANDAPURAM, KANNUR

SI.No	Name of Programmes	Sanctioned strength	Marginal Increase requested	Marginal Increase sanctioned	Total
1	BBA	24	10	05	29
2	B Com Co-operation	40	10	10	50
3	B Com Computer Application (Unaided)	35	20	07	42
4	B C A(Unaided)	25	15	05	30

### 22. CO-OPERATIVE ARTS & SCIENCE COLLEGE, MADAYI, KANNUR

SI.No	Name of Programmes	Sanctioned strength	Marginal Increase requested	Marginal Increase sanctioned	Total
1	B A History	35	07	07	42
2	B A English	24	05	05	29
3	B A Malayalam	24	05	05	29
4	B Sc Mathematics	24	05	05	29
5	B Com	24	05	05	29
6	ВВА	40	08	08	48
7	M A History	10	05	05	15
8	M Com	12	03	03	15

## 23. MARY MATHA ARTS & SCIENCE COLLEGE, MANANTHAVADY, WAYANAD

SI.No	Name of Programmes	Sanctioned strength	Marginal Increase requested	Marginal Increase sanctioned	Total
1	B A Functional English	35	10	07	42
2	B Com with Computer Applications	40	15	15	55
3	B .Sc Zoology	35	10	05	40 (Statutory Maximum)
4	B Sc Computer Science	30	1.0	06	36

#### 51. SHARAF ARTS ANDSCIENCE COLLEGE, KAITHAKKAD, KASARAGOD

SI.No	Name of Programmes	Sanctioned strength	Marginal Increase requested	Marginal Increase sanctioned	Total
1	B Com Computer Application	50	20	10	60
2	BBA (TTM)	50	20	10	60

- 8. The Marginal Increase sanctioned, is subject to reduction by such numbers so as to admit students if any under sports quota where the total intake reaches the maximum as per Statutes.
- There will not be any additional creation of post or batch on account of Marginal Increase and there will be no additional financial commitment either to the Government or to the University.
- 10. The Marginal Increase sanctioned, is purely provisional and valid only for the academic year 2023-2024 (2023 admission) for admission of students in the courses specified. The increase should not be construed as permanent addition to the sanctioned intake. The total intake should be within the limit as per the Statutes.
- 11. The admission to the increased intake should be made strictly adhering to the admission rules prescribed by the University for filling up the original seats.
- 12. Orders are issued accordingly.

Sd/-

Narayanadas K
DEPUTY REGISTRAR (ACAD)
For REGISTRAR

To:

- 1.The Principals concerned (via E-mail)
- 2. AR II (Academic).
- 3. Single Window Admission Cell
- 4. Academic 'D' Section

Copy To: 1. PS to VC, PA to PVC, PA to R, PA to CE

- 2. DR/ARI/ARII (Acad) ,AR II/III/VIII- Exam/ Acad C
- 3. Computer Programmer/SF/DF/FC

Forwarded / By Order

SECTION OFFICER

3



PROSPECTUS FOR ADMISSION TO THE UG DEGREE PROGRAMMES UNDER CHOICE BASED CREDIT AND SEMESTER (OUTCOME BASED EDUCATION) SYSTEM IN THE COLLEGES AFFILIATED TO THE KANNUR UNIVERSITY FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2023-24

[Notification No SWC/SWC II/ 6786/2023 Dated 25.05.2023]

2023
Kannur University
www.admission.kannuruniversity.ac.in
email: ugsws@kannuruniv.ac.n

## **Prospectus –UG Admission 2023-24**

### **CONTENTS**

Sl No.	Description	Item No.	Page No.
1	Introduction	1	3
2	General information	2	3
3	Programmes, institutions and seats	3	4
4	Reservation of seats	4	5
5	Mandatory reservation	4.1.1	5
6	Rules for admission of students to various UG	5	13
	Degree programme in affiliated Colleges		
7	Eligibility of admission	5.2	14
8	Eligibility for each course	6	15
9	Fee to be remitted to the University	6.5	22
10	Documents to be submitted at the time of admission	7	23
11	Verification of documents	8	24
12	Special Instructions	9	24
13	List of colleges and programmes	Annexure I	26
14	List of Scheduled Castes (SC)	Annexure	41
		II(a)	
15	List of Scheduled Tribes (ST)	Annexure	42
		II(b)	
16	List of Other Eligible Communities (OEC)	Annexure	43
		II(c)	
17	List of Socially and Educationally Backward	Annexure	44
	Communities (SEBC)	II(d)	
1.0	7160		1.5
18	List of Communities selected for OEC educational	Annexure	47
10	assistance	II(e)	40
19	Undertaking towards Anti - Ragging	Annexure III	48
20	Format of certificate to be produced by the applicant	Annexure IV	49
	belonging to Anthyodaya Anna Yojana (AAY) and		
21	Priority House Hold (PHH) category	A 3.7	50
21	Format of the income and assets certificate for	Annexure V	50
	Economically Weaker		
- 22	Sections (EWSs) in General Category	A 377	F 1
22	Undertaking towards Anti –Dowry	Annexure VI	51



#### KANNUR UNIVERSITY

PROSPECTUS FOR ADMISSION TO THE UG DEGREE PROGRAMMES UNDER CHOICE BASED CREDITAND SEMESTER (OUTCOME BASED EDUCATION) SYSTEM IN THE COLLEGES AFFILIATED TO THE KANNUR UNIVERSITY FORTHE ACADEMIC YEAR 2023-24

#### 1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1. Prospectus for admission to the Under Graduate **Degree Programme under Choice Based**Credit and Semester (Outcome Based Education) system in Government/Aided / Self Financing Affiliated Colleges for the academic year 2023-24 as approved by the Kannur University is published. It contains general information and rules relating to the admission under Choice Based Credit and Semester (OBE) Degree Programmes in Govt./Aided/Self Financing Affiliated Colleges of the University.
- **1.2.** The conduct of the University UG programmes shall be governed by the regulations in force with effect from 2019 admission
- **1.3.** Admissions to the seats to be filled by the University for the Under Graduate Degree Programmes (except those specifically mentioned) are regulated on the basis of the marks/grade points obtained in the qualifying examination. The details of seats to which admissions are made through the rank list prepared accordingly are contained in the relevant paragraphs. (Clause 4.1).
- 1.4. As per Kannur University Statute, First statutes 1998 'no student shall be admitted to any course of instruction in the Colleges in anticipation of Affiliation'.
- 1.5. The prospectus issued by the University during the previous years for admission to Under Graduate Degree Programmes is not valid for the year 2023-2024. The prospectus is subject to modification/addition/deletion as may be deemed necessary by the University. The applicants are requested to visit the website www.admission.kannuruniversity.ac.in for Notification and announcement.

#### 2. GENERAL INFORMATION

Admission to the UG Degree Programme under Choice Based Credit and Semester (OBE) system in the Arts and Science Colleges affiliated to the Kannur University will be made on the basis of Online Centralized Allotment. The Online allotment process will provide the candidates with an opportunity of obtaining admission to any of the Colleges/Programmes of the University of his/her choice on the basis of merit.

Any candidate who desires to obtain admission under the Kannur University for the Degree programme should compulsorily register through online before the closure of registration, irrespective of the Category (General /SEBC/ EWS/ SC/ST/ Community /Management / Candidates from Union Territory of Lakshadweep/Jammu and Kashmir/Persons With Disabilities/ widows /wards of Armed Forces Personnel, killed or disabled in action during peace time/ Sports etc.) to which he/she belongs.

The allotment of the candidates to the various Programmes and Colleges will be on the basis of merit strictly following the rules and regulations regarding reservation. The marks at the Plus Two/Higher Secondary level would be the basic criteria for admission to the Degree Programme. The students who seek admission in Sports/Community/Management Quota should register through online and submit a copy of the print out to the concerned colleges with a request.

The University will not be conducting online centralized allotment for the following Degree Programmes and those candidates who wish to apply for the same need to apply directly to the colleges concerned as and when the applications are invited.( In

#### such cases mentioned below).

- a) B.A. Afsal-Ul-Ulama, B.Com. Computer Application(For Hearing impaired) at Marthoma College for the Hearing Impaired, Cherkala, Kasaragod, and UG programmes at PKKM College of Applied Science, Mananthawady are exempted from the CAP. The students should directly contact the college for admission with relevant certificates.
- b). Candidates seeking admission on passing **SAY** examination during the current Academic year can register online before the supplementary allotment. They will be considered in the supplementary allotment.

#### 2.1 Authority to prescribe qualification for admission to the various courses of studies.

As per Sub-Section (v) and (vi) of Section 27 of the Kannur University Act, 1996, the Academic Council shall have the power to prescribe qualifications for admission of students to the various courses of study (and to the Examinations) and the conditions under which exemptions shall be granted, and to make provision for the admission of students to the various courses of studies on the basis of merit in order to maintain the standards of education.

## 2.2 Agreement for Direct Payment -Relevant provisions for admission to the various courses in aided colleges.

Article 18 of the Agreement for Direct Payment entered into between the Government and The Educational Agencies of Private Colleges stipulates that all future admission of Students to the private affiliated colleges shall be on the following basis:

- a) Twenty percent of the total number of seats in each college shall be reserved for students belonging to the Scheduled Castes and Scheduled Tribes. Those seats which cannot be filled on this basis shall be filled on the basis of merit from among backward minority communities, in the case of colleges run by backward minority communities and by OEC, in all other cases.
- b) \*Ten/Twenty\*\* percent of the seats shall be reserved for the candidates belonging to the community to which the college belongs. These seats will be filled strictly on the basis of merit from among the students of the said community.
- c) \*Fifty/Forty\*\* percent of the seats will be filled by open selection on the basis of merit.
- d) The remaining seats will be filled by the Educational Agency by candidates of their choice.

<u>Note:</u> \* This will apply to colleges run by educational agencies belonging to Forward Community Colleges

\*\*This will apply to colleges run by educational agencies belonging Backward Community Colleges

2.3 Age limit: There is no upper age limit for admission to the UG Programme.

#### 3 PROGRAMMES, INSTITUTIONS AND SEATS

- 3.1 Details of the Programme and Duration: The Programme leads to Bachelors Degree in the relevant subject. Each Programme extends for a period of Six semesters (Three years). The Programme of study shall be by regular attendance for the requisite number of lectures, practical training and other means. All UG Programmes shall be completed within the maximum period of 6 Years
- **3.2 Institutions and Subjects for the UG Degree Programme:** The List of Colleges affiliated to the Kannur University and the subjects offered in each institution are given as **Annexure I**, of the Prospectus.
- **3.3 Categorization of Seats:** Seats available in Govt./Aided/Self Financing Affiliated Colleges are mainly classified as Merit Seats, Community Seats, Management Seats and Reservation

Seats.

- a) Merit Seats: The seats that are filled by the University in Government/Aided/Self -Financing Affiliated Colleges purely on the basis of merit are classified as 'Merit Seats.
- b) Community Seats: The seats in Aided Colleges that are filled by the college concerned, from among the candidates who belong to the community of the Management that runs the college, on the basis of merit among their community candidates, are classified as Community seats.
- c) Management Seats: The seats in Aided and Self-Financing Affiliated Colleges that are filled by the Managements concerned are classified as 'Management Seats.
- **d).Reservation Seats**: The seats in Government/Aided/Self Financing Affiliated Colleges, which are earmarked for SC/ST/SEBC/EWS/PWBD /Transgender persons/ Sports persons, are classified as 'Reservation Seats'.

#### 4 RESERVATION OF SEATS

A candidate can claim only one benefit at a time as per the choice of the candidate for a particular purpose.

- **4.1 Types of Reservation:** Seats will be reserved for the following categories in Government, Aided and Self Financing Affiliated Colleges for various UG Programmes.
  - 1) Mandatory Reservation.
  - 2) Reservation for Persons with Benchmark Disability (PWBD)
  - 3) Reservation for Transgender Persons
  - 4) Special Reservation and
  - 5) Reservation for Nominees

#### 4.1.1 Mandatory Reservation

a). Government Colleges

Sl No.	Seat Reservation	% of Reservation
I	Open Quota (On the basis of merit)	60
II	Socially and Educationally backward Class (SEBC) (a) Ezhazva/Thiyya/Billava (ETB) -8% (b) Muslim (MU) -7% (c) Latin Catholic and Anglo Indian (LC&AI) -1% (d) Other Backward Christian (OBX) -1% (e) Other Backward Hindu (OBH)-3%	20
III	** Scheduled Castes/ Scheduled Tribes [Scheduled Castes-15% Scheduled Tribes -5%]	20
IV	*Economically Weaker Sections (EWS)	10

<sup>\*\*</sup> In regard to Wayanad District, it is 15% for ST and 5% for SC as per Govt. Order.

<sup>\*</sup> Candidates who enjoy Community Reservation under the category SEBC& SC/ST who have BPL endorsement in the Ration Card are NOT eligible for EWS reservation. Only the candidates belonging to Economically weaker section which does not belong to SC/ST or other backward classes as per reservation rule are eligible for EWS reservation. Such candidates shall produce either of the certificates from the Village Officer namely "The applicant belonging to Anthyodaya Anna Yojana (AAY) And Priority House Hold (PHH) category"-( Annexure IV) or "The Income and Assets

certificate for Economically Weaker Sections (EWS)"-(Annexure V)	

**Note**: (a) For obtaining SEBC reservation, Non Creamy Layer Certificate should be produced.

(b) The creation of additional seats in Government colleges shall not incur any additional financial commitment either to Government or to the University..

#### (b) Affiliated Aided Colleges:

1.

		Forward	Forward Minority	Backward	Backward Minority	Others (run by
Sl	Seat	Community	Community	Community	Community	educational
No	Reservation	College	College	College	College	societies)
I	Open Quota	50 %	50 %	40 %	40 %	60 %
	**Scheduled					
II	Caste	15 %	15 %	15 %	15 %	15 %
	**Scheduled					
III	Tribe	05 %	05 %	05 %	05 %	05 %
	Community					Not
IV	Quota	10 %	10 %	20 %	20 %	applicable
V	*EWS	10%	-	10%	-	10 %
VI	The remaining seats (20%), after filling items (1) to (IV), will be filled by the educational agency (i.e. Management) by candidates of its own choice. The academic eligibility of such candidates shall be same as prescribed for other candidates. The					

<u>Note:</u> The seats under community quota in Aided Colleges will be filled by the concerned Management on the basis of merit and on the basis of community certificate issued by the Revenue Authorities/Parish Priest/any other Competent Authority.

Applicants claiming admission under Community quota in Aided Colleges shall belong to the community of the Management which runs the college. They will have to produce any document to prove community/caste/non creamy layer certificate from village officer at the time of admission, to prove their claim.

(c) **Self-Financing /Govt. Cost sharing institutions(IHRD Colleges) Affiliated Colleges**: In Self-financing colleges/Self-financing programmes conducted in Aided colleges, 50 % of the total seats shall be filled by the management from among candidates of their choice provided they satisfy the eligibility conditions. The remaining seats (50%) will be distributed and filled as detailed below:

Distribution of 50% seats ear marked under Merit category	% of Reservation
Open Quota	65%
Scheduled Caste	8
Scheduled Tribe	2
Ezhava/Thiyya/Billava	9

Muslims	8
Latin catholic and Anglo Indians	2
Other Backward Christians	1
Other Backward Hindus	5
*EWS	10

## Mode of admission under Management Quota in Aided, Govt. Cost sharing institutions(IHRD Colleges) and Self Financing Colleges

- 1. The candidates seeking admission to the Management quota seats in Aided, Govt. Cost sharing institutions and Self-financing colleges should register online.
- 2. There is no centralized allotment for seats ear marked under Management Quota. Candidates should contact the colleges where the candidate intends to take admission and submit the printout of the online registration application form to the colleges concerned.
- 3. After closure of registration for the centralized allotment process, registration exclusively for Management quota seats will be open. The candidates seeking admission under Management Quota alone can apply till the closure of admission.
- 4. It may be noted that the candidates who have submitted their online application through the Management Quota link will not be considered for the allotment process.
- 5. If a candidate has already registered for centralized allotment process, it is sufficient for admission under Management Quota also. There is no need of separate registration under Management Quota.

Note: The fee structure of the Govt. Cost sharing institutions and Self-financing Colleges is higher than that of Govt. /Aided Colleges

\*EWS reservation of 10% shall be additionally created over and above the total strength of seats for all programmes in all institutions which do not have minority status

Note: EWS reservation will be subject to orders issued by the Govt. from time to time.

## CLAIMS FOR MANDATORY RESERVATION AND CERTIFICATES TO BE PRODUCED

- (i) Claims for Mandatory Reservations must be made by a candidate at the time of submission of online application. Candidates should mention their claim in the **relevant columns** in the Personal and Academic Data Sheet. They should also satisfy the eligibility conditions as per the Prospectus, at the time of online registration.
- (ii)Candidates should produce all original documents to prove their claims made in the online application form, at the time of admission, before the Principal. The claims that are not mentioned at the time of online submission of application will not be entertained even if supporting evidences are produced later on. The claims for mandatory reservation, once made, cannot be altered by the candidate under any circumstances.
- (iii) Only candidates belonging to "Keralite" category, are eligible for claiming seats under Mandatory and Special reservation quota unless otherwise specified in the Prospectus.

## <u>Claim for Community reservation under 'Socially and Educationally Backward Classes' (SEBC):</u>

Reservation of seats to the Socially and Educationally backward Classes will be in accordance with the provisions contained in G.O. (P) 208/66/Edn. dated 2.5.1966, as amended from time to time.

(a) As per G.O. (Ms) No.02/2017, Backward Community Development, dated 08/03/2017, candidates belonging to Socially and Educationally Backward Classes under

NON CREAMY LAYER category are eligible for reservation under this category. Non creamy layer certificate is obtained from Village officer concerned. *The validity of the non-creamy layer certificate is one year*.

The candidates belonging to the Communities included in the SEBC list (as detailed in **Annexure II(d))** alone will be eligible for the benefit of reservation under this category. The seats un availed by SEBC category candidates will be allotted under Open Quota.

#### Claim for Reservation under Scheduled Castes/Scheduled Tribes quota (SC/ST)

(a) Candidates claiming reservation under Scheduled Castes/ Scheduled Tribes quota should obtain the caste/community certificate from the Village Officer / Tahsildar. Candidates belonging to SC/ST communities allotted against merit seats or against the seats reserved for them are exempted from payment of fee at the time of admission. *The validity of the SC/ST certificate is three year*.

(SC/ST list is given in Annexure II (a) & II (b))

The seats unavailed by the SC candidates will go to ST candidates and vice versa.

Warning: Those who produce false SC/ST Certificate for claiming reservation under SC/ST quota shall be liable for punishment as per rules.

#### (b) Claim of OEC candidates against the un-availed seats of SC/ST candidates:

Other Eligible Community (OEC) candidates are eligible for un-availed seats, if any, under SC/ST quota. The communities listed in the Annexure(II(c)) only are eligible for such un-availed seats, if any, under SC/ST quota.(G.O.(Ms)No.14/2017/BCDD dated 02.08.2017). The candidate should furnish any document to prove their community and noncreamy layer certificate obtained from the Village Officer/ Tahsildar concerned, at the time admission.

Converted Christians do not come under the SC/ST category. They belong to OEC category.

#### (c) Claim for fee concession to OEC candidates:

Candidates belonging to Other Eligible Communities are exempted from payment of fee at the time of admission to UG Degree Programme under Government/Community quota irrespective of annual family income as per G.O (MS) No. 36/07/SCSTDD, dated: 03.07.2007. They should produce any document to prove their community. (the communities listed in the **Annexure II(c))** 

#### (d) Claim for fee concession to the candidates who get OEC educational assistance:

As per the G.O.(Ms) 10/2014/BCDD dated 23.05.2014, 30 communities from state OBC list are selected for OEC educational assistance subject to a maximum of Rs. 6 Lakh annual income. (G.O (MS) No.03/2018/BCDD) dated 09.04.2018 (Communities listed in **Annexure II(e)).** They should provide any document to prove their community and Income Certificates from the Village Officer at the time of admission. (The validity of income certificate of OEC community is one year.)

#### Claims for Reservation under Economically Weaker Sections (EWS) in General Category

Candidates who enjoy Communal Reservation such as SEBC, SC/ST are NOT eligible for EWS reservation. Only the candidates belonging to Economically weaker section which does not belong to SC/ST or other backward classes as per

reservation rule are eligible for EWS reservation. Communities who are economically backward are eligible for EWS Reservation. Such candidates must produce either of the certificates from the Village Officer namely "The applicant belonging to Anthyodaya Anna Yojana (AAY) and Priority House Hold (PHH) category"- (Annexure IV) or "The Income and Assets certificate for Economically Weaker Sections (EWS) in General Category (Annexure V).

#### OTHER GENERAL RULES FOR MANDATORY RESERVATION

#### General Rules for conversion of vacant seats

The seats un-availed by the SC candidates will go to ST candidate and vice versa. If sufficient candidates are not available for filling the seats reserved for SC/ST candidates, the same will be notified in the media and a separate allotment for SC/ST candidates will be made by the University. However, even after this, if SC/ST seats remains vacant such seats shall be filled as detailed below.

#### Government/Aided Colleges except Colleges run by Backward Minority Communities:

The unfilled seats shall be filled up from the candidates belonging to OEC(Annexure II(c )), and in their absence candidates belonging to SEBC.

If sufficient candidates are not available for filling the seats reserved for SEBC, the seats that remain unfilled will be converted to the General Merit Quota.

**Aided Colleges run by Backward Minority Communities**: The unfilled seats shall be filled on the basis of the merit as per the rank list from among the applicants of backward minority community, which runs the college. If seats still remain unfilled, it will be filled up from candidates belonging to OEC (Annexure II(c)) and in their absence, candidates belonging to SEBC. The seats that further remain unfilled will go to the open quota.

#### **4.1.2** Reservation for Persons with Benchmark Disability (PWBD):

(i) 5% of the total seats, over and above the sanctioned strength will be set apart exclusively for persons with benchmark disabilities in each programme.

As per Clause 2(r), Chapter I of The Rights of Persons with Disabilities Act, 2016, 'Person with benchmark disability' means a person suffering from not less than 40% of a specified disability where specified disability has not been defined in measurable terms and includes a person with disability where specified disability has been defined in measurable terms, as certified by the certifying authority. Candidates seeking admission under PWBD category should submit the 'Certificate of disability' (permanent), by the District Medical Board or bodies of higher status, certifying the degree of percentage of disability. Based on the details furnished in the online application, candidates will be provisionally included under the 'Persons with Benchmark Disability' category.

(ii) Maximum of three seats have been reserved in Govt./aided Colleges for the admission of candidates with autism/ intellectual disability/ specific learning disability/ mental illness(considering all these four categories as one unit) by creating additional seats over and above the sanctioned strength in all programmes

Note: The selection of candidates under this category will be based on the rank in the inter-semerit list and physical suitability and not on the basis of the degree of disability.

No reservation of seat is allowed for Blind candidates for Science subjects.

#### 4.1.3 Reservation for Transgender Persons

Two seats shall be created over and above the sanctioned strength in all programmes in affiliated Arts & Science Colleges exclusively for admitting Transgender students.

(G.O.(Ms)No.153/2018 HEdn dated 03.07.2018). Such candidates should submit transgender identity card issued by the State Government at the time of admission. (G.O. (Ms.) No. 295/2021/HEDN dated 07/07/2021).

#### 4.1.4 SPECIAL RESERVATION Sportsperson

- i. Two seats in each U.G. Programme will be reserved for candidates with outstanding records in sports and games. The seats will be allotted by creating additional seats over and above the sanctioned strength. If eligible sports persons are not available the unfilled seats should be kept vacant.
- ii. Criteria for sanctioning additional seats for outstanding sportspersons for UG admission
  - a) Additional seats shall be sanctioned within the statutory limit.
  - b) The recommendation for the same from the concerned college Principal shall be verified and recommended by the Director of Physical Education, Kannur University
  - c) The minimum achievement for additional seats shall be as per Sl. No. 20 of the Sports Quota norms of Kannur University (i.e., Representing the Zone/Revenue District Sports School/ Sports Hostel/ School in the Kerala State School Championships and Winning a Medal)

NORMS FOR ADMISSION TO UG COURSE UNDER SPORTS QUOTA

Sl No.	Achievements	Marks
1	Representing India in approved World Championships/ Olympics and Winning medal.	
2	Representing India in approved World Championships/ Olympics	95
3	Representing India in Common Wealth Games/ Asian Games/ Asian Championship etc. and winning medal.	90
4	Representing India in Common Wealth Games/ Asian Games/ Asian Championship etc.	85
5	Representing India in World School Games World University games and Winning a medal.	80
6	Representing India in Regional Championship such as SAF Games and Winning a medal.	
7	Representing India in World School/ World University games / Regional Championship like SAF Games	
8	Representing Kerala State in National Championships for Senior/ Junior/ Youth and Winning a medal	
9	Representing a University in All India Inter University competition	
10	Representing Kerala State/ Combined CBSE/ICSE/ Navodaya/  Kendriya Vidyalaya Team in all India School Games and Winning  Medal	
11	Representing Kerala State in South Zone Championships for Senior/Junior/Youth and Winning Medal	
12	Representing Kerala State in Senior section in South Zone	
13	Representing Kerala State in Junior/Youth section section in South Zone Championships/National Championship	46

14	Representing Kerala State in All India School Games (organized by SGFI)	
15	Representing University in Inter University Championship (Zone /All India)	
16	Representing District in Inter- District Championship for Seniors and Winning a Medal	40
17	Representing combined (All India) Navodaya/ KendriyaVidyalaya /CBSE/ ICSE team at the National School Games (SGFI participation)	
18	Representing State in all India Rural Sports/ Women's Sports and Winning a Medal.	36
19	Representing District in Inter- District Championships for Juniors/ Youth and Winning a Medal.	
Representing the Zone/Revenue District/ Sports School/ Sports  Hostel/ School in the Kerala State School Championships and Winning a Medal.		32
Representing a college in the Inter Collegiate championsl winning a medal		30
22	Representing State in all India Rural Sports/ Women's Sports.	28
23	Winning a Medal in the National level/Inter school/ Inter region Championships of the CBSE/ ICSE/ ISC/ Navodaya/KendriyaVidyalaya Championships	26
24	Representing Revenue District in the State/Zonal Championships for Senior/Junior/Youth / State Schools Games	
Winning a place in the Revenue District Championship for Senior/Junior/Youth / Schools Games/Regional clusters for KendriyaVidyalaya/Navodaya/CBSE and State Championship.		22

- Minimum achievements for UG admission under Sports Quota will be a place in the Revenue District competition (22 marks).
- II and III positions are included as criteria for Sports Quota admissions in U.G. courses.

#### **Explanations**

- 1. Achievements in those sports disciplines approved by Association of Indian Universities only will be considered for Sports Quota Admissions.
- 2. Priority shall be given while preparing rank list for those events in which Kannur University conducts inter collegiate competitions.
- 3. Approved World Competitions means the Competitions organized by the International Apex Bodies of the concerned discipline and in which the national Teams are sponsored by the National Apex Bodies of the concerned discipline and in which the National teams are sponsored by the National Apex Bodies and cleared by Sports Authority of India/Government of India.
- 4. The National Championship means the Championships conducted by the National Apex Bodies of the concerned discipline. District Competition means revenue district competition conducted by district association in respective sports, regional competitions means competition organized by KV/Navodaya/CBSE in the regional basis.
- 5. Games/ Events mean a game/ event in which individual performs alone.
- 6. When a candidate has number of achievement in a sports / different discipline his/ her best achievement will be taken into consideration.

- 7. The sports achievements in last four years shall be considered for Sports Quota admissions of UG courses for this academic year 2023-24.
- 8. All competitions where an upper age limit is fixed (Youth/ Junior/ Sub-Junior) would be treated as junior event provided it is not classified as senior event by the concerned National Federation.
- 9. Priority will be given for students having achievements in senior level competitions
- 10. When there is tie in the rank/mark the following criteria will be applied to break the tie:
  - (a) Priority will be given as per of their order of merit i.e.; 1<sup>st</sup>, 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> place respectively.
  - (b) If the tie still remains those with a more number of achievements in the same level will be placed above the others. (more number of I places, more number of II places and so on.)
  - (c) If the ties still remains the next best achievement as per the order merit will be considered.
  - (d) If the tie is not broken by the above method the person having the achievements during the year closer to the selection will be given higher rank.
  - (e) Individual achievements will be ranked above team achievements.
  - (f) A new record is created; he/she will be given priority.
  - (g) If a tie cannot be broken by any of the above mentioned sports achievements, the marks obtained in the qualifying examination will be considered for breaking the tie.

#### NOTE:

The Sports Quota candidates should also register through online before the closure of registration date. The student should submit printout of the application (along with copies of sports certificates) to the Principal of the concerned college with a request. The Principal thereafter, with the help of Physical Education Department of the college will prepare a rank list as per the University norms. The rank list should be published in the college notice board for student's redressal for a minimum of three days for the final publication of the rank list.

If vacancies arise due to discontinuation of candidates under Sports quota, the next eligible candidate in the Rank List (Sports quota) shall be admitted. In case there is no next eligible candidate, the unfilled seat shall be kept vacant.

The List of sports disciplines considered for Sports Quota Admission is given below.

Sl No.	Event	
1	ARCHERY	
2	ATHLETICS	
3	BADMINTON	
4	BALL BADMINTON	
5	BASKETBALL	
6	BEST PHYSIQUE(MEN ONLY)	
7	BOXING (MEN ONLY)	
8	CHESS	
9	CRICKET	
10	CROSS COUNTRY	
11	FENCING	
12	FOOTBALL	
13	GYMNASTICS	
14	HANDBALL	
15	HOCKEY	

16	JUDO
17	KABADDI
18	KALARIPAYATTU
19	KHO-KHO
20	POWER LIFTING
21	SOFTBALL
22	SWIMMING
23	TABLE TENNIS
24	TEAK WONDO
25	TENNIS
26	TUG OF WAR
27	VOLLYBALL
28	WEIGHT LIFTING
29	WRESTLING
30	YOGASANA
31	OTHERS*

<sup>\*-</sup>Only in the lack of applicants with the sports items listed in the above table, 'others' can be considered for admission with valid documents in sports achievements.

#### 4.1.4. Reservation for Nominees

#### i)Reservation for Candidates from Union Territory of Lakshadweep.

An additional seat shall be created for each UG Degree Programme (wherever necessary) in all Affiliated Colleges, exclusively for the purpose of accommodating students sponsored by the Union Territory of Lakshadweep. This seat shall not be filled up by other candidates.

## ii) Concession for Wards of Kashmiri Migrants and Kashmiri Pandit/ Kashmiri Hindu families (Non-migrants) living in Kashmir valley

The following relevant concessions are applicable for wards of Kashmiri Migrants and Kashmiri Pandit/ Kashmiri Hindu families (Non-migrants) living in Kashmir valley for admission to the UG courses in all Affiliated Arts & Science Colleges.

Relaxation in cut off percentage up to 10% subject to minimum eligibility requirement.
Increase in intake capacity up to 5% course wise.
Waiving of domicile requirements for Kashmiri Migrants only. Kashmiri Pandits / Kashmiri
Hindu families (Non-migrants) living in the Kashmir valley need domicile certificate.

#### iii) Reservation for Candidates from Jammu and Kashmir.

Two seats shall be created over and above the sanctioned strength to accommodate candidates belonging to Jammu &Kashmir for admission to UG programmes in the Affiliated Colleges.

#### iv) Reservation for Kannada Linguistic Minority (KLM).

5% seats have been reserved for the students belonging to the following Linguistic Minority group in Govt. Colleges as detailed below as per order no. G.O. (Ms.) No. 148/96/H.Edn. dated 1st August 1996. The seats will be additionally created over and above the sanctioned seats in all programmes

- 1. Government college, Manjeswaram Kannada Linguistic Minority
- 2. Government college, Kasaragod Kannada Linguistic Minority

If there is no eligible candidate for the admission to KLM reservation, the unfilled seats shall be kept vacant.

v) Reservation for Urdu Linguistic Minority (ULM)

2% seats have been reserved for the students belonging to Urdu Linguistic Minority group in Govt. Colleges as detailed below as per order no. G.O. (Ms.) No. 167/67/Edn. dated 15/04/1967

The seats will be additionally created over and above the sanctioned seats in all programmes.

1. Government Brennen College, Thalassery.

In the absence of those who have studied Urdu as second language in higher secondary, those who have studied Urdu in SSLC will be considered for admission. If there is no eligible candidate for admission to ULM reservation, the unfilled seats shall be kept vacant.

## vi) Reservation of seats for the widows /wards of Armed Forces of Personnel, killed/disabled in action during peace time.

Additional seats over and above the sanctioned strength may be created as and when required for the widows /wards of Armed Forces Personnel, killed or disabled in action during peace time, in Central /State Universities /Autonomous/ Professional / Non-Professional Institutions under the purview of Ministry of Human Resource Development as per UGC policy. (Applicable to Army/Navy/Airforce only. Not applicable to paramilitary forces/CAPF/GREF/Coast Guard etc.). Certificates in proof of claim with supporting documents to be produced at the time of admission.

## 5. RULES FOR ADMISSION OF STUDENTS TO VARIOUS UG DEGREE PROGRAMME IN AFFILIATED COLLEGES

**5.1. Assessment of Merit:** Except when otherwise provided, the merit of a candidate will be assessed on the basis of the marks obtained by the candidate in the qualifying examinations for admission to the particular programmes, subject to such criteria as may be prescribed by the University. In assessing merit, marks will be awarded for extracurricular activities like sports, NCC, NSS,SPC etc. of the students. These marks will be added to the marks obtained for the qualifying examination for preparing the rank list.

#### 5.1.1. Weightage:-

- 1. The candidates who have attended NSS/NCC/SPC/ during the period of the qualifying examinations ie, plus two only will be eligible for the bonus mark. The Certificate issued by the Director of NSS/NCC only will be considered for bonus mark in respect of NSS/NCC candidates.
- 2. The candidates who got Rajyamudra/ Nanmamudra certificate in Scouts/ Guides/ Ranger/ Rower in higher secondary level are eligible for bonus marks of 15. *Note:*
- a) In respect of NCC applicants, the bonus marks will be awarded, on the basis of N.C.C. Certificates signed by the Director and issued by the Directorate of N.C.C., to the candidates who have secured at least 75% of attendance after having participated in its activities during the course of study immediately preceding the Programme for which admission is sought.
- b) For awarding bonus marks to N.S.S. Participants, the basis will be N.S.S. Certificates signed by the Competent Authority.
- c) For awarding bonus mark to SPC, the certificate signed by the Competent Authority shall be submitted.
- d) The benefit of bonus marks (15 marks) for purposes of admission can be earned by the candidates only under any one category (N.S.S./N.C.C./S.P.C./Scouts/ Guides/ Ranger/ Rower). An additional weightage of 5or 10 marks will be awarded to NCC cadets holding B or C Certificates respectively.
- e) The weightage of bonus marks shall be added to the marks scored by the candidate either to

make him/her eligible for admission to a Programme or for ranking purposes to those who are otherwise eligible for admission. In the case of candidates who get the eligibility by this bonus marks, their ranking mark will be the sum of scored marks and the bonus marks.

Note: Weightage mark will be subject to the decision of Syndicate

#### g) Ex-Servicemen & their dependants

A weightage of 15 marks will be given to the ex-servicemen and widows and children of Jawans and Ex-servicemen for admission (Applicable to Army/Navy/Air force only. Not applicable to paramilitary forces/CAPF/GREF/Coast Guard etc.). Certificates in proof of claim with supporting documents to be produced at the time of admission.

5.1.2. The Candidates who have passed qualifying exam under CISCE or any other boards which have more than three electives will have to submit more than one application with different electives, in case they wish to seek admission for all the electives they have studied.

For example a candidate who chooses Mathematics as elective should compulsorily enter the marks of Mathematics plus the marks of any other two electives as per their choice of that stream. This is applicable for all other subjects.

Such candidates will have to submit separate applications with separate registration fee.

#### 5.2. ELIGIBILITY FOR ADMISSION

5.2.1. Notwithstanding anything contained in the Statutes, the selection of students in Government colleges shall be governed by the rules prescribed by the Government from time to time with the concurrence of the University in respect of such admissions.

"A pass in Higher Secondary Examination/Vocational Higher Secondary Examination of the Government of Kerala or an Examination accepted by the Academic Council of the university as equivalent thereto".

N.B. For subjects which are not being offered at the qualifying Examination level, the marks of related subject or subjects, knowledge of which is essential for the study of the subject proposed to be chosen for the UG Degree Programme, shall be added to the total marks for the purpose of ranking.

#### 6 Eligibility for each course

A. UG Programmes under the Faculty of Science

No	Name of the	Eligibility for admission	Calculation of Index marks
	Programme	· ·	
1	Mathematics	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	for Mathematics
		Mathematics as one of the subjects under	
		science stream	
2	Physics	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	for Physics
		Physics as one of the subjects	
3	Chemistry	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	for Chemistry

		Chemistry as one of the subjects.	
4	Zoology	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	for Biology
		Biology as one of the subjects.	
5	Botany	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	for Biology
		Biology as one of the subjects	Tot Blology
6	Geology	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination +15% of marks
		the University as equivalent thereto with	obtained for Geology as
		any one of the following subjects. Physics,	weightage for those who have
			studied Geology
		Chemistry, Mathematics, Geology or Statistics	studied Geology
7	Geography	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
,	Geography		
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	
8	Home Science	the University as equivalent thereto.	Geography
8	Home Science	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination +20% of marks
		the University as equivalent thereto with	for Home Science
		Biology & Chemistry.	
9	Statistics	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination +Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	in Mathematics.
		Mathematics as one of the subjects under	
		science stream.	
10	Polymer	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
	Chemistry	of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination +Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	for Chemistry
		Chemistry as one of the subjects.	
11	Biochemistry	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	for Chemistry + Marks
		Chemistry & Biology	secured for Biology
12	Psychology	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination +Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto.	for Psychology
13	Microbiology	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
	- 6,7	of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination +Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	for Biology
		Biology as one of the subjects.	201053
14	Plant Science	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying
	Tant Science	of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination +Marks secured
		the University as equivalent thereto with	
		_	for Biology
15	Forestry	Biology as one of the subjects	Total montes of the condition
13	Forestry	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying

		of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects.	examination + Marks for Biology
16	Bio Informatics	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects under science stream.	Total marks of the qualifying examination + Marks for Biology
17	Biotechnology	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects.	Total marks of the qualifying examination + Marks for Biology
18	Electronics	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto under science stream	Total marks of the qualifying examination + Marks for Mathematics + 20% of the marks for Computer Science/Electronics
19	Mathematics (Honours)	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Mathematics as one of the major subjects under science stream and secured an aggregate of 70% marks. (For SC: 60% ST: 55%)	Total marks of the qualifying examination + Marks for Mathematics
20	Life Science(Zoology) & Computational Biology	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Biology as one of the subjects	Total marks of the qualifying examination+ Marks secured for biology
21	Hotel Management and Catering Science	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with minimum 50% marks in aggregate.	Total marks of the qualifying examination .
22	Food Technology	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Physics, Chemistry, Biology/ Mathematics as subjects.	Total marks of the qualifying examination + Marks secured for Physics and Chemistry

### **B.UG Programmes under the Faculty of Technology**

1	Computer Science	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Mathematics as one of the major subjects under science stream	examination+ marks for Mathematics +20% of the
2	Integrated M.Sc. in Computer Science (Artificial	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with	examination+ marks for

	Intelligence and Machine	Mathematics as one of the major subjects under science stream	marks for Computer Science/Electronics
3	Learning) Computer Application	A Pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the State or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto with Computer Science/Mathematics/Computer Application/ Informatics Practice as one of	Total marks of the qualifying examination +Marks of Maths + 20% of the marks of Computer Science/ Electronics
4	Costume and Fashion Designing	the subjects.  A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks of the qualifying examination + a weightage of 50 marks will be given to VHSE students from the concerned area of specialisation

C .UG Programme under the Faculty of Humanities

1	Economics	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying					
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + 25% Marks of					
		the University as equivalent thereto	Economics					
2	Development	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying					
	Economics	of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + 25% Marks of					
		the University as equivalent thereto	Economics					
3	Arabic and	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying					
	Islamic History	of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + 50 Marks for					
		the University as equivalent thereto	candidates who studied					
			Arabic/Islamic History					
4	Urdu and	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying					
	Islamic History	of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + 50 Marks for					
		the University as equivalent thereto	candidates who studied					
			Urdu/Islamic History					
5	History	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying					
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + 50 Marks for					
		the University as equivalent thereto	candidates who studied History					
6	Philosophy	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	Total marks of the qualifying					
		of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + 50 Marks for					
		the University as equivalent thereto	candidates who studied					
			Logic/Psychology.					
7	Social Work (BSW)	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of	Total marks of the qualifying					
	(DSW)	the state or an Examination accepted by the	examination					
		University as equivalent thereto with						
		minimum 45% marks						

D UG Programmes under the Faculty of Social Sciences

1	Political   Science	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of	Total marks of the qualifying			
	Science	the state or an Examination accepted by the	examination + 50 Marks for			
		University as equivalent thereto	candidates who studied			

			Political Science/ Civics
2	Social Science-	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of	Total marks of the qualifying
	History	the state or an Examination accepted by the	examination + 50 Marks for
		University as equivalent thereto	candidates who studied
			History
3	Social	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of	Total marks of the qualifying
	Science- Economics	the state or an Examination accepted by the	examination + 50 Marks for
		University as equivalent thereto	candidates who studied
			Economics

### E. UG Programmes under the Faculty of Languages & Literature

The candidates who have passed the VHSE Examination are also eligible for applying for the

programmes coming under the Faculty of Languages and Literature.

programmes coming under the Faculty of Languages and Literature.										
1	Malayalam	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of	Total marks of the qualifying							
		the state or an Examination accepted by the	examination +Twice the							
		University as equivalent thereto	marks of Malayalam as							
			additional Language. A							
			weightage of 20 marks will be							
			given to those who have							
			studied Malayalam as optional							
			at the qualifying examination.							
2	Hindi	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of	Total marks of the qualifying							
		the state or an Examination accepted by the	examination +Twice the							
		University as equivalent thereto	marks of Hindi as additional							
			Language. A weightage of 20							
			marks will be given to those							
			who have studied Hindi as							
			optional at the qualifying							
			examination.							
3	Sanskrit	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of	Total marks of the qualifying							
		the state or an Examination accepted by the	examination +Twice the							
		University as equivalent thereto	marks of Sanskrit as additional							
			Language. A weightage of 20							
			marks will be given to those							
			who have studied Sanskrit as							
			optional at the qualifying							
			examination.							
4	Kannada	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of	Total marks of the qualifying							
		the state or an Examination accepted by the	examination +Twice the							
		University as equivalent thereto	marks of Kannada as							
			additional Language. A							
			weightage of 20 marks will be							
			given to those who have							
			studied Kannada as optional at							
	•	•	•							

			the qualifying examination.
5	Arabic	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto. Those who have Afsal-Ul-Ulama (Preliminary) certificate are also eligible.	Total marks of the qualifying examination +Twice the marks of Arabic as additional Language. A weightage of 20 marks will be given to those who have studied Arabic as optional at the qualifying examination.
6	Functional Hindi	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto	Total marks of the qualifying examination +Twice the marks of Hindi as additional Language. A weightage of 20 marks will be given to those who have studied Hindi as optional at the qualifying examination.
7	English	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto. Those who have AfsalUlUlama (Preliminary) (Regular) certificate from Calicut University are also eligible.	Total marks of the qualifying examination +Twice the marks of English. A weightage of 20 marks will be given to those who have studied English as optional at the qualifying examination.
8	Functional English	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto	Total marks of the qualifying examination. +Twice the marks of English .A weightage of 20 marks will be given to those who have studied Communicative English/Functional English/Journalism/ Media Studies & English Literature at Plus two level.

### F. UG Programmes under the Faculty of Commerce & Management Studies

B.Com. (Finance, Co-operation, Marketing, Computer Application)	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto provided that the candidates coming from Non-Commerce group should have at least 45% of the aggregate marks.	examination + weightage of 25 marks for each commerce subjects such as Accounting, Business studies, Management Studies, Auditing, Computer Application, Banking, Income Tax and Economics taken by the candidate subject to a
		maximum of 75 marks

2	Bachelor of Tourism & Travel Management (B.T.T.M.)	50% marks in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks of the qualifying examination + weightage of 75 marks to those applicants who have studied tourism at Higher Secondary level (VHSE/CBSE etc.)
3	Bachelor of Business Administration (B.B.A.)	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto provided that the candidates coming from Non-Commerce group should have at least 45% of the aggregate marks.	Total marks of the qualifying examination .
4	B.B.A. (T.T.M.)/ B.B.A. Retail Management	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto provided that the candidates coming from Non-Commerce group should have at least 45% of the aggregate marks.	Total marks of the qualifying examination + weightage of 25 marks be given for each Commerce subject studied by the candidate in the qualifying examination subject to a maximum of 75 marks
5	B.B.A. (Aviation and Hospitality)	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto.	Total marks of the qualifying examination + weightage of 75 marks is given to those candidates who have passed VHSE/CBSE Travel and Tourism/Catering and Hospitality Management. The total of all such weightage should not exceed 75 marks.
6	BBA Aviation & Airport Management	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto provided that the candidates should have at least 45% of the aggregate marks.	Total marks of the qualifying examination.

### G UG Programmes under the Faculty of Communication

1	Bachelor of Multimedia &	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination	1 0
	Communication	of the state or an Examination accepted by	examination + a weightage of
		the University as equivalent thereto	10 marks will be given to
			those who have studied
			Journalism as optional at the
			qualifying examination

### H UG Programmes under the Faculty of Fine Arts

1	*B.A. Carnatic	A	pass	in	Higher	Secondary	Admission shall be regulated
	Music	Exa	nination	of	the stat	te or an	based on an index prepared
		Exa	nination	accep	ted by the	University	on the basis of a ratio of

		as equivalent thereto	50:50 between the Qualifying Examination and an Aptitude Test in music conducted by the College.
2	*B.A.Bharathanatyam	A pass in Higher Secondary Examination of the state or an Examination accepted by the University as equivalent thereto	Admission shall be regulated based on an index prepared on the basis of a ratio of 50:50 between the Qualifying Examination and an Aptitude Test in music conducted by the College.

- \* Admission to the programme B.A.*Carnatic Music and B.A.Bharathanatyam* shall not be included in the centralised allotment process. Admission will be merely upon the eligibility and aptitude test. Aptitude test shall be conducted by the concerned colleges.
- 1. The candidates seeking admission to the B.A.*Carnatic Music and B.A.Bharathanatyam* should register online.
- 2. Candidates should submit the printout of the application form to the colleges concerned.

Note: Relaxation of marks in qualifying examinations as per rules (for SC/ST/PWBD - pass minimum, SEBC -5% relaxation in the qualifying examination from the prescribed minimum for admission).

- 6.1 Standardization of marks for admission to UG Degree Programme under CBCS system Guidelines issued (2010-2011 onwards).
- a). In the case of Higher Secondary Examination from 2010 onwards, the index marks are to be calculated as follows.

Total marks secured for Higher Secondary + Marks secured in the concerned subject

For e.g. If the student has secured 800 marks out of the total 1200 marks and if he has secured 150 out of 200 in mathematics, his index marks will be 800 + 150 = 950.

In the case of admission to B.A English, the marks obtained for English is doubled and added to the total mark. If the student in the above example has secured 120 marks out of 200 in English, his index mark will be 800 + 240 = 1040

b). In the case of VHSE students from 2021 onwards, the index marks are to be calculated as follows

Total marks secured for VHSE [English +Entrepreneurship Development+ Vocational Theory(out of 200) +3 optionals] + Marks secured in the concerned subject

For e.g. If the student has secured 800 marks out of the total 1200 marks and if he has secured 150 out of 200 in mathematics, his index marks will be 800 + 150 = 950.

In the case of admission to U.G. Degree Programme in English (if scored 150 marks out of 200 in English) Index marks = 800+300=1100.

c). <u>In the case of other Boards such as CBSE and CISCE</u>, normalize the total marks to 1200 and then add TWICE THE PERCENTAGE of marks obtained in the concerned subject.

For Example: If a student has secured 400 out of the total of 500 marks in the CBSE stream and if he has say, secured 80 marks out of 100 in mathematics, his index marks will be 400/500 x 1200 plus 160 (i.e, 80 X 2) marks of mathematics. That is 960 + 160 = 1120. In the case of

admission to UG Degree Programme in English, quadruple (4 times) the marks obtained for English and add to the normalized total marks.

For eg: If the student in example above secured 70 out of 100 marks in English, then his index mark will be

960 + 280 = 1240

# 6.2 Weightage of marks for N.C.C. /N.S.S. /S.P.C./Scouts/ Guides/Ranger/ Rower(Nanmamudra/Rajyamudracertifcates) Certificate holders/Ex-servicemen/ Dependents of Ex-service Men and Jawans

Bonus marks in respect of N.C.C., N.S.S.,S.P.C. and **Scouts/Guides/Ranger/ Rower** (Nanmamudra/Rajyamudracertifcates) candidates will be given for the purpose of ranking in the manner given below:

The benefit of bonus marks (15 marks) for purposes of admission can be earned by the candidates only under any one category (either N.S.S. or N.C.C. or S.P.C.or **Scouts/ Guides/Ranger/ Rower(Nanmamudra/Rajyamudra certifcates)**). An additional Weightage of 5, 10 marks will be awarded to NCC cadets holding B, C Certificates respectively

Weightage of 10 marks shall be awarded as bonus marks to the applicants of Government & Aided colleges belonging to the district in which the college is situated.

Weightage of 10 marks to the applicants of UG Programme in unaided colleges at Taluk level

Weightage of 20 marks to the ST applicants of Wayanad district for admission in Arts& Science colleges of Wayanad District under the Jurisdiction of Kannur University as per order No. Acad./D2/2805/2017 dated 20/04/2017.

Note:

#### 6.3 Resolving of tie:

In	the case	of a	tie o	f index	marks.	the	fol	lowing	will	be	consider	red	on a	priorit	$\mathbf{v}^1$	basis

- ☐ Marks of the subject opted
- ☐ Marks of English
- ☐ Date of Birth (older be placed higher in ranking)

#### 6.4 Deductions /Loosing of marks for subsequent appearances

Candidates will lose 10 marks for ranking purpose for every successive attempt after the first attempt of qualifying examination, subject to a maximum of 25 marks. The number of chances means the number of chances taken for passing any part of the qualifying examination. Betterment of examination will not be considered as a chance.

#### 6.5. Fee to be paid to the University

6.5.1The Registration Fee is₹ 500/- (For SC/ST/PWBD candidates: ₹300 /-)

Note: The fee has to be remitted by online payment(SBI e-pay)only.

#### 6.5.2. Fee to be paid to the University on allotment

On securing admission, the under mentioned University fee has to be remitted by online payment(SBI e-pay) only.

The printout of the transaction id should be produced in the college at the time of admission.

#### Fee details for General candidates are shown below

Sl.No	Particulars of the Fee to be remitted	Amount
1.	Students Affiliation fee (onetime payment)	Rs.125/-
2.	University Union Fee (per year)	Rs.125/-

	Total	Rs. 935/-
6.	Matriculation Fee	Rs.130+55/-
5.	Recognition Fee	Rs.130+55/-
4.	University Development Fee (per year)	Rs.70/-
3.	Sports Affiliation fee (per year)	Rs.245/-

#### Fee details for SC/ST candidates

Sl.No	Particulars of the Fee to be remitted	Amount
1.	Students Affiliation fee (onetime payment)	Rs.125/-
2.	University Union Fee (per year)	Rs.125/-
3.	Sports Affiliation fee (per year)	Rs.245/-
4.	University Development Fee (per year)	
5.	Recognition Fee	Rs.130+55/-
6.	Matriculation Fee	Rs.130+55/-
	Total	Rs. 865/-

SC/ST candidates shall claim the refund of fees from the SC/ST Board.

Colleges are requested to collect fees due to them directly from the candidates.

Note: The Registration Fee & University Fee once remitted will not be refunded under any circumstances.

Application forms for Matriculation and Recognition are to be collected from the candidates and submitted to the University, along with the receipt of admission fee remittance. The application for Recognition and Matriculation certificate are available at the University website.

6.6 As per the instructions of the University Grants Commission, the eligible SC/ST/OBC /SEBC/ PWBD students should submit their scholarship form for processing the scholarship to SC/ST/OBC/SEBC/PWBD etc.

#### 7. Documents to be produced at the time of admission

- a) Print out of completed online application generated by the Candidate.
- b) Print out of registration fee & university fee remitted by the candidate by online.
- c) Original mark lists of the qualifying examination.
- d) Certificate to prove date of birth
- e) TC from the Institution last attended
- f) Course & Conduct Certificate
- g) Original Community/Caste Certificate /Anthyodaya Anna Yojana (AAY) and Priority House Hold (PHH) category certificate (EWS) /The Income and Assets certificate for Economically Weaker Sections (EWS) if applicable
- h) Non creamy layer certificate in the case of SEBC candidates
- i) Original certificates to prove the claim for grace marks, if any.
- j) Recognition certificate from the University of Kannur in the case of candidates who have passed their qualifying examination from other Boards/Institutes/governments, except BOARD OF HIGHER SECONDARY EDUCATION Kerala, VHSE Kerala, THSE Kerala, NIOS, Kerala Literacy Mission, CBSE, CISCE and State/Central Equivalent
- k) Any document to prove Nativity.
- 1) Any other relevant certificate for any claim made in the application.

#### **8 Verification of Documents:**

The Principal/Head of the Institution shall be personally responsible for verification and satisfaction of the correctness of the documents/records produced by the candidate, at the time of seeking admission in the College/Institution. The candidates should fulfil the eligibility criteria prescribed at the time of online registration, in all respects, and all relevant documents shall be submitted at the respective colleges during the time of admission.

The eligibility of the candidates for the course in all respects shall be confirmed by the Principal before the closure of admission.

The Principal should also ensure identification of candidates during Admission and verify their photographs uploaded at the time of Registration.

#### 9 <u>SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS</u>

- 1 Failure to report for Admission: Candidates who do not take admission on the prescribed date will lose their admission. They will not be considered for any further regular allotments under any stream.
- 2 Candidates have the freedom to change their password. However they should take note of the password and application number carefully, for future login.
- 3 Application of candidates, who do not register their personal and academic data online and who do not give their options online, within the time schedule, will not be considered for allotment. No opportunity will be given to incorporate any details after the last date of submission of application. Late or defective application will not be considered, under any circumstances.
- 4 Any kind of false information will lead to cancellation of admission.
- 5 In the case of any boards, where the grades are awarded instead of marks, the candidates should enter the corresponding marks, while entering the academic data.
- 6 No rounding of marks / percentage to the nearest whole number will be permitted.
- 7 The University will not entertain any request for change of the dates of Online Centralized Allotment.
- 8 Do not send hardcopies of the printout of the online application to the university. The hardcopy of the online application with supporting documents should be submitted by the candidate at the time of admission to the college.
- 9 Any other item which is not specifically covered in this prospectus will be decided by the University and that decision shall be final.
- 10. <u>Preventive measure against ragging</u>: if an applicant for admission is found to have been indulged in ragging in the past or if it is noticed later that he/she had indulged in ragging, admission shall be revoked or he/she shall be expelled from the educational institution. <u>Candidate & Parents should submit the undertaking (see ANNEXURE III) to the College</u>, before getting admission to the college.
- 11. Declaration against Dowry: Each of the student of the institution and his/her parents, or guardian are required to submit a combined undertaking at the time of admission in prescribed format available in Annexure VI which is mandatory for admission against dowry.

Any disputes pertaining to allotment/ admission, shall fall only, within the jurisdiction of the Hon'ble High Court of Kerala.

Sd/-REGISTRAR Kannur University Thavakkara Kannur, Kerala Pin: 670 002

### ANNEXURE I

Sl No	Name of the Programme	Complementary courses	Additional Languages	Total seats	
	•	GOVERNMENT COLLEGES		•	
1.GOVERNEMENT BRENNEN COLLEGE, DHARAMADAM, THALASSERY					
1	B.A. History	Political Science &Logic	Malayalam,	50	
2	B.A. Economics	Political Science & Modern IndianHistory	Hindi, Sanskrit, Arabic, Urdu	45	
3	B.A. Philosophy	Social Psychology & Abnormal Psychology		35	
4	B.A. Political Science	Journalism & Modern IndianHistory		30	
5	B.A. Functional English	History of English Language &History of English Literature	-	30	
6	B.A. Malayalam	Sanskrit		24	
7	B.A. Urdu & Islamic History	Double main pattern II		24	
8	B.A. Arabic & Islamic History	Double main pattern II	-	25	
9	B.A. Hindi	Sanskrit		25	
10	B.A. Sanskrit			20	
11	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Physics		32	
12	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics& Chemistry		32	
13	B.Sc. Chemistry	Mathematics & Physics	1	32	
14		Chemistry & Zoology	1	24	
15 16	B.Sc. Zoology B.Sc.Mathematics	Chemistry & Botany		24	
	(Honours)			30	
17	B.Sc. Statistics	Mathematics & Computer Science		24	
18	B.B.A			30	
19	B.Com. Co-operation			40	
2.	Govinda Pai Memorial G	ovt. College, Manjeswaram, Kasarag			
1	B.A .Kannada	Journalism & Women Studies	Kannada, Malayalam,	34	
2	B.T.T.M.		Hindi	29	
3	B. Com. Co operation	Co operation		44	
4	B. Sc. Statistics	Mathematics & Computer Science		24	
3	K.M.M. Govt. Women's	College, Kannur	1	l .	
1	B.A. English	History & Journalism	Malayalam,	32	
2	B.A. Economics 'A'	History & Political Science	Hindi,	42	
3	B.A. Economics 'B'	Mathematical Economics & Mathematics for Economic Analysis	Arabic	32	
4	B.A. History	Political Science & Economics		44	
5	B.A. Malayalam	Sanskrit		32	
6	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Computer Science	1	29	
7	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Computer Science		29	
8	B.Sc. Chemistry	Mathematics & Physics	1	29	
4 (	Govt. College, Thalassery, Ch	okli,Olavilam(PO), Kannur PIN.673313			
1	B.Com. Computer Application		Malayalam, Hindi, Arabic	48	
2	B.C.A.	Mathematics	1	30	
3	B.A. History	Political Science & Philosophy	1	44	
5		ringome P.O., Payyannur,Kannur)			
1	B.Com. Co-operation		Malayalam,	36	
2	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Physics		36	

3	B.A. English	Journalism & History	Hindi	30		
6 Govt. College, Kasaragod (Vidyanagar P.O.,Kasaragod)						
1	B. A. Arabic	Arabic	Malayalam,	30		
2	B. A .Economics	History & Political Science	Hindi, Arabic, Kannada, Sanskrit	40		
3	B. A. English	BritishHistory		34		
4	B. A. History	Economics & Political Science		40		
5	B. A. Kannada	Kannada		35		
6	B .A. Malayalam	Journalism & Malayalam		30		
7	B. Com. Co operation			33		
8	B.Sc. Botany	Zoology & Chemistry		27		
9	B.Sc. Chemistry	Physics & Mathematics		36		
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Physics & Mathematics				
0	2.20. Computer Science			20		
1	B.Sc. Geology	Physics & Chemistry				
1	D.bc. Geology	Thysics & Chemistry		24		
1	B.Sc. Mathematics	Physics & Statistics				
2	_ 1.2 1.1 - 1			36		
1	B.Sc. Physics	Chemistry & Mathematics	1			
3	D.Sc. Thysics	Chemistry & Mathematics		33		
1	B.Sc. Zoology	Botany & Chemistry				
4	B.Sc. Zoology	Bottiny & Chemistry		30		
	E.K. Navanar Memorial Go	 vt.College, Elerithattu, Nileswaram, Kasa	ragod ragod			
1	B.A. Economics	Indian History & Political Science	Malayalam,	44		
2	B.A. Hindi	Correspondence and Secretarial	Hindi			
		drafting in Hindi and cultural		40		
		History of India				
3	B.A. Functional English	Journalism & Political Science		26		
4	B.Com. Co-operation	Co-operation		44		
5	B.Sc. Physics B A Political science	Computer Science & Mathematics History & Economics		40		
-		Uduma, Kuniya, Kasaragod		140		
1	B.A. History	Politics &Economics	Malayalam,	43		
2	B.A. English	History & Political Science	Hindi	30		
3	B.Com. Co-operation			43		
1	B.Com. Finance		Malayalam,	40		
2	B.A. English	Social and cultural History of Britain	Hindi	24		
	D + D - 1	& World History				
3	B.A. Development Economics	Foreign trade &Econometrix		29		
4	B.Sc. Electronics	Mathematics & Physics	-	29		
5	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry	1	30		
10						
1	B.A. Economics	Political Science & History		40		
2	B.Com. Co-operation		1	40		
3	B.A. English	Journalism & History	1	30		
4	B.Sc. Botany	Chemistry & Zoology		25		
AIDED COLLEGES (BACKWARD MINORITY COMMUNITY)						
1.N.A.M. College, Kallikandy (Thuvakunnu P.O., Kannur)						
1	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Computer Science	Malayalam,	40		
2	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Statistics	Arabic, Hindi,	40		
3	B.Sc. Polymer Chemistry	Mathematics & Computer Science	Urdu	40		
L	- Chombu j	I	1	1		

4	B.A. History	Sociology & General Economics		60
5	B.Com. Co-operation	Sociology & General Economics		60
6	B.A. English			42
7	B.B.A. (Unaided)			48
	,	n D.O. Thelinewenha Varrous	<u> </u>	40
1	B.A. Arabic	n P.O., Thaliparamba, Kannur Thareekul Islam	Molovolom	48
1	B.A. Arabic	Assiyassi&Thareekul Islam	Malayalam,	48
		Athaquafi	Hindi, Arabic, Urdu	
2	B.A. Economics	Banking & Mathematics for	Orau	60
2	B.A. Economics	Economics Analysis		00
3	B.A. Functional English	Journalism & History of Britain		48
4	B.A. History	Political Science & History of		60
	B.i. History	Tourism		
5	B.A. Malayalam	Malayalam & Journalism		36
6	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Physics		41
7	B.Sc. Statistics	Mathematics & Computer Science		40
8	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry		41
9	B.Sc. Chemistry	Physics & Mathematics		41
10	B.Sc. Botany	Chemistry & Zoology		40
11	B.Sc. Zoology	Chemistry & Botany		40
12	B.Sc. Forestry	Chemistry & Botany		29
13	B.Com. Co-operation			60
14	B.M.M.C.(Bachelor of			36
	Multimedia &			
	Communication)			
		COLLEGE (BACKWARD COMMUNIT	Γ <b>Y</b> )	
	eeNarayana College, Kannu	r (Thottada P.O., Kannur)	T	_
1	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Physics	Malayalam/	50
2	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry	Hindi	50
3	B.Sc. Chemistry	Mathematics & Physics		50
4	B.Sc. Zoology	Chemistry& Botany		36
5	B.Sc. Botany	Chemistry & Zoology		36
6	B.Sc. Microbiology	Chemistry & Zoology		36
7	B.A. English	Cultural History of England &		48
		Intellectual History of Modern world		
8	B.A. Economics	Politics & Indian History		60
9	B.A. Malayalam	Sanskrit		48
10	B.Com. Co-operation			60
11	B.Com. Finance			48
12	B.B.A.			48
13	B.A. History	Tourism studies & Political Science		60
	AIDED COLI	LEGES (FORWARD MINORITY COMM	MUNITY)	
4 ~ :				
1. St.P	Pius X College , Rajapuram, I	Kanhangad, Kasaragod	11:1:/	24
2	B.Sc. Microbiology	Chemistry & Physiology Mathematics Economics &	Hindi/ Malayalam	34
~	B.A. Development	Mathematics Economics & Mathematics for Economics	iviaiayaiaiii	50
	Economics	Analysis		
3	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Computer Science		34
4	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Physics		34
5	B.Com. Finance	municipal to 1 hysics		40
6	B.B.A.			44
7	B.Sc. Life Science	Microbiology & Computer Science		25
'	(Zoology) &	Microbiology & Computer Science		23
	Computational Biology			
<u> </u>	Companional Diology		<u> </u>	I

2 Nir	malagiri College (Nirmalagi	ri P.O. Kuthuparamaba , Kannur)		
1	B.Sc. Mathematics	Physics & Statistics	Malayalam/	40
2	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry	Hindi	34
3	B.Sc. Chemistry	Mathematics & Physics	-	38
4	B.Sc. Botany	Chemistry & Zoology		30
5	B.Sc. Zoology	Chemistry & Botany	-	37
6	B.Sc. Home Science	Chemistry & Zoology		36
7	B.A. Economics	Political Science & Indian History	1	50
8	B.A. English	British History & Political Science	-	36
9	B.A. History	Tourism & Public Administration	-	36
10	B.A. Malayalam	Mass Media		36
11	B.Com. Finance	Wiass Wicdia	=	35
		l lege, Vemom P.O., Mananthawady, Way	 anad	33
		Journalism & Political Science		140
1	B.A. Functional English		Malayalam,	42
2	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Computer Science	Hindi	35
3	B.Sc. Zoology	Chemistry & Biological Techniques		40
4	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Statistics		36
5	B.Com. Computer		7	55
	Application			
6	B.Sc. Physics	Chemistry & Mathematics	1	24
7	B.Sc. Chemistry	Mathematics & Physics		24
	(Unaided)	•		
8	B.A. Social Sciences-	History & Political Sciences		40
	Economics			
		O COLLEGE (FORWARD COMMUNIT	<b>(Y)</b>	
	hassiraja N.S.S College, Mat			
1	B.A. History	Economics & Tourism	Malayalam,	60
2	B.A. Economics	International Economics & Banking	Hindi	60
3	B.A. Hindi	Journalism		40
4	B.A. English	Journalism, Social & cultural		29
		History of India		
5	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Physics		50
6	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry		40
7	B.Sc. Chemistry	Mathematics & Physics		38
8	B.Sc. Zoology	Botany & Chemistry		24
9	B.Sc. Plant Science	Zoology & Chemistry		24
10	B.Com. Finance			60
		COLLEGES (EDUCATIONAL SOCIET	TIES)	
	ehru Arts & Science College,	Kanhangad		
1	B.Sc. Polymer	Physics & Mathematics	Malayalam/	29
	Chemistry		Hindi	
2	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Computer Science	_	29
3	B.Sc. Zoology	Chemistry & Botany	4	29
4	B.Sc. Plant Science	Chemistry & Zoology	_	29
5	B.Sc. Physics	Chemistry & Mathematics	_	43
6	B.Sc. Statistics	Mathematics & Computer Science	_	29
7	B.Com. Co-operation	Co-operation	4	55
8	B.A. Economics	Population Studies & Development		48
	D.A. III'at	Economics Policies Science	4	40
9	B.A. History	Political Science	4	48
10	B.A. Malayalam	Sanskrit		36
11	Integrated M.Sc. in Computer Science			20
	(Artificial Intelligence			

	and MachineLearning)			
2 Mal	hatma Gandhi College, Keezl	hur P.O., Iritty, Kannur		•
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Statistics	Malayalam/	24
2	B.Sc. Mathematics	Computer Science & Statistics	Hindi	32
3	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Computer Science		32
4	B.Com. Finance	_		50
5	B.B.A.			40
6	B.Sc. Chemistry	Physics & Mathematics	•	25
		llege, (P.O. Pazhayangadi R S, Madai, Ka	nnur)	
1	B.A. History	General Economics & Sociology	Malayalam,	42
2	B.A. English	British History & Sociology	Hindi, Arabic	29
3	B.A. Malayalam	Journalism		29
4	B.Sc. Mathematics	Computer Science & Statistics		29
5	B.Com. Co-operation			29
6	B.B.A.			48
4 Pay	yannur College (P.O.Edat, P	ayyannur, Kannur)	•	
1	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Physics	Malayalam/	40
2	B.Sc. Physics	Maths& Chemistry	Hindi/	40
3	B.Sc. Chemistry	Maths& Physics	Sanskrit	40
4	B.Sc. Zoology	Chemistry & Botany	]	35
5	B.Sc. Botany	Chemistry & Zoology		35
6	B.A. Economics	Political Science & Indian History		60
7	B.A. History	Political Science & Economics		48
8	B.A. Political Science	Economics & World History		48
9	B.A. English	Political Science & British History		42
10	B.A. Malayalam	Sanskrit		36
11	B.A. Hindi	Journalism & correspondence		40
12	B.A. Functional Hindi	Computer Programming		29
13	B.Com. Finance	Finance		60
14	B.B.A.			36
	S. College, Sreekandapuram,		N/ 1 1	124
1	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Physics Electronics & Mathematics	Malayalam,	24
3	B.Sc. Physics		Hindi	
4	B.Sc. Chemistry	Physics & Mathematics		24
4	B.A. English	Social & Cultural History of Britain & Modern world History		30
5	B.A. Economics	Population Studies Dev. Economics&		32
6	DDA	Indian History	1	20
7	B.B.A. B.Com. Co-operation		-	29 50
8	i		1	30
9	B.C.A. (Unaided)			
10	B.A. English (Unaided) B.Com. Computer			30
	Application( <b>Unaided</b> )			42
		cience, Sankanamoola, Beja, Nettanige P	.O, Mulleria, Kas	
1	B.A. Economics	Economics		30
2	B.A. English	History		30
3	B.Com. Computer			40
	Application			
4	B.A. Social Science	History		40
		UNAIDED COLLEGES		
		t. Cost Sharing Institutions(IHRD)		
		nce, Pettikundu P.O.(Cheemeni), Kasara		
	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Electronics	Malayalam,	35

2	D. Com. Commuton		Hindi	50
2	B.Com. Computer		пінаі	30
3	Application			40
3	B.Com Co-operation	Mariana Vandala DO Vana	1	40
1	BA English	ice,Manjeswaram, Kumbala P.O., Kasara	Malayalam/	30
2		Mathamatica & Flactuanica	Hindi/ Kannada	25
3	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Electronics	Hindi/ Kannada	60
3	B.Com. Computer			60
	Application 2 Model College (HIPD) N	Indiani DO Vankinanali Via Anandasku	Vanhanaad (7)	1521
Kasai		Iadikai,P.O.Kanhirapoil, Via Anandashr	am, Kannangad 67.	1551,
	B.A. English	History & Journalism	Malayalam,	48
2	B.Com. Computer	Thistory & Journalism	Hindi	56
	Application		Timai	30
		 ience (Pattuvam), Kayyamthadam,Ariyil	(PA) Talinaramba	Kannur
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Electronics	(1 0), Tanparamba,	40
2	B.Sc. Electronics	Mathematics & Computer Science	Malayalam/	40
3	B.Com. Computer	Wathematics & Computer Science	Hindi	60
	Application		Timoi	
	Аррисацоп			
4	B.Com Co operation			40
+	1	 ed Sciences, Kuthuparamba P.O, Kannu	•	40
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Electronics & Mathematics		30
2			Malayalam/Hin di	25
3	B.Sc. Electronics	Computer Science & Mathematics	<u> </u> (1)	
3	B.Com. Computer			48
	Application	N I D I		
1		e, Neruvambram, Payyannur, Kannur		10
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Electronics and Computer Science		40
2	B.Com. Computer			50
	Application			40
3	B.Com Co-operation			48
4	B.A. English			30
1		Applied Science, Vallithode, Iritty, Kan	nur	26
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Electronics		36
2	B.Com. Computer			50
	Application			
1	8. College of Applied Scien			1 20
1	B.Sc. Electronics	Mathematics & Computer Science	Malayalam/	30
2	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Electronics	Hindi	30
3	B.Com. Computer			48
	Application			
	Self	-Financing Colleges		
		ex- Arts & Science College, Chattanchal,		
1	B.B.A. (Additional		Malayalam/	
	Batch)		Hindi/	60
2	B.Com.		Arabic	
	Computer			60
	Application		_	
3	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Statistics	_	35
4	B.Sc. Mathematics	Computer Science	_	35
5	B.T.T.M.	World History & Geography	1	40
6	B.A. Economics	Population and development	_	40
7	B.A. English	Social and cultural History of		35
		Britain&Modern world History		

	2. Sa-AdivaArts & Science	e College, Kalanad P.O., Koliyadukkam,	. Kasaragod	
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Statistics	Malayalam/	40
2	B.Sc. Biotechnology	Microbiology & Biochemistry	Hindi/	40
3	B.A. English	History	Arabic	45
4	B.Com. Computer		1	45
	Application			13
5	B.B.A.			42
6	B.C.A.	Mathematics	-	30
7	B.Sc. Home Science	Chemistry & Zoology		25
8	B.A. Economics	Chemistry & Zoology		35
	1	   Science College, Kalichanadukkam,Nile	 swaram. Kasaragod	
1	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry	Malayalam,	35
2	B.A. English	Journalism & British History	Hindi	40
3	B.Com. Co-operation	bournament & Birtish History	=	50
4	B.Com. Computer		-	30
•	Application			30
5	B.Sc. Chemistry	Physics & Mathematics		25
		cience College, Periya, (P.O. Sreesailam,	⊥ Kasaragod	1 20
1	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry	Malayalam,	35
2	B.A. English	- Transmitted & Chemistry	Hindi	36
3	B.Com. Co-operation			60
4	B.Com. Co-operation		-	48
7	(Additional Batch)			40
5	B.B.A.		-	30
6	B.Sc. Mathematics		-	25
7	B.Sc. Chemistry		-	25
8	B.A. History	Economics & Political Sciences		30
0	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	s & Science, Perla P.O, Kasaragod		30
1	B.A. Economics	Economics		50
2	B.Com. Finance	Leonomics		50
3	B.Com. Co-operation			35
4	B.B.A			40
7		 Arts & Science College, Munnad, P.O., K	acaragod	40
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Statistics	Malayalam,	40
2	B.Com. Computer	Wathematics & Statistics	Hindi	60
2	Application		Timor	00
3	B.Com. Finance		-	60
4	B.A. Malayalam	Malayalam & Journalism	-	30
5	B.T.T.M	iriaiayaiaiii & Journansiii	-	36
6	B.A. Economics	Economics	-	30
7	B.B.A.	Leonomics	-	48
8	B.Com. Co-operation		-	48
9	B.S.W.		-	36
10	B.Sc. Geography	Geology & Statistics	-	25
	0 1 3	<b>C</b> *	_	
11	B.A. History	Economics & Travel and Tourism		30
12	B.Sc. Psychology			30
1		ege for Advanced Studies, Kumbala P.O.		104
1	B.Sc. Biochemistry	Biotechnology & Microbiology	Malayalam/	24
2	B.A. English	Journalism	Hindi/ Kannada	24
3	B.Sc. Microbiology	Biochemistry & Biotechnology	_	24
4	B.Com. Co-operation			48
		agement College, Hosdurg, Kanhangad, I		
1	B.Com. Co-operation		Hindi/	50

2	B.A .English	British History	Malayalam	36
3	B.B.A.	Dittion History		35
4	B.Com. Finance			50
5	B.A. Economics	Economics		35
6	B.Com Co-operation	Decironnes		40
	Additional Batch)			
7	BSW			40
	9. St.Mary's College, Bel	a. Kasaragod		10
1	B.Com. Co-operation		Malayalam,	40
2	B.B.A.		Kannada, Hind	li 40
3	B.Com. Computer		,	40
	Application			
		of Graduate Studies, Seethangoli, Kasara	god	
1	B.Com. Computer		Arabic,	60
	Application		Hindi,	
2	B.B.A. (TTM)		Malayalam	48
3	B.Com. Co-operation		1	60
4	B.A. English	Journalism & Broadcasting		36
5	B.B.A. Aviation and			35
	Hospitality			
	<u> </u>	ce College, Mathil, Payyannur,Kannur		1
1	B.Sc. Microbiology	Chemistry & Biotechnology	Malayalam/	40
2	B.Sc. Chemistry	Mathematics & Physics	Hindi	42
3	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry		35
4	B.Sc. Biochemistry	Microbiology&Biotechnology		36
5	B.A. English	Journalism / Political Science		42
6	B.B.A.	Business Statistics &Business		36
		Economics		
7	B.C.A.	Mathematics		30
8	B.Com. finance			48
9	B.Com. Co-operation			48
10	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Physics		25
11	B.S.W.	Psychology & Sociology		30
12	B.B.A. (TTM)		_	40
13	B.Sc. Psychology	Physiology & Statistics		25
14	B.Sc. Zoology	Chemistry & Biological Techniques		25
	12. Aditya Kiran College Kannur ,PIN 670306	of Applied Studies, Kuttur, Kuttur P.O. M	Iathamangalam (	Via),
1	B.Com. Finance			55
2	B.Com. Co-operation		1	45
3	B.B.A.			50
4	B.C.A.			35
	1 - 1 - 1	Гесhnical Studies, Karimbam. P.O. Talipa	ramba, Kannur	1
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Statistics	Malayalam,	40
2	B.Sc. Microbiology	Chemistry & Physiology	Hindi, Arabic	40
3	B.Sc. Biochemistry	Biotechnology & Microbiology	1	35
4	B.Com. Computer		1	60
	Application			
5	B.Com. Co-operation			60
6	B.B.A.		1	48
7	B.A. English	History & Journalism	†	50
•	, <i>G</i>	Institut of the state of the st	I	1

8B.Com. Finance9B.A. EconomicsEconomics10B.Com. Marketing11B.Sc. BiotechnologyBiochemistry & Microbiology12B.Sc. PsychologyPhysiology & Statistics13B.Sc Food TechnologyChemistry & Microbiology14. Taliparamba Arts & Science College, Kanhirangad P.O., Taliparamba, Kannur1B.Sc. PhysicsMathematics & Chemistry2B.Sc. Computer ScienceMathematics & Physics3B.Sc. ElectronicsMathematics & Computer Science4B.B.A.5B.Com. Co-operation6B.A. EnglishHistory & Journalism7B.Com. Computer Application8B.Com. Marketing	60 50 60 35 25 25 25 40 40 40 55 40 30 30
B.Com. Marketing   B.Sc. Biotechnology   Biochemistry & Microbiology	60 35 25 25 25 40 40 40 55 40 30
B.Sc. Biotechnology   Biochemistry & Microbiology	35 25 25 25 40 40 55 40 30
B.Sc. Psychology	25 25 40 40 40 55 40 30
13 B.Sc Food Technology Chemistry & Microbiology  14. Taliparamba Arts & Science College, Kanhirangad P.O., Taliparamba, Kannur  1 B.Sc. Physics Mathematics & Chemistry Malayalam/  2 B.Sc. Computer Science Mathematics & Physics  3 B.Sc. Electronics Mathematics & Computer Science  4 B.B.A.  5 B.Com. Co-operation  6 B.A. English History & Journalism  7 B.Com. Computer Application  8 B.Com. Marketing	40 40 40 55 40 30
14. Taliparamba Arts & Science College, Kanhirangad P.O., Taliparamba, Kannur  B.Sc. Physics Mathematics & Chemistry Malayalam/  B.Sc. Computer Science Mathematics & Physics Hindi  B.Sc. Electronics Mathematics & Computer Science  B.B.A.  B.Com. Co-operation  B.A. English History & Journalism  B.Com. Computer Application  B.Com. Marketing	40 40 40 55 40 30
1     B.Sc. Physics     Mathematics & Chemistry     Malayalam/       2     B.Sc. Computer Science     Mathematics & Physics     Hindi       3     B.Sc. Electronics     Mathematics & Computer Science       4     B.B.A.     B.Com. Co-operation       6     B.A. English     History & Journalism       7     B.Com. Computer Application       8     B.Com. Marketing	40 40 40 55 40 30
2       B.Sc. Computer Science       Mathematics & Physics       Hindi         3       B.Sc. Electronics       Mathematics & Computer Science         4       B.B.A.       B.Com. Co-operation         6       B.A. English       History & Journalism         7       B.Com. Computer Application         8       B.Com. Marketing	40 55 40 30
3       B.Sc. Electronics       Mathematics & Computer Science         4       B.B.A.         5       B.Com. Co-operation         6       B.A. English       History & Journalism         7       B.Com. Computer Application         8       B.Com. Marketing	40 55 40 30
4 B.B.A. 5 B.Com. Co-operation 6 B.A. English History & Journalism 7 B.Com. Computer Application 8 B.Com. Marketing	40 30
5 B.Com. Co-operation 6 B.A. English History & Journalism 7 B.Com. Computer Application 8 B.Com. Marketing	40 30
6 B.A. English History & Journalism 7 B.Com. Computer Application 8 B.Com. Marketing	
7 B.Com. Computer Application 8 B.Com. Marketing	
Application  8 B.Com. Marketing	
8 B.Com. Marketing	
	40
9 B.Sc. Chemistry Physics & Mathematics	25
10 B.A. Economics Political Science & History	40
15. Deva Matha Arts & Science College, Kannur	
1 B.Sc. Physics Mathematics & Chemistry Malayalam/	35
2 B.Sc. Chemistry Physics & Mathematics Hindi	35
3 B.C.A Mathematics	25
4 B.Com. Computer	50
Application	
5 B.Com. Co-operation	40
6 B.A. English History & Journalism	50
7 B.B.A	35
8 B.Sc. Mathematics Computer Science & Statistics	25
9 B.Com Finance	40
16. Mary Matha Arts & Science College, Alakode P.O., Kannur	
1 B.Sc. Physics Mathematics & Chemistry Malayalam,	35
2 B.Sc. Chemistry Mathematics & Physics Hindi	35
3 B.A. English British History & Political Science	50
4 B.Com. Computer	50
Application	
5 B.Com. Co-operation	50
6 B.B.A	40
17. Mahatma Gandhi Arts & Science College, Chendayad P.O, Panoor	<u>-</u>
1 B.Com. Computer Malayalam,	60
Application Hindi	
2 B.T.T.M History & Geography	40
3 B.Sc. Computer Science Mathematics & Statistics	25
18. ITM College of Arts & Science, Mayyil, Kannur	
1 B.Com. Computer Malayalam	50
Application /Hindi	
2 B.Com. Finance	60
3 B.Sc. Physics Mathematics & Chemistry	35
4 B.B.A (TTM)	42
5 B.C.A Mathematics	30
6 B.A. English Political Science & Journalism	30
7 B.Com Co-operation	48
8 B.B.A.	48

	19. Chinmaya Arts & Scie	nce College for Women, Govindagiri, Ch	ala, Kannur	
1	B.B.A	, , ,	Malayalam,	60
2	B.C.A	Mathematics	Hindi	40
3	B.Sc. Biotechnology	Biochemistry / Microbiology		35
4	B.Com. Computer	,		40
	Application			
5	B.A. English	Journalism		30
	20. Don Bosco Arts & Scie	ence College, Angadikadavu, Kannur	-	- 1
1	B.A. English	Journalism & Broadcasting	Malayalam/	48
2	B.Com. Computer		Hindi	60
	Application			
3	B.Com Co-operation			40
4	B.B.A			40
5	B.C.A	Mathematics		30
6	B.S.W	Psychology & Sociology		36
7	B.Com. Finance			30
8	B.Sc. Psychology	Statistics & Physiology		25
	21. St.Joseph's College, Pi	athara, Kannur		
1	B.Com. Computer		Malayalam/	60
	Application		Hindi	
2	B.S.W	Sociology & Psychology		48
3	B.Sc. Mathematics	Statistics & Computer Science		24
4	B.Com. Co-operation			48
5	B.B.A			48
6	B.A. English	Journalism & Sociology		36
7	B.C.A	Mathematics		40
8	B.Sc. Psychology	Physiology & Statistics		30
9	B.Com Finance			48
		or South, KuthuparambaP.O.,Kannur		
1	B.Sc. Computer Science	Mathematics & Statistics	Malayalam,	40
2	B.B.A		Hindi, Arabic	60
3	B.Com. Computer			48
	Application			
4	B.B.A (TTM)			36
5	B.Com. Co-operation			42
-	23. BLM College of Applie		3.6.11	120
1	B.Sc. Bioinformatics	Physics & Chemistry	Malayalam,	30
2	B.Com. Computer		Hindi	40
2	Application	Mathamatica	_	25
3	B.C.A	Mathematics	4	25
5	B.Com Co-operation	Historia 9 Dalida 1 C	4	30
3	B.A. English	History & Political Science	lea D.O. V	23
1		ence College, Kalliassery, Anchampeedil		30
2	B.A. English	History & Journalism	Malayalam /Hindi	
3	B.B.A		/ I IIII (II	60
4	B.Com. Co-operation	Mathematics & Comments	-	
4	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Computer Science		25
5	B.C.A		-	20
6		Mathematics	-	30 40
U	B.Com. Computer Application			40
7	B.Com Finance		-	40
′	D.Com rmance	1		40

	25. Pilathara Co-operative	Arts & Science College, Pazhichiyil, Na	reekamvalli P.O. K	annur
1	B.Com Co-operation			48
2	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry		25
3	B.Sc. Computer Science	Physics & Mathematics		30
4	B.Com. Computer			60
	Application			
5	B.C.A	Mathematics		40
6	B.B.A (TTM)			48
7	B.B.A			48
8	B.Sc. Chemistry	Physics & Mathematics		25
9	B.A .English	Indian History & Journalism		30
10	B.Com. Finance			40
11	B.M.M.C.(Bachelor of			30
	Multimedia &			
	Communication			
	26.Wadihuda Institute o	of Research and Advanced Studies, V	Vilayancode, Kan	nur
1	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry	Malayalam/	25
2	B.Sc. Psychology	Physiology & Statistics	Hindi/	30
3	B.Com. Computer		Arabic	60
	Application			
4	B.C.A	Mathematics		30
5	B.Com. Co-operation			48
6	B.Sc. Chemistry	Physics & Mathematics		25
		erupuzha, Chunda P.O, Kannur	1	1
1	B.Com. Computer		Malayalam/	40
	Application		Hindi	
2	B.C.A	Mathematics		30
3	B.B.A			40
4	B.Com Co-operation			40
5	B.A. English	Journalism		30
6	B.A. Economics	Economics		40
7	B.Com. Finance			40
	28. Naher Arts & Science C	ollege, Kanhirode, Kannur	II.	
1	B.Com. Computer			48
	Application			
2	B.C.A	Mathematics		30
3	B.A. English	History & Journalism		36
4	B.A. Economics	Economics		48
5	B.B.A.(TTM)			48
6	B.Com. Finance			48
	29. NEST Institute of Hu	manities and Basic Sciences, Karivellur,	Kannur	1
1	B.Com. Computer	,	Malayalam/	60
	Application		Hindi	
2	B.Com. Co-operation			60
3	B.B.A			60
4	B.Com. Co-operation			40
	(Additional Batch)			
5	B.A. English	Journalism		40
6	B.S.W.	Psychology &Sociology		30
7	B.Sc. Psychology	Physiology & Statistics		25
		ice, College, Muttannur, Kannur	ı	
			Malayalam/	48
1	B.Com. Co-operation		iviaia y aiaiii/	40

3	B.Com. Computer			36
3	Application			30
4	B.C.A	Mathematics		30
5	B.A. English	History & Journalism		30
		& Science College, Thaliparamba, Kan	n	30
1	B.Com. Finance	& Science Conege, Thanparamba, Kan	iiur	50
2	B.B.A (T.T.M)			50
3	B.Com. Computer			5
3	Application			0
4	B.B.A( Aviation			40
7	& Hospitality)			40
5	B.Com Co-operation			40
6	B.A. English			30
U		   nce College, Edathotty, Kakkayanagad I	 P∩ Iritty Kannur	30
	(Minority)	ice Conege, Edathotty, Ixakkayanagad I	.o, mitty, Kamiui	
1	B.C.A	Mathematics	Malayalam/	30
2	B.Com. Computer		Hindi	40
	Application			
3	B.Com. Finance			48
4	B.A. English	Journalism & Political Science		30
5	B.A. Economics	Economics		40
		College of Arts & Science, Iritty, Kannu	ır	<b>L</b>
1	B.Com Computer			40
	Application			
2	B.B.A			35
3	B.Sc. Chemistry	Physics & Mathematics		25
4	B.Com Finance	,		40
	34. Sree Narayana Guru	College of Advanced Studies, Thottada,	Kannur	•
1	B.Com. Computer		Malayalam/	60
	Application		Hindi	
2	B.C.A	Mathematics		36
3	B.Sc. Geology	Physics & Chemistry		36
4	B.Sc. Physics	Mathematics & Chemistry		29
5	B.Com. Finance			40
		Arts & Science College, Koolivayal, Pan		
1	B.B.A		Malayalam/	48
2	B.Sc. Chemistry	Physics & Mathematics	Hindi	25
3	B.C.A	Mathematics		30
4	B.Sc. Psychology	Physiology & Statistics		24
5	B.Sc. Food Technology			24
6	B.Com. Co operation			40
4	1	cial College, Payyannur, Kannur	T-2	10-
1	BSc. Psychology	Physiology & Statistics	Malayalam,	35
	1		Hindi	
1		nce College, Vellarikkundu, Vellarikkun	ndu P.O, Kasarago	
1	B.A. English	History & Political Science		30
2	B.Com. Computer Application			40
3	B.Com. Finance			40
4	B.A. Economics	Political Science & History		35
5	B.C.A	Mathematics		25
-	38. St. Mary's Arts & Sc	cience College, Cherupanathady, Panath	ady P.O., Rajapura	
1	Kasaragod B.A. English	History & Journalism		30
1	D.A. Eligiisii	Thistory & Journalisin		30

35 60 50 60 25 36 30 30 30 30 30 25
35 60 50 60 25 36 30 30 30 30 30
35 60 50 60 25 36 30 30 30 30 30
60 50 60 25 36 30 30 30 30 30 30
60 50 60 25 36 30 30 30 30 30 30
50 60 25 36 30 30 30 30 30 
60 25 36 30 30 30 30 30 25
60 25 36 30 30 30 30 30 25
25 36 30 30 30 30 30 30 25
36 30 30 30 30 30 25
30 30 30 30 30 
30 30 30 30 30 
30 30 30 30
30 30 25
30
25
25
25
25
40
40
30
35
40
40
40
25
30
40
25
40
25
25
30
40
40
Kannur
25
25
25
25
25

	49. Lourde Institute of S	Scien	ce and Technology	, Taliparaml	oa	
1	B.Com. Finance			<u>, 1</u>		40
2	B.Com. Computer					40
	Application					
3	B.Sc. Computer Science					30
	with AI & Machine					
	earning					
4	B.C.A.					30
	50. MSS College of Arts	& Sc	ience, Tharuvana,	Mananatha	vady	<u>.</u>
1	B.Com Finance					40
2	B.A. Economics					40
3	B.A. English					30
4	B.Sc. Psychology					25
5	B.B.A.					30
	51. Malabar Arts & Sci	ence	College, Chalode		<b>-</b>	•
1	B.Com. Co operation		<i>O</i> /			40
2	B.Com. Computer					40
	Application					
3	B.A. English					30
4	B.S.W.					30
5	B.B.A.(TTM)					30
	52. Sree Narayana Colleg	ge of I	Management Studies	, Periya, Hari	puram	1
1	B.Com. Computer			, ,		40
	Application					
2	B.B.A. T.T.M					40
3	B.A. English	His	story			30
4	B.Sc. Computer Science	Ma	thematics & Statistic	es		24
5	B.A. Economics	Ecc	onomics			40
6	B.Com. Co-Operation					40
7	B.Com. Co-operation					30
	(Additional Batch)					
	53. Sibga Institute of Ac	lvano	ed Studies, Kalliad	l P.O., Irikk	ur, Kannur	
1	B.Com.Computer Applica			,	ĺ	40
2	B.B.A					40
3	B.C.A					25
4	B.A.English					30
5	B.Com.Co-operation					40
6	B.Sc. Psychology					24
7	B.Sc. Geography					24
	54. Morazha Co-operativ	e Art	s & Science College.	(STEMS), Mo	orazha P.O, Kann	ur
1	B.Sc. Computer Science		Mathematics &		,	25
			Statistics			
2	B.Com. Co-operation					60
3	B.A .English		History &			30
	6		Journalism			
4	B.B.A					48
5	B.C.A		Mathematics	1		30
6	B.Com. Computer					48
	Application					
7	B.Com. Finance			1		48
8	B.Com. Co-operation					48
	(Additional)					
9	B.Sc. Psychology		Physiology &			25

		Statistics		
	55 Greenwood Arts & Sci	ence College, Palakk	unnu, Kasaragod	
1	B.Com. Computer		Malayalam/ Hindi	40
	Application			
2	B.C.A.	Mathematics		25
3	B.A. English	Journalism		30
	56. APJ AbdulKalam C	ollege of Professional	Studies, Ulikkal, Iritty, Kannu	ır
1	B.Com Finance			40
2	BBA			40
3	BCA			25
4	BBA Aviation & Airport			40
	Management			
	57. Kuniya College of A	Arts & Science	•	
1	B.A. English			40
2	B.A. Arabic & Islamic			40
	History			
3	B.Com Computer			40
	Application			
4	B.A. Economics			40
5	B.Sc. Psychology			25
6	BSW			35
7	BBA Aviation & Hospitality			25

\*Programme for which Aptitude test is conducted for admission is not included under the CAP for the time being. Students should submit the printout of the online application directly to the college for admission with relevant certificates

Sd/-REGISTRAR Kannur University Thavakkara Kannur, Kerala Pin: 670 002

## **ANNEXURE** – II (a)

#### LIST OF SCHEDULED CASTES (SC)

[As Amended by The Constitution (Scheduled Castes) Orders (Second Amendment) Act, 2002 (Act 61 of 2002) Vide Part VIII – Kerala – Schedule 1 Notified in the Gazette of India dated 18.12.2002, The Constitution (Scheduled Castes) Order (Amendment) Act 2007, G.O.(P) No.13/2009/P &ARD dated 30/09/2009 (Kerala Gazette Notification Vol.54 dated 15/10/2009), The Constitution (Scheduled Castes) Order (Amendment) Act 2016 No.24 of 2016 dated 06/05/2016]

1	Adi Andhra	27	Kuravan, Sidhanar, Kuravar, Kurava, Sidhana
2	AdiDravida	28	Maila
3	Adi Karnataka	29	Malayan (In the areas comprising the Kannur,
			Kasaragod, Kozhikode &Wayanad Districts
4	Ajila	30	Mannan, Pathiyan, Perumannan ,Vannan, Velan,
			Peruvannan
5	Arunthathiyar	31	Moger (Other than Mogeyar)
6	Ayyanavar	32	Mundala
7	Baira	33	Nalakeyava
8	Bakuda	34	Nalkadaya
9	Bathada	35	Nayadi
10	Bharathar (Other than Parathar), Paravan	36	Pallan
11	Chakkiliyan	37	Palluvan,Pulluvan
12	ChamarMuchi	38	Pambada
13	Chandala	39	Panan
14	Cheruman	40	Paraiyan, Parayan, Sambavar, Sambavan, Sambava,
			Paraya, Paraiya, Parayar
15	Domban	41	Pulayan, Cheramar, Pulaya, Pulayar, Cherama,
			Cheraman, WayanadPulayan, WayanadanPulayan,
			Matha, MathaPulayan
16	Gosangi	42	PuthiraiVannan
17	Hasla	43	Raneyar
18	Holeya	44	Samagara
19	Kadaiyan	45	Samban
20	Kakkalan, Kakkan	46	Semman, Chemmar
21	Kalladi	47	Thandan (excluding Ezhuvas andThiyyas who are
			known as Thandan, in the erstwhile Cochin and
			Malabar areas) and (Carpenters who are known as
			Thachan in the erstwhile Cochin and Travancore State)
22	W 11 D 1 D 1	40	,Thachar (other than carpenters)
22	Kanakkan, Padannan	48	Thoti
23	Kavara (Other than Telugu speaking or Tamil	49	Vallon
	speaking BalijaKavarai, Gavara, Gavarai,		
	GavaraiNadiu, Balija Naidu, GajaluBalija or		
24	ValaiChetty) Koosa	50	Valluvan
	Kootan, Koodan	51	Vetan
25	,	51	
26	Kudumban	52	Vettuvan, Pulaya Vettuvan (in the areas of erstwhile
		52	Cochin state only)
		53	Nerian

# $\begin{aligned} & \textbf{ANNEXURE} - \textbf{II} \; (\textbf{b}) \\ & \textbf{LIST OF SCHEDULED TRIBES} \; (\textbf{ST}) \end{aligned}$

[As Amended by The Scheduled Castes and Scheduled Tribes Orders (Amendment) Act, 2002(Act 10 of 2003) Vide Part -VII -Kerala -Second Schedule Notified in the Gazette of India dated 8.1.2003, G.O.(MS) No.06/2014/SCSTDD. Dated29/01/2014]

1	Adiyan	21	[Malayan, Nattu Malayan, Konga Malayan (excluding the areas comprising the Kasagode, Kannur, Wayand and Kozhikode Districts)
2	Arandan [Arandanan]	22	Malayarayar
3	Eravallan	23	Mannan
4	Hill Pulaya, Mala Pulayan, KurumbaPulayan, KuravazhiPulayan, PambaPulayan	24	Muthuvan, Mudugar, Muduvan
5	Irular, Irulan	25	Palleyan, Palliyan, Palliyar, Paliyan
6	Kadar [Wayanad Kadar]	26	Paniyan
7	Kanikkaran, Kanikkar	27	Ulladan, [Ullatan]
8	Kattunayakan	28	Uraly
9	[Kochuvelan]	29	Mala Vettuvan (in Kasaragod&Kannur districts)
10	Koraga	30	Ten Kurumban, JenuKurumban
11	Kudiya, Melakudi	31	Thachanadan,ThachanadanMoopan
12	Kurichchan [Kurichiyan]	32	Cholanaickan
13	Kurumans, MulluKuruman, MullaKuruman, Mala Kuruman	33	Mavilan
14	Kurumbas, [Kurumbar, Kurumban]	34	Karimpalan
15	MahaMalasar	35	VettaKuruman
16	MalaiArayan [Mala Arayan]	36	Mala Panikkar
17	MalaiPandaram	37	Maratis of Kasaragod and hosdurgTaluk
18	MalaiVedan[Malavedan]		
19	Malakkuravan		
20	Malasar		

## ANNEXURE – II (c)

# **LIST OF OTHER ELIGIBLE COMMUNITIES (OEC)**[vide Annexure to GO(MS) No.14/2017/BCDD dated 02/08/2017, See clause 5.4.3(f)]]

	OEC (ST)				
1	Allar (Alan)	7	Kunuvarmanadi`		
2	Chingathan	8	Malamuttan		
3	Irivavan	9	Malavettuvar (Except Kasaragod& Kannur Districts)		
4	Kalanadi	10	Malayalar		
5	Malayan, Konga- Malayan (Kasaragod, Kannur, Wayanad& Kozhikode Districts)	11	Panimalayan		
6	Kundu- Vadiyan	12	Pathiyan (other than Dhobies)		
		OEC (S	(C)		
1	Chakkamar	5	Scheduled Caste converted to Christianity		
2	Madiga	6	Kusavan, Kulalan, Kumbharan, Velaan, Velaar, Odan, Andhra Nair, Andhuru Nair		
3	Kudumbi	7	PulayaVettuvan (Except Kochi State)		
4	Dheevara/ Dheevaran (Arayan, Valan, Nulayan, Mukkuvan, Arayavathi, Valanchiyar, Paniyakal, Mokaya, Bovi, Magayar, Mogaveerar)				

## $\label{eq:annexure} \textbf{ANNEXURE-II} \ (d)$ LIST OF SOCIALLY AND EDUCATIONALLY BACKWARD CLASSES (SEBC)

[Vide G.O. (P) 208/66/Edn. dated 02.05.1966] & G.O. (Ms) No. 95/08/SCSTDD dated 06.10.2008 & G.O.(Ms)No.58/2012/SCSTDD dt.16.04.2012) G.O(Ms) No.10/2014/BCDD dated 23.05.2014]

- I. Ezhavas including Ezhavas, Thiyyas, Ishuvan, Izhuvan, Illuvan and Billava
- II. Muslims (all sections following Islam)
- III. Latin Catholics and Anglo-Indians
- IV. Other Backward Christians
  - a. SIUC
  - b. Converts from Scheduled Castes to Christianity

#### V. Other Backward Hindus, i.e.

1	Agasa	2	Arayas including Valan, Mukkuvan, Mukaya, Mogayan, Arayan, Bovies, Kharvi, Nulayan, and Arayavathi
3	Aremahrati	4	Arya including Dheevara/DheevaranAtagara, <u>Devanga</u> , <u>Kaikolan</u> (Sengunthar) Pattarya, <u>Saliyas</u> (Padmasali, Pattusali, Thogatta, Karanibhakatula, Senapathula, Sali, Sale, Karikalabhakula, <u>Chaliya</u> , Sourashtra, Khatri, Patnukaram, Illathupillai, İllaVellalar, Illathar.
5	Bestha	6	Bhandari or Bhondari
7	Boya	8	Boyan
9	Chavalakkaran	10	Chekkala (Chekkala Nair)
11	Devadiga	12	Ezhavathi (Vathi)
13	Ezhuthachan, Kadupattan	14	Gudigara
15	Galada Konkani	16	GanjamReddies
17	Gatti	18	Gowda
19	Ganika including Nagavamsom	20	Hegde
21	Hindu Nadar	22	Idiga including Settibalija
23	Jangam	24	Jogi
25	Jhetty	26	Kanisu or Kaniyar-Panicker, Kaniyan, Kanisan, Kannian or Kani, Ganaga
27	Kudumbi	28	Kalarikurup or KalariPanicker
29	Kerala Muthali	30	Kusavan including Kulala, Kumbaran, Odan, Oudan (Donga) Odda (Vodda or Vadde or Veddai), Velaan, Andhra Nair, Anthuru Nair
31	Kalavanthula	32	Kallan including IsanattuKallar
33	Kabera	34	Korachas

35	Viswakarmas including Viswakarma, Asari, Chaptegara, Kallassari, Kalthachan, Kammala, Kamsala ,Kannan,Karuvan, Kitaran, , Kollan, MalayalaKammala, Moosari, Pandikammala, Pandithattan, Perumkollan, Thachan, Thattan, Vilkurup, Villasan, Viswabrahmanan or Viswabrahmanar, Viswakarmala and PalisaPerumkolla	36	Kannadiyans
37	Kavuthiyan	38	Kavudiyaru
39	Kelasi or KalasiPanicker	40	KoppalaVelamas
41	Krishnanvaka	42	Kuruba
43	Kurumba	44	Maravan (Maravar)
45	Madivala	46	Maruthuvar
47	Mahratta (Non-Brahman)	48	Melakudi (Kudiyan)
49	Mogaveera	50	Moili
51	Mukhari	52	Modibanda
53	Moovari	54	Moniagar
55	Naicken including Tholuva Naicker and Vettilakkara Naicker	56	Padyachi (Villayankuppam)
57	Palli	58	Panniyar or Pannayar
59	Parkavakulam (Surithiman, Malayaman, Nathaman, Moopanar and Nainar)	60	Rajapuri
61	Sakravar (Kavathi) , Chakravar	62	Senaithalaivar, Elavania, Senaikudayam
63	Chetty/Chetties including KottarChetties, ParakkaChetties, ElurChetties. AttingalChetties,PudukkadaChetties,Iraniel Chetties, SripandaraChetties, Telugu Chetties, UdiyankulangaraChetties, PeroorkadaChetties, Sadhu Chetties, 24Mana Chetties, WayanadanChetties, KalavaraChetties and 24 Mana Telugu Chetties.	64	Tholkolan
65	Thottiyan	66	Uppara (Sagara)
67	Ural Goundan	68	Valaiyan
69	VadaBalija	70	Vakkaliga
71	Vaduvan (Vadugan)	72	VeeraSaivas <u>(Pandaram, Vairavi, Vairagi, Yogeeswar</u> Matapathi and Yogi)

73	Veluthedathu Nair including Vannathan, Veluthedan and Rajaka	74	Vilakkithala Nair including Vilakkathalavan, Ambattan, Pranopakari, Pandithar and Nusuvan
75	Vaniya including Vanika, VanikaVaisya, VaisyaChetty, VanibhaChetty, AyiravarNagarathar, Vaniyan	76	Yadava including Kolaya, Ayar, Mayar, Maniyani, Eruman, Golla and Kolaries
77	Chakkamar	78	Mogers of KasaragodTaluk
79	xxxx	80	Reddiars (throughout the state except in malabar area)
81	Mooppar or KallanMoopan or Kallan Moopar	82	Ambalakkaran, Ambalakkarar Kalavanthula
83	Koteyar	84	Dheevara including Dheevaran ,Araya, Arayas, Arayan, Valan, Nulayan, Mukkuvan, Arayavathi, Valinjiar, Paniakkal, Paniakel, Mukaya, Bovis- Mukayar, Mukaveeran, Mogaveera, Mogavirar, Mogayan

# ANNEXURE- II(e)

## List of Communities selected for OEC educational assistance subjected to a maximum of

## Rs. 6 Lakh annual income as per G.O.(Ms) 10/2014/BCDD dated 23.05.2014

Sl. No.	Name of the Community
01.	Vaniya (Vanika, VanikaVaisya, VanibhaChetty, VaniyaChetty, Ayiravar, Nagarathar and Vaniyan
02.	Veluthedathu Nair (Veluthedan and Vannathan)
03.	Chetty/Chetties (KottarChetties, ParakkaChetties, ElurChetties, AttingalChetties, PudukkadaChetties, IranielChetties, Sri PandaraChetties, Telugu Chetties, UdiyankulangaraChetties, PeroorkadaChetties, Sadhu Chetties, 24 ManaChetties, WayanadanChetties, KalavaraChetties and 24 Mana Telugu Chetties,
04.	Ezhavathi (Vathy)
05.	Ganika
06.	Kanisu or KaniyarPanicker, Kani or Kaniyan (Ganaka) or Kanisan or Kamnan, KalariKurup / KalariPanicker
07.	Vilkurup, Perumkollan
08.	Yadavas (Kolaya, Ayar, Mayar, Maniyani and Iruman), Erumakkar
09.	Devanga
10.	Pattariyas
11.	Saliyas (Chaliya, Chaliyan)
12.	Pandithar
13.	Vaniar
14.	Ezhuthachan
15.	Chakkala / Chakkala Nair
16.	Reddiars (throughout the State except in Malabar Area)
17.	Kavuthiya
18.	Veerasaiva (Yogi, YogeeswaraPoopandaram, Malapandaram, Jangam, Matapathi, Pandaram, Pandaran, Vairayi, Vairagi)
19.	Vilakkithala Nair –Vilakkithalavan
20.	Vaduka-Vadukan, Vadugar, Vaduka, Vaduvan
21.	Chavalakkaran
22.	Agasa
23.	Kaikolan
24.	Kannadiyans
25.	Kerala Mudalis
26.	Madivala
27.	Naikkans
28.	Tholkolans
29.	Thottian
30.	Mooppar or KallanMoopan or KallanMoopar

## **ANNEXURE III**

# Undertaking from the students as per the provisions of anti-ragging verdict by the Hon'ble Supreme Court of India

-	rs
	grammeStudent ofdo hereby undertake on this day
	, the following with respect to above subject and Office order
	, the fene wing with respect to decive subject and emissioned
1.	That I have read and understood the directives of the Hon'ble Supreme court of India on anti-ragging and the measures proposed to be taken in the above references.
2.	That I understood the meaning of Ragging and know that the ragging in any form is a punishable offence and the same is banned by the Court of Law.
3.	That I have not been found or charged for my involvement in any kind of ragging in the past. However, I undertake to face disciplinary action/legal proceedings including expulsion from the Institute if the above statement is found to be untrue or the facts are concealed at all stages in future.
4.	That I shall not resort to ragging in any form at any place and shall abide by the rules/laws prescribed by the Courts, Govt. of India and Institute/authorities for the purpose from time to time.
	Signature of Student
I hereby	fully endorse the undertaking made by my child/ward
	Signature of Mother/Father and or guardian
	Witness

## **ANNEXURE-IV**

Office of the
Date
CERTIFICATE TO BE PRODUCED BY THE APPLICANTS BELONGING TO ANTHYODAYA ANNAYOJANA(AAY) AND PRIORITY HOUSE HOLD (PHH) CATEGORY (Vide GO(Ms)No.2/2020/P&ARD dated 12-02-2020)
This is to certify that Shri/Smt/Kumari
son/daughter/wife ofis a permanent resident o
(H.E.address)
Kerala State, whose photograph is affixed below, is a member o
AnthyodayaAnnayojana(AAY) / Priority House Hold (PHH) and that his/her name is
included in the Ration Card issued under this category and that he/she does not belong to a
caste/class recognized as Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes or Other Backward Classes in
the State and therefore he/she belongs to Economically Weaker Sections in General
Category.
Signature

(Seal)

Name .....

Designation.....

Recent Passport size photograph of the

applicant

## **ANNEXURE- V**

# INCOME AND ASSETS CERTIFICATE TO BE PRODUCED BY ECONOMICALLY WEAKER SECTIONS(EWSs) IN GENERAL CATEGORY

Certificate l Date	No				
son/daughte	er/wife of		Shri/Smt/Kumari	is a permaner	nt resident of
(H.E.addres	ss)Distri ow, belongs to far e financial year sets exceeding and that he/ot recognized as	ct in Keral Economical nily g the limi she belongs	Village	Talukwhose pl General Category is nis/her family does Ms)No.2/2020/P&caste/com be or Other Backw	hotograph is y(*) and that at (in words s not own or ARD dated
phot	nt Passport size tograph of the applicant		Name	fice Seal	

(\*)General Category means and includes all Castes, Communities and Classes of citizens other than Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes and Other Backward Classes

## **ANNEXURE- VI**

# UNDERTAKING BY A STUDENT AT THE TIME OF ADMISSION TO A PROGRAMME UNDER KANNUR UNIVERSITY

	<u>UNDERTAKING</u> I A
I	
undertake that I shall not:-	
(b) Demand, direct	abet the giving or taking of dowry; or ly or indirectly from the parents or guardians of the bride or the case may be, any dowry.
Note:-"dowry" shall have the	e same meaning as in the Dowry Prohibition Act, 1961.
abetting, the taking of do	ding that any breach of the rules or law relating to taking or wry shall render me liable for appropriate action including on to the University/ not being granted degree / withdrawal of
Place:	Signature:
Date:	Name in Block Letters:
Name of the Programme:	
Institution:	
	Aadhar Card No:
	Full Residential Address:

# UNDERTAKING BY A PARENT AT THE TIME OF ADMISSION TO A PROGRAMME UNDER KANNUR UNIVERSITY

## **UNDERTAKING** I B

I	(Name of Guardian)
	(Name of Student), do hereby
(b) Demand, direct	abet the giving or taking of dowry; or ly or indirectly from the parents or guardians of the bride or the case may be, any dowry.
<i>Note:-</i> "dowry" shall have the	same meaning as in the Dowry Prohibition Act, 1961.
abetting, the taking of dov	ding that any breach of the rules or law relating to taking or wry shall render me liable for appropriate action including in to the University/ not being granted degree / withdrawal of
Place:	Signature:
Date:	Name in Block Letters:
Name of the ward:	
Programme & Institution:	
	Aadhar Card No:
	Full Residential Address:



# PROSPECTUS FOR ADMISSION TO THE POST GRADUATE DEGREE PROGRAMMES UNDER CREDIT BASED SEMESTER SYSTEM IN THE COLLEGES AFFILIATED TO THE KANNUR UNIVERSITY FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2023-24

[Notification No.SWC/SWC/9195/2023 Dated 30/05/2023]

Kannur University www.admission.kannuruniversity.ac.in

## **CONTENTS**

SI No.	Description	Item No.	Page No.
1	Introduction	1	3
2	General Information	2	3
3	Programmes, Institutions and Seats	3	4
4	Reservation of Seats	4	5
5	Mandatory reservation	4.1.1	5
6	Claims for Mandatory reservation and certificates to be	5	12
	produced		
7	Rules for Admission of students to various PG Degree	6	13
	programme in affiliated Colleges		
8	Eligibility of admission	6.2	14
9	Eligibility for each Programme	6.3	14
10	Equivalency / Recognition	6.4	18
11	Fee to be Remitted to the University	7	19
12	Post allotment Activities	10	22
13	Verification of Documents	11	22
14	Special Instructions	12	23
15	List of Colleges and Programmes	Annexure I	24
16	List of Scheduled Castes (SC)	Annexure II(a)	29
17	List of Scheduled Tribes (ST)	Annexure II(b)	30
18	List of Other Eligible Communities (OEC)	Annexure II(c)	31
19	List of Socially and Educationally Backward	Annexure II(d)	32
	Communities (SEBC)		
20	List of Communities selected for OEC educational	Annexure II(e)	35
	assistance		
21	Undertaking Towards Anti - Ragging	Annexure III	36
22	Format of certificate to be produced by the applicant	Annexure IV	37
	belonging to Anthyodaya Anna Yojana (AAY) and		
	Priority House Hold (PHH) category		
23	Format of the income and assets certificate for	Annexure V	38
	Economically WeakerSections (EWSs) in General		
	Category		
24	Undertaking Towards Anti –Dowry	Annexure VI	39



PROSPECTUS FOR ADMISSION TO THE *PG PROGRAMMES UNDER CREDIT BASED SEMESTER SYSTEM* IN THE COLLEGES AFFILIATED TO THE *KANNUR UNIVERSITY* FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR *2023-24* 

#### 1. INTRODUCTION

- 1.1. Prospectus for admission to the Post Graduate Degree Programme Under Credit Based Semester System in Government/Aided/IHRD (Govt. cost sharing) Self Financing Affiliated Colleges for the Academic year 2023-24, as approved by the Kannur University, is published. It contains general information and rules relating to the admission to the Credit Based Semester System of Post Graduate Degree Programmes in Govt./Aided/IHRD (Govt. cost sharing) Self Financing Affiliated Colleges of the University.
- 1.2. Admissions to the seats to be filled by the University for the Post Graduate Degree Programmes (except those specifically mentioned) are regulated on the basis of the marks/grade points obtained in the qualifying examination. The details of seats to which admissions are made through the rank list prepared accordingly are contained in the relevant paragraphs. (Clause 4.1).
- 1.3. As per Kannur University First Statutes 1998, 'no student shall be admitted to any course of instruction in the Colleges in anticipation of Affiliation'.
- 1.4. The prospectus issued by the University during the previous years for admission to Post Graduate Degree Programmes is not valid for the year 2023-2024. The prospectus is subject to modification/addition/deletion as may be deemed necessary by the University. The applicants are requested to visit the website <a href="https://admission.kannuruniversity.ac.in">https://admission.kannuruniversity.ac.in</a> for notification and announcement.

#### 2. GENERAL INFORMATION

The admission to the PG Degree Programme under Credit Based Semester System in the Arts and Science Colleges affiliated to the Kannur University will be made on the basis of Online Centralized Allotment. The Online allotment process will provide the candidates with an opportunity of obtaining admission to any of the Colleges/Programmes of the University of the choice of the candidate on the basis of merit.

Any candidate who desires to obtain admission under the Kannur University for the Post Graduate Degree Programme should compulsorily register through online before the closure of registration, irrespective of the Category (General /SEBC/ EWS/ SC/ST/ Community /Management / Candidates from Union Territory of Lakshadweep/ Jammu and Kashmir/Persons With Disabilities/ widows /wards of Armed Forces Personnel, killed or disabled in action during peace time/ Sports etc.) to which the candidate belongs .

The rank list of the candidates to the various Programmes and Colleges will be on the basis of merit strictly following the rules and regulations regarding reservation.

The students who seek admission in Sports/Community/Management Quota should register through online and submit a copy of the print out to the concerned colleges with a request.

The University will not be conducting online centralized allotment for the following PG Programmes/Courses and those candidates who wish to apply for the same need to apply directly to the colleges concerned as and when the applications are invited.

1. M.Com programme at PKKM college, Mananthawady

#### 2. MBA & MCA programmes at colleges.

#### 2.1 Authority to prescribe qualification for admission to the various courses of studies.

As per Sub-Section (v) and (vi) of Section 27 of the Kannur University Act, 1996, the Academic Council shall have the power to prescribe qualifications for admission of students to the various courses of study (and to the Examinations) and the conditions under which exemptions shall be granted, and to make provision for the admission of students to the various courses of studies on the basis of merit in order to maintain the standards of education.

# 2.2 Agreement for Direct Payment -Relevant provisions for admission to the various programmes in aided colleges.

Article 18 of the Agreement for Direct Payment entered into between the Government and the Educational Agencies of Private Colleges stipulates that all future admission of students to the private affiliated colleges shall be on the following basis, viz:

- a) Twenty percentage of the total number of seats in each college shall be reserved for students belonging to the Scheduled Castes and Scheduled Tribes. Those seats which cannot be filled on this basis shall be filled on the basis of merit from among backward minority communities, in the case of colleges run by backward minority communities and by OEC, in all other cases.
- b) \*Ten/Twenty\*\* percentage of the seats shall be reserved for the candidates belonging to the community to which the college belongs. These seats will be filled strictly on the basis of merit from among the students of the said community.
- c) \*Fifty/Forty \*\* percentage of the seats will be filled by open selection on the basis of merit.
- d) 20% of the seats for admission will be reserved as management quota

*Note:* 

- \* This will apply to colleges run by educational agencies belonging to Forward Community.
- \*\*This will apply to colleges run by education agencies belonging to Backward Community.

#### 3 PROGRAMMES, INSTITUTIONS AND SEATS

- **3.1 Details of the Programme and Duration**: The Programme leads to Post Graduate Degree in the relevant subject. Each Programme extends for a period of four semesters. The Programme of study will be by regular attendance for the requisite number of lectures, practical training and other means. All PG programmes shall be completed within the maximum period of four years.
- **3.2 Institutions and Subjects for the PG Degree Programme:** The List of Colleges affiliated to the Kannur University and the subject offered in each institution is given as **Annexure I**, of the Prospectus.
- **3.3 Categorization of Seats:** Seats available in Govt./Aided/Self-Financing Affiliated Colleges are mainly classified as Merit Seats, Community Seats, Management Seats and Reservation Seats
  - a) Merit Seats: The seats that are filled by the University in Government/Aided/Self -Financing Affiliated Colleges purely on the basis of merit are classified as 'Merit Seats'.
  - **b)** Community Seats: The seats in Aided Colleges that are filled by the Management concerned, on the basis of merit among their community candidates, are classified as 'Community Seats'
  - c) Management Seats: The seats in Aided and Self-financing Affiliated Colleges that are filled by the Managements concerned are classified as 'Management

Seats'.

**d)** Reservation Seats: The seats in Government/Aided/Self-financing Affiliated Colleges, which are earmarked for SC/ST/SEBC/EWS/PWBD/ Sports persons/ Transgender Persons are classified as 'Reservation Seats'

#### 4 RESERVATION OF SEATS

A candidate can claim only one benefit at a time as per the candidate's choice for a particular purpose.

- **4.1 Types of Reservation:** Seats will be reserved for the following categories in Govt., Aided and Self-Financing Affiliated Colleges for various PG Degree Programmes.
  - I) Mandatory Reservation
  - II) Reservation for Persons with Benchmark Disability (PWBD)
  - III) Reservation for Transgender Persons
  - IV) Special Reservation and
  - V) Reservation for Nominees

#### 4.1.1 Mandatory Reservation

a. Government Colleges

Sl. No.	Seat Reservation	% of Reservation
I	Open Quota (On the basis of merit)	60
	Socially and Educationally backward Classes (SEBC) (a)	
	Ezhava/Thiyya/ Billava (ETB) 8% (b) Muslim (MU) 7% (c) Latin	
	Catholic (LC) /Anglo Indian 1% (d) Other	20
	Backward Christian (OBX) 1% (e) Other Backward Hindu (OBH)	
II	3%	
	** Scheduled Castes/ Scheduled Tribes [Scheduled Castes	
	15%	20
III	Scheduled Tribes 5%]	
	*Economically Weaker Sections (EWS) in addition to the	
IV	sanctioned strength.	10

<sup>\*\*</sup> In regard to Wayanad District, It is 15% for ST and 5% for SC as per Govt. order (For all colleges).

\* Candidates who enjoy Community Reservation such as SEBC, SC/ST who have BPL endorsement in the Ration Card are NOT eligible for EWS reservation. Only the candidates belonging to Economically weaker section which doesnot belong to SC/ST or other backward classes (SEBC/OEC) as per reservation rule are eligible for EWS reservation ((Categories specified in the Annexure II (f)). Such candidates shall produce either of the certificates from the Village Officer namely "The applicant belonging to Anthyodaya Anna Yojana (AAY) And Priority House Hold (PHH) category"-(Annexure IV) or "The Income and Assets certificate for Economically Weaker Sections (EWS)"-(Annexure V)

1.

**Note** (a) For obtaining SEBC reservation, Non Creamy Layer Certificate should be produced.

(b) The creation of additional seats in Government colleges shall not incur any Additional Financial commitment to the Government or to the University.

## (b)Affiliated Aided Colleges:

Sl	Seat	Forward	Forward	Backward	Backward	Other (run
No.	Reservation	Community	Minority	Community	Minority	by
		College	Community	College	Community	educational
			College		College	societies)
I	Open Quota	50 %	50 %	40 %	40 %	60 %
	**Scheduled					
II	Caste	15 %	15 %	15 %	15 %	15 %
	**Scheduled					
III	Tribe	05 %	05 %	05 %	05 %	05 %
	Community					Not
IV	Quota	10 %	10 %	20 %	20 %	applicable
	*EWS ( in					
	addition to the					
	sanctioned					
V	strength)	10%	-	10%	-	10 %
	The remaining sea					
	agency (i.e. Management) by candidates of its own choice. The academic eligibility of such					
	candidates shall be same as prescribed for other candidates. The candidates who apply under					
	Community quota shall also register online before the closure of the registration. Whereas the					
	candidates seeking admission under Management quota can register online till the closure of			closure of		
VI	admission					

<u>Note:</u> The seats under community quota in Aided Colleges will be filled by the concerned Management on the basis of merit and community certificate issued by the Revenue Authorities/Parish Priest/any other Competent Authority.

Applicants claiming admission under Community quota in Aided Colleges shall belong to the community of the Management which runs the college. They will have to produce community/caste/non creamy layer certificate from the Revenue authority/Parish Priest/any other competent authority concerned, at the time of admission, to prove their claim.

(c) **Self-Financing Affiliated Colleges (including IHRD):** In self financing colleges and Self-financing programmes conducted in Aided colleges, 50% of the total seats shall be filled by the management from among candidates of their choice provided they satisfy the eligibility conditions. The remaining seats (50%) shall be distributed and filled as detailed below

Distribution of 50% seats are marked under	
Merit category	% of Reservation
Open Quota	65%
Scheduled Caste	8
Scheduled Tribe	2
Ezhava/Thiyya/Billava	9
Muslims	8
Latin catholic and Anglo Indians	2
Other Backward Christians	1
Other Backward Hindus	5
*EWS	10

The candidates who apply under management quota shall also register online before closure of

Note: The fee structure of the Self-financing Colleges is higher than that of Govt./Aided Colleges

#### Mode of admission under Management Quota in Aided and Self Financing Colleges

- 1. The candidates seeking admission to the management quota seats in Aided and Self Financing colleges should register online.
- 2. There is no centralized allotment for Management Quota. Candidates should contact the colleges to take admission and submit the printout of the application form to the colleges concerned.
- 3. After closure of registration for the centralized allotment process, registration exclusively for management quota seats will be open. The candidates seeking admission under Management Quota alone can apply till the closure of admission.
- 4. It may be noted that the candidates who have submitted their online application through the Management Quota link will not be considered for the allotment process.
- 5. If a candidate has already registered for centralized allotment process, it is sufficient for admission under management quota also. There is no need of separate registration under management quota.

\*EWS reservation of 10% shall be additionally created over and above the total strength of seats for all programmes in all institutions which do not have minority status

Note: EWS reservation will be subject to orders issued by the Govt. from time to time.

#### **4.1.2** Reservation for Persons with Benchmark Disability (PWBD):

(i) 5% of the total seats, over and above the sanctioned strength will be set apart exclusively for persons with benchmark disabilities in each programme.

As per Clause 2(r), Chapter I of The Rights of Persons with Disabilities Act, 2016, 'Person with benchmark disability' means a person suffering from not less than 40% of a specified disability where specified disability has not been defined in measurable terms and includes a person with disability where specified disability has been defined in measurable terms, as certified by the certifying authority. Candidates seeking admission under PWBD category should submit the 'Certificate of disability' (permanent), by the District Medical Board or bodies of higher status, certifying the degree of percentage of disability. Based on the details furnished in the online application, candidates will be provisionally included under the 'Persons with Benchmark Disability' category.

Note: The selection of candidates under this category will be based on the rank in the inter-se-merit list and physical suitability and not on the basis of the Degree of disability.

No reservation of seat is allowed for Blind candidates for Science subjects.

One seat above the sanctioned strength has been reserved to Govt./Aided colleges for the admission of candidates with Autism/intellectual disability, Specific Learning Disability, Mental Illness etc.

#### 4.1.3 Reservation for Transgender Persons

Two seats shall be created over and above the sanctioned strength in all courses in affiliated Arts &Science Colleges exclusively for admitting Transgender students. (G.O.(Ms)No.153/2018 HEdn dated 03.07.2018). Such candidates should submit transgender identity card issued by the State Government at the time of admission.

(G.O. (Ms.) No. 295/2021/HEDN dated 05/07/2021).

#### 4.1.4 SPECIAL RESERVATION

Sports Quota: Aggregate all sports seats (P.G.) in colleges in one single sports pool and

# distribute seats accordingly. Also admit one or more sportspersons in the same subject as per the merit through additional seat

- i. A minimum of one seat will be reserved for PG course in a College, if the total PG seats are less than 20.
- ii. The sports quota seats for PG course will be given over and above the sanctioned strength of the course.

#### Criteria for sanctioning additional seats for outstanding sportspersons for PG admission

- a) Additional seats shall be sanctioned within the statutory limit.
- b) The recommendation for the same from the concerned college Principal shall be verified and recommended by the Director, Department of Physical Education, Kannur University
- c)The Sports quota additional seat in PG courses in colleges should be sanctioned only if it is meant for team formations/team building / maintaining of a team in a particular sports discipline or should be a SAI or Kerala State Sports Council hostel inmate/ trainee
- d) The minimum achievement for additional seats shall be as per S1. No. 20 of the Sports Quota norms of Kannur University(ie, Representing the Zone/Revenue District Sports School/Sports Hostel/ School in the Kerala State School Championships and Winning a Medal)

NORMS FOR ADMISSION TO UG/PGPROGRAMMES UNDER SPORTS QUOTA

Sl. No.	Achievements	Marks
1	Representing India in approved World Championships/ Olympics and Winning medal.	100
2	Representing India in approved World Championships/ Olympics	95
3	Representing India in Common Wealth Games/ Asian Games/ Asian Championship etc. and winning medal.	90
4	Representing India in Common Wealth Games/ Asian Games/ Asian Championship etc.	85
5	Representing India in World School Games World University games and Winning a medal.	80
6	Representing India in Regional Championship such as SAF Games and Winning a medal.	75
7	Representing India in World School/ World University games / Regional Championship like SAF Games	70
8	Representing Kerala State in National Championships for Senior/ Junior/ Youth and Winning medal	65
9	Representing a University in All India Inter University competition and Winning a Medal	60
10	Representing Kerala State/ Combined CBSE/ICSE/ Navodaya/ KendriyaVidyalaya Team in all India School Games and Winning Medal	55
11	Representing Kerala State in South Zone Championships for Senior/Junior/Youth and Winning Medal	50
12	Representing Kerala state in Senior section in South zone Championships /National Championship	48
13	Representing Kerala State in Junior/Youth section in South Zone Championships/National Championship	46
14	Representing Kerala State in All India School Games (organized by SGFI)	44
15	Representing University in Inter University Championship	42

	(Zone /All India)	
16	Representing District in Inter- District Championship for Seniors and Winning a Medal	40
17	Representing combined (All India) Navodaya/ Kendriya Vidyalaya /CBSE/ ICSE team at the National School Games (SGFI participation)	38
18	Representing State in all India Rural Sports/ Women's Sports and Winning a Medal.	36
19	Representing District in Inter- District Championships for Juniors/ Youth and Winning a Medal.	34
20	Representing the Zone/Revenue District /Sports School/ Sports Hostel/ School in the Kerala State School Championships and Winning a Medal.	32
21	Representing a college in the Inter Collegiate championship and winning a medal	30
22	Representing State in all India Rural Sports/ Women's Sports.	28
23	Winning a Medal in the National level (Inter-state/ Inter- Region ) Championships of the CBSE/ ICSE/ ISC/ Navadoaya/KendriyaVidyalaya Championships	26
24	Representing Revenue District in the State/Zonal Championships for Senior/Junior/Youth / State Schools Games	24
25	Winning a place in the Revenue District Championship for Senior/Junior/Youth / Schools Games/Regional Clusters for KendriyaVidyalaya/Navodaya/CBSE and state Championship.	22

- Minimum achievements for PG admission under Sports Quota will be securing third place in the Intercollegiate Championship (30 marks)
- II and III positions are included as criteria for sports quota admissions in PG courses

#### **Explanations**

- 1. Achievements in those sports disciplines approved by Association of Indian Universities only will be considered for Sports Quota Admissions.
- 2. Priority shall be given while preparing rank list for those events in which Kannur University conducts inter collegiate competitions.
- 3. Approved World Competitions means the Competitions organized by the International Apex Bodies of the concerned discipline and in which the national Teams are sponsored by the National Apex Bodies of the concerned discipline and in which the National teams are sponsored by the National Apex Bodies and cleared by Sports Authority of India/ Government of India.
- 4. The National Championship means the Championships conducted by the National Apex Bodies of the concerned discipline. District Competition means revenue district competition conducted by district association in respective sports, regional competitions means competition organized by KV/Navodaya/CBSE in the regional basis.
- 5. Games/ events mean a game/ event in which individual performs alone.
- 6. When a candidate has number of achievement in a sports / different discipline his/ her best achievement will be taken into consideration.
- 7. The sports achievements in last four years ( subject to the decision of sports advising committee) shall be considered for Sports quota admissions of PG courses for the academic year 2023-24.
- 8. All competitions where an upper age limit is fixed (Youth/ Junior/ Sub-Junior) would be treated as junior event provided it is not classified as senior event by the concerned National Federation.

- 9. Priority will be given for students having achievements in senior level competitions
- 10. When there is tie in the rank/mark the following criteria will be applied to break the tie:
  - (a) Priority will be given as per of their order of merit
  - i.e.; 1<sup>st</sup>, 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> place respectively.
  - (b) If the tie still remains those with a more number of achievements in the same level will be placed above the others. (more number of I places, more number of II places and so on.)
  - (c) If the ties still remains the next best achievement as per the order merit will be considered.
  - (d) If the tie is not broken by the above method the person having the achievements during the year closer to the selection will be given higher rank.
  - (e) Individual achievements will be ranked above team achievements.
  - (f) A new record is created; such candidate will be given priority.
  - (g) If a tie cannot be broken by any of the above mentioned sports achievements, the marks obtained in the qualifying examination will be considered for breaking the tie.

#### **NOTE:**

The Sports Quota candidates should also register through online before the closure of registration date. The student should submit printout of the application (along with copies of sports certificates) to the Physical Education Department of the concerned college with a request. The Principal thereafter, with the help of Physical Education Department of the college will prepare a rank list as per the University norms. The rank list should be published in the college notice board for student's Redressal for a minimum of three days for the final publication of the ranklist.

If vacancies arise due to discontinuation of candidates under Sports quota, the next eligible candidate in the Rank List (Sports quota) shall be admitted. In case there is no next eligible candidate, the seat shall be kept vacant

The List of sports disciplines considered for Sports Quota admissions is given below.

Sl No.	Event
1	ARCHERY
2	ATHLETICS
3	BADMINTON
4	BALL BADMINTON
5	BASKETBALL
6	BEST PHYSIQUE(MEN ONLY)
7	BOXING (MEN ONLY)
8	CHESS
9	CRICKET
10	CROSS COUNTRY
11	FENCING
12	FOOTBALL
13	GYMNASTICS
14	HANDBALL
15	HOCKEY
16	JUDO
17	KABADDI
18	KALARIPAYATTU

19	KHO-KHO
20	POWER LIFTING
21	SOFTBALL
22	SWIMMING
23	TABLE TENNIS
24	TEAK WONDO
25	TENNIS
26	TUG OF WAR
27	VOLLYBALL
28	WEIGHT LIFTING
29	WRESTLING
30	YOGASANA
31	OTHERS*

<sup>\*-</sup>Only in the lack of applicants with the sports items listed in the above table, "others" can be considered for admission with valid documents in sports achievements.\

#### 4.1.5 Reservation for Nominees

#### i) Reservation for Candidates from Union Territory of Lakshadweep.

An additional seat shall be created for each PG Degree Programme (wherever necessary) in all affiliated colleges, exclusively for the purpose of accommodating students sponsored by the Union Territory of Lakshadweep. This seat shall not be filled up by other candidates. The Head of the Institutions should forward the list of such candidates to the University after admission. (Govt. letter No.5455/B3/2006/H.Edn. dated 15-3-2006).

# ii) Concession for Wards of Kashmiri Migrants and Kashmiri Pandit/ Kashmiri Hindu families (Non-migrants) living in Kashmir valley

The following relevant concessions are applicable for wards of Kashmiri Migrants and Kashmiri Pandit/ Kashmiri Hindu families (Non-migrants) living in Kashmir valley for admission to the PG programmes in all Affiliated Arts & Science Colleges.

	Relaxation in cut off percentage up to 10% subject to minimum eligibility requirement.
	Increase in intake capacity up to 5% course wise.
_	$W_{i}$ $= 0$ $= $

Waiving of domicile requirements for Kashmiri Migrants only. Kashmiri Pandits / Kashmiri Hindu families (Non-migrants) living in the Kashmir valley need domicile certificate.

#### iii) Reservation for Candidates from Jammu and Kashmir.

**Two** seats shall be created over and above the sanctioned strength to accommodate candidates belonging to Jammu Kashmir for admission to PG programmes in the affiliated colleges for the academic year 2023-24

#### iv) Reservation for students from Mahe

One additional seat shall be created over and above the sanctioned strength in 3 Government colleges, as detailed below, to accommodate candidates belonging to Mahe. In the absence of students from Mahe, no admission shall be done among the students of Kerala in those additional seats.

1. Government Brennen College, Thalassery

M.A.English: 1 seat MA Economics: 1seat

Government College, Mananthawady
 M.Com : 1 seat
 MA Development Economics: 1 seat

3. Krishna Menon Memorial Government Women's college, Kannur.

MA English: 1 seat

MA Development Economics: 1 seat

# (v) Reservation of seats for the widows /wards of Armed Forces of Personnel killed/disabled in action during peace time.

Additional seats over and above the sanctioned strength may be created as and when required for the widows /wards of Armed Forces Personnel killed or disabled in action during peace time, in Central /State Universities /Autonomous/ Professional / Non-Professional Institutions under the purview of Ministry of Human Resource Development as per UGC policy.(Applicable to Army/Navy/Airforce only. Not applicable to paramilitary forces/CAPF/GREF/Coast Guard etc.). Certificates in proof of claim with supporting documents to be produced at the time of admission.

# 5. CLAIMS FOR MANDATORY RESERVATION AND CERTIFICATES TO BE PRODUCED

- (i) Claims for Mandatory Reservations must be made by a candidate at the time of submission of online application. Candidates should mention their claim in the **relevant columns** in the Personal and Academic Data Sheet. They should also satisfy the eligibility conditions as per the Prospectus, at the time of online registration.
- (ii) Candidates should produce all original documents to prove their claims made in the online application form, at the time of admission, before the Principal. The claims that are not mentioned at the time of online submission of application will not be entertained even if supporting evidences are produced later on. The claims for mandatory reservation, once made, cannot be altered by the candidate under any circumstances.

# **5.1.1** Claim for Community reservation under 'Socially and Educationally Backward Classes' (SEBC):

Reservation of seats to the socially and Educationally backward Classes will be in accordance with the provisions contained in G.O. (P) 208/66/Edn. Dated 02.5.1966, as amended from time to time.

(a) Asper G.O. (Ms) No.02/2017, Backward Community Development, dated 08/03/2017, candidates belong to socially and Educationally Backward Classes under NON CREAMY LAYER category are eligible for reservation under this category. The candidates belonging to the Communities included in the SEBC list (List is in the annexure II(d))alone will be eligible for the benefit of reservation under this category. The candidates, claiming reservation under SEBC quota should invariably produce 'Non Creamy Layer Certificate' obtained from the Village Officer concerned. Validity of the Non creamy Layer Certificate is one year.

## 5.1.2 Claim for Reservation under Scheduled Castes/Scheduled Tribes quota

Candidates claiming reservation under Scheduled Castes/ Scheduled Tribes quota should obtain the caste/community certificate from the Tahsildar. Candidates belonging to SC/ST communities allotted against merit seats or against the seats reserved for them are exempted from payment of fee at the time of admission. *The validity of SC/ST certificate is three years*.

#### (SC/ST list is given in Annexure II (a) & II (b))

Warning: Those who produce false SC/ST Certificate for claiming reservation under SC/ST quota shall be liable for punishment as per rules.

#### 5.1.3 Claim of OEC candidates against the un-availed seats of SC/ST candidates.

Other Eligible Community (OEC) candidates are eligible for un –availed seats, if any, under SC/ST quota. The Communities listed in the Annexure II(c) only are eligible for such un – availed seats, if any under, SC/ST quota.(G.O.(Ms)No.14/2017/BCDD dated 02.08.2017). The

candidates should furnish any document to prove their community and non-creamy layer certificate from the Village Officer/Tahsildar.

Converted Christians do not come under the SC/ST category. They belong to OEC category.

#### 5.1.4 Claim for fee concession to OEC candidates:

Candidates belonging to Other Eligible Communities are exempted from payment of fee at the time of allotment to PG Degree Programme under Government/Community quota irrespective of annual family income as per G.O (MS) No. 36/07/SCSTDD, dated: 03.07.2007.(Communities listed in Annexure II(c)). They should produce any document to prove their Community at the time of admission.

#### 5.1.5 Claim for fee concession to the candidates who get OEC educational assistance.

As per the G.O.(Ms) 10/2014/BCDD dated 23.05.2014, 30 communities from state OBC list are selected for OEC educational assistance subjected to a maximum of Rs. 8 Lakh annual income. (G.O (MS) No. 03/2018/BCDD) dated 09.04.2018 (Communities listed in Annexure II(e)) They should provide any document to prove their Community and Income Certificates from the Village Officer at the time of admission. The validity of income certificate for OEC is one year.

#### 5.1.6 Claims for Reservation under Economically Weaker Sections (EWS) in General Category

Candidates who enjoy Communal Reservation such as SEBC, SC/ST are NOT eligible for EWS reservation. Only the candidates belonging to Economically weaker section which does not belong to SC/ST or other backward classes (SEBC/OEC) as per reservation rule are eligible for EWS Reservation (Categories specified in the Annexure II (f)). Such candidates must produce either of the certificates from the Village Officer namely "The applicant belonging to Anthyodaya Anna Yojana (AAY) and Priority House Hold (PHH) category" (Annexure IV) or "The Income and Assets certificate for Economically Weaker Sections (EWS) in General Category (Annexure V)

#### 5.2. OTHER GENERAL RULES FOR MANDATORY RESERVATION

#### **General rule for Conversion of Vacant Seats**

5.2.1 The seats un-availed by the SC candidates will go to ST candidate and vice versa. If sufficient candidates are not available for filling the seats reserved for SC/ST candidates, the same will be notified in the media and a separate allotment for SC/ST candidates will be made by the University. However, even after this, if SC/ST seats are remaining vacant such seats shall be filled as detailed below.

# Government/Self Financing/Aided Colleges except Colleges run by Backward Minority Communities:

The unfilled seats shall be filled up from the candidates belonging to Other Eligible Communities (OEC) in the Annexure II(c) of the prospectus and in their absence, candidates belonging to SEBC. The seats that further remain unfilled will go to the General Merit Quota.

If sufficient candidates are not available for filling the seats reserved for SEBC, the seats that remain unfilled will be converted to the General Merit Quota.

#### Aided Colleges run by Backward Minority Communities:

The unfilled seats shall be filled on the basis of the merit as per the rank list from among the applicants of **backward minority community**, which runs the college. If seats still remain unfilled, it will be filled up from candidates belonging to OEC and in their absence, candidates belonging to SEBC. The seats that further remain unfilled will go to the General Merit Quota.

# 6. RULES FOR ADMISSION OF STUDENTS TO VARIOUS PG DEGREE PROGRAMME IN AFFILIATED COLLEGES

**6.1. Assessment of Merit:** Except when otherwise provided, the merit of a candidate will be assessed on the basis of the grade points obtained by the candidate in the qualifying examinations for admission to the particular programme, subject to such criteria as may be prescribed by the University. In assessing merit, bonus score will be awarded for extra curricular activities like NCC, NSS. of the students. These bonus score will be added to the grade points obtained for the qualifying examination for preparing the rank list.

#### 6.2Weightage:

# Bonus score in respect of N.C.C. and N.S.S. candidates will be given for the purpose of ranking in the manner given below:

In respect of NCC applicants, the bonus score of 0.1 will be awarded on the basis of NCC certificates signed by the Director and issued by the Directorate of NCC to the candidates who have secured at least 75% attendance after having participated in its activity during the course of study immediately preceding the course for which admission is sought.

An additional score of 0.05 and 0.1 will be awarded to NCC cadets holding B, C certificates respectively for the purpose of admission to PG course in affiliated colleges.

For awarding Bonus score of 0. 1 to NSS participants, the basis will be NSS certificate signed by the Vice Chancellor and issued by the University to volunteers who have completed 240 hours of work within a period of two years in the course of study immediately preceding the course for which the admission sought.

The benefit of bonus score for purposes of admission can be earned by the candidates only under any one category (either N.S.S. or N.C.C).

Note: Weightage mark will be subject to the decision of the Syndicate.

A Grace Score of 10% of Initial Index Score shall be given to applicants to PG courses who have passed the qualifying examination, after undergoing the whole prescribed course of study from a college affiliated to the Kannur University.

A Grace Score of 20% of Initial Index Score to the ST applicants of Wayanad district for admission in Arts& Science colleges of Wayanad District under the Jurisdiction of Kannur University as per order No. Acad/D2/2805/2017 dated 20/04/2017.

#### 6.2. ELIGIBILITY FOR ADMISSION

6.2.1 Notwithstanding anything contained in the Statutes, the selection of students in Government colleges shall be governed by the rules prescribed by the Government from time to time with the concurrence of the University in respect of such admissions.

#### 6.3. Eligibility for each Programme

#### A. PG Programmes under the Faculty of Science

No	Name of the Programme	Eligibility for admission	
1 Mathematics BSc Mathematics with not les		BSc Mathematics with not less than 50 % marks or	
		equivalent GPA excluding	
		subsidiaries/Complementary Courses	

2	Statistics	BSc Statistics with not less than 50 % marks or equivalent GPA excluding	
		subsidiaries/Complementary Courses. BSc Mathematics and Statistics (Double main) or BSc Mathematics with Statistics as one of the	
		complementary with not less than 55% marks or equivalent GPA.	
		A weightage of 10% shall be added to the third index marks of B.Sc Statistics Degree holders before	
		computing the final index	
3	Physics	BSc Physics with not less than 50 % marks or equivalent GPA excluding	
4	Chemistry	subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.  Bachelor's degree in Chemistry.	
5	Botany	BSc Botany/Plant Science/Life Science with not less than 50 % marks or equivalent GPA excluding	
	71	subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.	
6	Zoology	BSc Zoology/Life Science with not less than 50 % marks or equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses	
7	Geology	BSc Geology with not less than 50 % marks or	
		equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses	
8	Microbiology	BSc Biotechnology/Chemistry/Bio chemistry/Zoology/ Botany/ Plant Science/ Life Science/	
		Microbiology or any other subjects with	
		Microbiology/ Biotechnology as one of the subjects of	
		study at UG level with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/Part III excluding	
		Complimentary Courses/subsidiaries.	
9	Biotechnology	BSc.Biotechnology/Chemistry/Bio chemistry/	
		Zoology/ Botany/ Plant Science/ Life Science/ Microbiology or any other subjects with	
		Microbiology/ Biotechnology as one of the subjects of	
		study at UG level with not less than 50% marks or	
		equivalent GPA in Core Course/Part III excluding Complimentary Courses/subsidiaries	
10	Electronics	BSc Electronics/Physics/Computer Science with not	
		less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core	
		Course/ Part III excluding	
		subsidiaries/Complimentary Courses. A weightage of 25% of index marks shall be given to	
		students who have passed B.Sc Electronics or	
11	Computer Science	equivalent	
11	Computer Science	BSc Computer Science/Electronics/Physics/Statistics /BCA or any degree with Physics and Mathematics at	
	1	HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA	
1		HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA	
1		HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/ Part III excluding	
12.	Geography	HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/ Part III excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.	
12	Geography	HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/ Part III excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.  BA/BSc. Geography Degree with minimum 50% marks under Part III (Main and Subsidiaries together)	
12	Geography	HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/ Part III excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.  BA/BSc. Geography Degree with minimum 50% marks under Part III (Main and Subsidiaries together) or equivalent GPA in core and complimentary	
12	Geography	HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/ Part III excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.  BA/BSc. Geography Degree with minimum 50% marks under Part III (Main and Subsidiaries together) or equivalent GPA in core and complimentary courses. Double main or triple main with Geography,	
12	Geography	HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/ Part III excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.  BA/BSc. Geography Degree with minimum 50% marks under Part III (Main and Subsidiaries together) or equivalent GPA in core and complimentary courses. Double main or triple main with Geography, as one of the main subjects will be considered only in the absence of qualified candidates with single main.	
12	Geography	HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/ Part III excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.  BA/BSc. Geography Degree with minimum 50% marks under Part III (Main and Subsidiaries together) or equivalent GPA in core and complimentary courses. Double main or triple main with Geography, as one of the main subjects will be considered only in the absence of qualified candidates with single main.  Blind/Deaf candidates are not eligible for	
12	Geography  Counselling Psychology	HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/ Part III excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.  BA/BSc. Geography Degree with minimum 50% marks under Part III (Main and Subsidiaries together) or equivalent GPA in core and complimentary courses. Double main or triple main with Geography, as one of the main subjects will be considered only in the absence of qualified candidates with single main.	
		HSE with not less than 50% marks or equivalent GPA in Core Course/ Part III excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.  BA/BSc. Geography Degree with minimum 50% marks under Part III (Main and Subsidiaries together) or equivalent GPA in core and complimentary courses. Double main or triple main with Geography, as one of the main subjects will be considered only in the absence of qualified candidates with single main.  Blind/Deaf candidates are not eligible for admission to the course.	

	Chemistry Specialization		
15 M.Sc Mathematics (Multivariate Calculus & Mathematical analysis, Modelling & Simulation Financial Risk Management)		Bachelor's degree in Mathematics with Statistics, Computer Science or Physics as complementary/minor subjects.	
16	M.Sc Physics with Computational and Nano Science specialization	Bachelor's degree in Physics, with Mathematics, Computer Science or Chemistry as complementary minor subjects.	
17	M.ScZoology (Structure,Physiology,Development and Classification of Animals)	B.Sc Zoology/Life Science with not less than 50% of marks or equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.	
18	M.Sc Plant Science with Bioinformatics	B.Sc. Degree of Kannur University with Botany (Core) or Plant Science (Core) or an equivalent degree of any other University recognized by this University.	
19	M Sc Statistics and data Analytics	B.Sc. Degree with Statistics or Applied Statistics as the Core Course (Main) with not less than 50% marks or equivalent grade excluding subsidiaries/complementary.  B.Sc. Degree with Statistics & Mathematics double main and B.Sc .Degree with Mathematics as Core Course (Main) and Statistics as one of the complimentary Courses (Subsidiary) with not less than 55% marks or equivalent grade.  B.Sc. degree with Computer Science as main and Statistics/Mathematics as a complimentary subject with not less than 55% marks or equivalent grade.  B.Tech/ B.E Degree in any Branch with Mathematics paper as one of the subjects in each semester for the first four semesters of the Programme.	
20	M Sc Forestry	A bachelor's degree in the Life Science related subjects (core) such as Forestry, Botany, Plant Science, Zoology, Biotechnology, Microbiology, Biochemistry, Environmental Science, Vetenary Science, Agriculture allied subjects or any other degrees recognized as equivalent thereof, from a recognized University with not less than 50% marks or equivalent grade. A weightage of 25% of the index marks shall be given to the B. Sc Forestry holders while preparing the rank list of the applicants.	

# **B.** PG Programmes under the Faculty of Technology

M.Sc Computer Science with Specialisation in Artificial Intelligence  B.Sc Computer Science /BCA/BE/BTech or equivalent degree of in B.Sc. with Mathematics as Core/Complementary or eq degree, with 50% marks/grade(45% marks/grade in case of carbelonging to reserved category) in the qualifying examination.	ıuivalent
---	-----------

### C. PG Programmes under the Faculty of Humanities

1	History	BA History with not less than 45% marks or equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries/Complementary courses.	
2	Economics	BA Economics with not less than 45% marks or equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries/Complementary courses.  BSc Mathematics/ Statistics with 70% marks or equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries.  Total number of candidates admitted from BSc stream should not exceed 25% of the total strength.	
3	Applied Economics	BA Economics with not less than 45% marks or equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries/Complementary courses.  BSc Mathematics/ Statistics with 70% marks or equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries.  Total number of candidates admitted from BSc stream should not exceed 25% of the total strength	
4	Development Economics	BA Economics as Core Course/ Part III excluding subsidiaries with not less than 45% marks or equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries/Complementary courses.  BSc Mathematics/ Statistics with 70% marks or equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries. Total number of candidates admitted from BSc stream should not exceed 25% of the total strength	
5	Philosophy	Any Degree with a minimum of 45% marks in Part III or equivalent GPA. An extra weightage of 25% of the mark/grade in part III be given for students who have passed BA Philosophy.	
6	MSW	Any degree with not less than 45% marks for non-science subjects and 50% marks for Science subjects or equivalent GPAfor Core course/Part III subjects.  Weightage of 10% shall be given to the candidates who have passed BSW with 45% marks in Core/Part III excluding subsidiaries/Complementary courses.	

# **D.** PG Programmes under the Faculty of Social Science

1	MA Social Science with Specialization in History	Any Bachelor degree from a recognized university with minimum of 45% marks in part III or equivalent GPA. An extra weightage of 25% of marks/grade in part III will be given to applicant who have passed BA History/Economics/Sociology/Political Science programme	
2	MA Governance and Politics	Any degree with a minimum of 50% marks or equivalent GPA excluded subsidiaries/Complementary courses. An extra weightage of 5% of the mark/grade in Core Courses be given for students who have passed BA Political Science.	
3	MA Social Enterpreneurship & Development	Any Graduate with 45% marks is eligible to apply for the course.	
4	MA Public Policy & Development	Any Graduate with 45% marks is eligible to apply for the course.	
5	MA Decentrlization & Local Governance	Any Graduate with 45% marks is eligible to apply for the course.	

# **E.** PG Programmes under Faculty of Language & Literature

	Malayalam	BA Malayalam with not less than 45% marks or equivalent GPA excluding	
5		subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.	
		BA/BSc with Malayalam as Common Course with not less than 45%	
		marks or equivalent GPA in Common Course/additional language.	
		Candidate those who have passed LRP programmes like B.B.M, B.B.A.	
		B.Com. and B.Sc LRP Programmes are not eligible for MA Malaya	
		programme	
		Weightage of 10% of marks or GPA shall be given to the candidates who	
		have studied Malayalam as Core Course	
2	Hindi	BA Hindi/ Functional Hindi with not less than 45% marks or equivalent	
		GPA excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.	
		BA/BSc with Hindi as Common Course with not less than 50% marks or	
		equivalent GPA in Common Course/additional language.	
		Candidate those who have passed LRP programmes like B.B.M, B.B.A.,	
		B.Com. and B.Sc.LRP Programmes are not eligible for MA Hindi	
		programme	
		Weightage of 10% of marks or GPA shall be given to the candidates who	
		have studied Hindi as Core Course. Weightage of 5% of marks or GPA	
		shall be given to the candidates who have studied Functional Hindi as Core	
		Course.	
3	Kannada	B.A.Kannada with not less than 45% marks or equivalent GPA excluding	
		subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.	
B.		B.A. /B.Sc. with Kannada as Common Course with not less than 50%	
		marks or equivalent GPA in Common Course/additional language.	
		Candidate those who have passed LRP programmes like B.B.M, B.B.A,	
		B.Com. and B.Sc. LRP Programmes are not eligible for MA Kannada	
		programme	
		Weightage of 10% of marks or GPA shall be given to the candidates who	
		have studied Kannada as Core Course.	
4	Arabic	B.A.Arabic with not less than 45% marks or equivalent GPA excluding	
		subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.	
B.A. /B.Sc. with Arabic as Common Course		B.A. /B.Sc. with Arabic as Common Course with not less than 50%	
		marks or equivalent GPA in Common Course/additional language .	
		B.A. (Afzal-ul-ulama), Arabic (Oriental Title in Arabic) Examination of	
		Kerala/ MG/ Calicut/ Kannur University with 50% marks or equivalent	
		GPA.	
		Weightage of 10% of marks or GPA shall be given to the candidates who	
		have studied Arabic as Core Course. Weightage of 10% of marks or GPA	
		shall be given to the candidates who have studied Arabic & Islamic History	
		(Double main pattern II) having secured 50% or above or equivalent GPA	
		in the concerned group. Weightage of 10% of marks or GPA shall be given	
		to the candidates who have studied B.A. (Afzal-ul-ulama)	
1			

5	English	B.A. English/Functional English with not less than 45% marks or	
		equivalent GPA excluding subsidiaries/Complementary Courses.	
		B.A./B.Sc. with English as Common Course with not less than 45% marks	
		or equivalent GPA in Common Course.	
		Candidate those who have passed LRP programmes like B.B.M,B.B.A,	
		B.Com.and B.Sc.LRP Programmes are also eligible for MA English	
		programme.	
		Weightage of 10% of marks or GPA shall be given to the candidates who	
		have studied English asCore course. A weightage of 5% shall be given to	
		the candidates who have studied Functional English.	

#### F. PG Programmes under Faculty of Commerce& Management Studies

1	M.Com.	UG Degree in B.Com/B.B.A./B.B.M/B.B.S with not less than 45%	
		marks in Part III or equivalent GPA for Core and Complementary	
		Courses	
2	M.T.T.M	Any degree in 10+2+3 pattern with not less than 45 % subjects marks or equivalent GPA Core Course/ Part III Subjects. Weightage of 5% shall be given to the candidates who have passed a degree in Tourism/Hospitality/Hotel Management with 50 % marks or equivalent GPA	

#### G. PG Programmes under Faculty of Communication

1	Master of	A bachelor degree (under 10+2+3)of this university or any other Indian
Communication		or foreign university recognized by Kannur University as equivalent
	and Journalism	thereto and have secured a minimum of 45% marks or equivalent grade
	(MCJ)	in part III / core graduate course.

#### H. PG Programmes under Faculty of Fine Arts

1	*Bharathanatyam	B.A. Bharathanatyam or any Degree/Equivalent in any subject.	
		Admission shall be made in the order of merit of performance of eligible	
		candidates at the Aptitude test conducted by the college	

Note: Relaxation of marks in qualifying examinations as per rules (for SC/.ST/PWBD – pass minimum.

SEBC/OEC -5% relaxation in the qualifying examination from the prescribed minimum for admission.)

- \*MA Bharathanatyam: Admission to the programme MA Bhatathanatyam shall not be included in the centralised allotment process. Admission will be merely upon the eligibility and aptitude test. Aptitude test shall be conducted by the concerned colleges.
- 1. The candidates seeking admission to the MA Bharathanatyam programme should register online.
- 2. Candidates should submit the printout of the application form to the colleges concerned.

#### 6.4 Equivalency/Recognition

Candidates who passed their qualifying examination from the universities outside Kerala (recognized by University Grants Commission) after regular study needn't produce equivalency certificate provided that there is no difference in nomenclature. Students who passed their degrees through distance education from universities outside Kerala(except the Degrees from

IGNOU that do not require hands on training) and those who obtained regular degrees with different nomenclature from universities in or outside Kerala should submit Equivalency Certificate(stating that the said degree of other University is equated to concerned degree of Kannur University) while seeking admission. If the eligibility is 'any degree' recognition certificate is sufficient

#### 6.5 Deduction/Loosing of grade points for subsequent appearances

Candidates will lose a score of 0.1 for ranking purpose for every successive attempt after the first attempt of qualifying examination, subject to a maximum of a score of 0.25. The numbers of chances means the number of chances taken for passing any part of the qualifying examination. Betterment of examination will not be considered as a chance.

#### 6.6 Resolving of tie:

In the case of a tie of index score, the following will be considered on a priority basis

- Grade points of the subject opted
- Grade points of the complementary I
- Grade points of the complementary II
- Grade points of Common course I (First Language English)
- Grade points of Common course II (Second Language)

#### 7 Fee to be paid to the University

#### 7.1 Fee to be paid to the University for Registration

*The Registration Fee is ₹500/- (For SC/ST/PWBD candidates – ₹300 /-)* 

Note: The fee has to be remitted by online (SBIePay) payment only.

#### 7.2 Fee to be paid to the University on allotment

On securing admission, the under mentioned University fee has to be remitted by **SBIePay** only. The printout of the payment of transaction should be produced in the college at the time of admission.

#### Fee details for General candidates are shown below\*

Sl.No	Particulars of the Fee to be remitted	Amount (Rs.)
1.	Students Affiliation fee (onetime payment)	245/-
		213/
2.	University Union Fee (per year)	125/-
3.	Sports Affiliation fee (per year)	245/-
4.	University Development Fee (per year)	70/-
	Total (To be paid during Admission)	685/-
5.	Recognition Fee**	130+55/-
6.	Matriculation Fee**	130+55/-
	Total (To be paid after closing of admission)	370/-

#### Fee details for SC /ST candidates\*

Sl.No	Particulars of the Fee to be remitted	Amount (Rs.)
1.	Students Affiliation fee (onetime payment)	245/-

2.	University Union Fee (per year)	125/-
3.	Sports Affiliation fee (per year)	245/-
	Total( To be paid during Admission)	615/-
4.	Recognition Fee**	130+55/-
5.	Matriculation Fee**	130+55/-
	Total (To be paid after closing of admission)	` 370/-

#### \*Subject to revision

\*\* Students who have obtained Degree from Kannur University are exempted from paying Recognition & Matriculation fee .University will provide separate link in student's profile on admission website for remittance of Recognition and matriculation fee after admission. SC/ST candidates shall claim the refund of fees from the SC/ST Board / Dept. concerned.

Note: The Registration Fee & University Fee once remitted will not be refunded under any circumstances.

- 8. As per the instructions of the University Grants Commission, the eligible SC/ST/OBC / SEBC/PWBD students should submit their scholarship form for the academic year for processing the scholarship to SC/ST/OBC/SEBC/PWBD etc.
- 9. Guidelines for the computation of index Scores and ranking for the admission to Post Graduate programmes in affiliated colleges under Kannur University

Ref: 1.U.O.No.Acad/D2/1121/2003 Vol II dated 16/07/2012

- 2. U.O. No. Acad/C2/2232/2014 dated 14/03/2014
- 3. U.O.No. Acad.D2/11234/ Admission Schedule/2017

The following steps shall be adopted for the computation of index scores and ranking for the admission to P.G. Programmes.

<u>Step 1:-</u>[Computation of Initial Index Score for M.Sc. &M.Com and M.A. Programmes excluding languages]:

Calculate the Initial Index Score by the formula,

Initial Index Score=(Total C.G.P. of Core and Complementary)+(C.G.P of Core alone)

(Credit of Core and Complementary) + (Credit of Core alone)

#### **Example:**

Course	Credit	OGPA	CGP = Credit x
			OGPA
Core	56	9.711	543.816
Complementary I	12	9.700	116.400
Complementary II	12	9.000	108.000
Total	80		768.216

Initial Index Score 
$$= \frac{768.216 + 543.816}{80+56}$$
$$= \underbrace{1312.032}_{136}$$
$$= 9.647$$

**Note**: As the students of U G Programmes for/from the year 2014 admission (CBCSS) have been evaluated on the basis of 10 point scale, the Initial Index Score also is a figure out of 10.

For the students who have undergone their U G Programme based on CCSS (2009 admission to 2013 admission), Grading System (2008 Admission) and mark system (up to 2007 admission), calculate the Initial Index Score as explained and illustrated in the guidelines as per Ref. No. 1. As this Initial Index Score is out of 4, convert it to 10 by multiplying by 2.5.

**Example:** In case of a student under CCSS 2013 admission,

Initial Index Score = 3.835 (out of 4)

Then convert it to  $3.835 \times 2.5 = 9.588$  (out of 10)

 If a candidate completed BSc programme in Mathematics wants to apply for admission for <u>MSc Statistics Programme</u>. In this case, the initial index score is to be calculated as follows:

Initial Index Score = (Total C.G.P. of Core and Complimentary) + (C.G.P of Statistics) (Credit of Core and Complimentary + Credit of Statistics)

# [Computation of Initial Index Score for M.Sc. Statistics with Data Analytics Programme.]

The index score for preparing the rank list shall be calculated on the basis of the marks/ grade points of Main (Core Courses) and Subsidiaries (Complimentary courses) scored by the candidates in the B.Sc Degree programme.50%:o of the total seats in each category shall be reserved for the B.Sc degree holders in Statistics single main or Statistics and Mathematics double main if there are claimants. For B.Tech/B.E candidates index score is calculated on the basis of total marksigrade points of the B.Tech/B.E programme and marks/grade points scored in Mathematics courses of the programme.

#### • [Computation of Initial Index Score for Languages]

#### (i) For M.A. English Programme:

Initial Index Score is the maximum of C.G.P. of Common Course-I and

Total C.G.P. of Core and Complimentary

Credit of Core and Complimentary

#### (ii) For M.A. Non-English Programme:

Initial Index Score is the maximum of C.G.P. of Common Course-II and

Total C.G.P. of Core and Complimentary

Credit of Core and Complimentary

For PG Degree Programme under Faculty of Languages& Literature, 10% of Initial Index Score calculated as mentioned above will be added to the Initial Index Score as Bonus for the candidates who have studied the subject as Core. (5% of Functional English and Functional Hindi). Comparing this with CGP of Common Course, the maximum of the two is taken as Initial Index Score.

#### **Step 2: [Computation of Second Index Score]**

The Second Index Score shall be computed by adding the grace scores (G) to the Initial Index Score. The students who have done their qualifying U.G degree from Kannur University are eligible for a Grace Score of 10% of Initial Index Score, as per Ref. No.2 cited. In the case of other students, the grace score is Zero. That is, the Second Index Score is same as the Initial Index Score.

**Example**: If the student mentioned in the illustration above has done the qualifying degree from Kannur University, then the Second Index Score is,

$$9.647 + [9.647 \times 10/100] = 9.647 + 0.965$$
  
= 10.612

#### **Step 3:** [Computation of Third Index Score]

The Third Index Score shall be computed by adding the 'bonus score' (B) to the Second Index Score. NCC and NSS candidates are eligible for bonus score. The bonus score for NSS and NCC is 0.1. NCC 'B' Certificate and 'C' Certificate holders are eligible for an additional score of 0.05 and 0.1 respectively.i.e, (The bonus score for NCC 'B'&'C'Certificate holders will be 0.15 & 0.2 respectively). These scores are to be added to the second Index Score in the case of NCC and NSS candidates. [As the Initial Index Score of students under CCSS (2009 to 2013), grading (2008) and mark (up to 2007) are being converted to 10 point scale in step 1, the bonus scores are the same to all as explained above]. In the case of other students, the bonus score is Zero. That is, Third Index Score is same as Second Index Score.

**Example**: If the student explained in the illustration is eligible for a bonus score 0.1 on account of NCC/NSS, then the Third Index Score = 10.612 + 0.1 = 10.712

#### **Step 4**: [Computation of Final Index Score]

The Final Index Score shall be obtained by subtracting a 'Handicap Score' (H) of 0.1, 0.2 and 0.25 from the Third Index Score of those students who have taken two chances, three chances and more than three chances respectively for completing their qualifying U G degree. The 'number of chances' means the number of chances taken for passing any part of the qualifying examination. Betterment of qualified results (Improvement) will not be considered as a chance. In the case the students who have taken only one chance for passing the qualifying examination, the handicap score is Zero. That is, the Final Index Score is same as the Third Index Score.

The Final Index Score shall be rounded to three decimal places.

Example: If the student explained in the illustration has taken two chances for completing the qualifying U.G. degree examination, then the Final Index Score = 10.712 - 0.1 = 10.612

#### 10. Post Allotment Activities:

Reporting at the College: The candidates who get allotment will have to report before the Principal/Head of the College/Institution concerned for admission on the dates notified, with the following documents:

- a) Print out of completed online application generated by the Candidate.
- **b)** Print out of Registration Fee & University Fee remitted by the candidate by online.
- c) Original grade cards/marklists and Provisional/Degree Certificate of the qualifying examination.
- **d**) Certificate to prove date of birth
- e) TC from the Institution last attended
- f) Course & Conduct Certificate
- g) Original Community Certificate /Caste Certificate /Anthyodaya Anna Yojana (AAY) and Priority House Hold (PHH) category certificate (EWS) /The Income and Assets certificate for Economically Weaker Sections (EWS)if applicable
- h) Non creamy layer certificate in the case of SEBC candidates.

- i) Original certificates to prove the claim for grace marks, if any.
- j) Equivalency certificate(stating that the said degree of other University is equated to concerned degree of Kannur University) from Kannur University in the case of candidates who passed qualifying examination through Distance Education from Universities outside Kerala (except Degrees from IGNOU that do not require hands on training) and those who obtained degrees with different nomenclature. (Recognition Certificate is sufficient if the eligibility is 'any UG degree'.). The college can refer any doubtful cases of equivalency/recognition to the university.
- k) Any other relevant certificate for any claim made in the application.
- 11. Verification of Documents: The Principal/Head of the Institution shall be personally responsible for verification and satisfaction of the correctness of the documents/records produced by the candidate, at the time of seeking admission in the College/Institution. The candidates should fulfil the eligibility criteria prescribed atthe time of online registration, in all respects, and all relevant documents shall be submitted at the respective colleges during the time of admission. The eligibility of the candidates for the course in all respects shall be confirmed by the Principal before the closure of admission.

The Principal should ensure identification of candidates during Admission and verify their photographs uploaded at the time of registration.

#### 12.SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS

- 1. Failure to report for Admission: Candidates who do not take admission on the prescribed date will lose their admission.
- 2. Candidates have the freedom to change their password. However they should take note of the password and application number carefully, for future login.
- 3. Application of candidates, who do not register their personal and academic data online and who do not give their options online, within the time schedule, will not be considered for allotment. No opportunity will be given to incorporate any details after the last date of submission of application.
  - Late or defective application will not be considered, under any circumstances.
- 4. Any kind of false information will lead to cancellation of admission.
- 5. No rounding of marks / percentage to the nearest whole number will be permitted.
- 6. Those who are awaiting results of the last semester/year, but passed in all the previous semesters /year can also apply. However, they should be qualified on or before the last date of submission of the application.
- 7. Do not send hardcopies of the printout of the online application to the university. The hardcopy of the online application with supporting documents should be submitted by the candidate at the time of admission to the college.
- 8. Any other item which is not specifically covered in this prospectus will be decided by the University and that decision shall be final.
- 9. <u>Preventive measure against ragging</u>: if an applicant for admission is found to have been Indulged in ragging in the past or if it is noticed later that the candidate had indulged in ragging, admission shall be revoked or the candidate shall be expelled from the educational institution. <u>Candidate & Parents should submit the undertaking (see ANNEXURE III) to the College</u>, before getting admission to the college.

10. Declaration against Dowry: Each and every student of the institution and their parents, or guardian are required to submit a combined undertaking at the time of admission in prescribed format available in Annexure VI which is mandatory for admission against dowry.

Any disputes pertaining to allotment/ admission, shallfall only, within the jurisdiction of the Hon'ble High Court of Kerala.

Sd/-REGISTRAR Kannur University Thavakkara Kannur, Kerala Pin: 670 002

### ANNEXURE I

<b>No</b> 1			seats*
1	COVERNI	MENT COLLEGES	seats*
1	GovindaPai Memorial Government	M.Com.(Finance)	15
	College, Manjeswaram	M.Sc. Statistics	14
	Conege, Wangeswaram	Master of Tourism and Travel	18
		Management(MTTM)	10
2	Government College, Kasaragod	M.A. Kannada	15
_	Government conege, Rasaragou	M.A. Economics	10
		M.A. Arabic	13
		M.A. English	16
		M.Sc. Geology	14
		M.Sc. Mathematics	15
		M.Sc. Chemistry	16
		M.Sc. Physics with Computational and	14
		Nano Science Specialization	17
3	Government Arts & Science College,	M.A. Social Science with Specialization in	18
J	Uduma, Kasaragod	History	10
4	E.K. Nayanar Memorial Government College, Elerithattu, Kasaragod	M.A. Applied Economics	17
5	Government College Peringome ,Kannur	M.A. English Language and Literature	15
6	K.M.M. Govt.Women's College, Kannur	M.A. English Language and Literature	16
		M.A. Development Economics	15
		MSc. Chemistry with Drug Chemistry	12
		Specialization	
7	Government Brennen College,	M.A. History	17
	Dharmadam, Thalassery	M.A. Malayalam	18
		M.A. Hindi	20
		M.A. English	18
		M.A. Economics	12
		M.A. Philosophy	10
		M.A. in Governance and Politics	15
		M.Sc. Mathematics	15
		M.Sc. Physics	6
		M.Sc. Botany	12
		M.Sc. Zoology	12
		M.Com. Finance	20
		M.Sc. Chemistry	12
8	Government College, Thalassery,	M.Sc. Computer Science with	
	Chokli, Kannur	Specialization in Artificial intelligence	14
9	Govt. College Mananthawady,	M.Com.Finance	20
	P.O.Nalloornad, Mananthawady	M.A. English	20
		M.A. Development Economics	20
		M.Sc. Electronics	12
	AIDE	D COLLEGES	
		WARD MINORITY COMMUNITY)	

3 4	Payyannur College, Payyannur  Co-operative Arts & Science College, Madai, P.O.Pazhayangadi, Kannur  S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram	M.Sc. Mathematics M.Sc. Chemistry M.Sc. Physics M.A. English M.Sc. Plant Science with Bioinformatics M.A. History M.Com. Finance M.A. Journalism and Mass	15 15 15 15 12 15 15 15 25
3	Co-operative Arts & Science College, Madai, P.O.Pazhayangadi, Kannur	M.Sc. Chemistry M.Sc. Physics M.A. English M.Sc. Plant Science with Bioinformatics M.A. History M.Com. Finance	15 15 15 12 15 15
		M.Sc. Chemistry M.Sc. Physics M.A. English M.Sc. Plant Science with Bioinformatics	15 15 15 12
2	Payyannur College, Payyannur	M.Sc. Chemistry M.Sc. Physics M.A. English	15 15 15
2	Payyannur College, Payyannur	M.Sc. Chemistry M.Sc. Physics	15 15
2	Payyannur College, Payyannur	M.Sc. Chemistry	15
2	Payyannur College, Payyannur		
2	Payvannur College. Payvannur	M.Sc. Mathematics	1.)
	<u> </u>		1.5
		specialization in Artificial Intelligence and Machine Learning	20
		Integrated M.Sc. Computer Science with	20
		M.Com. Finance	25
		M.Sc. Physics	11
		M.Sc. Statistics	13
	P.O.Padanekat, Kanhangad	M.A. History	15
1	Nehru Arts & Science College,	M.A. English	20
	DED COLLEGES (EDUCATIONAL SO		
	Mattannur, Kannur	M.Sc. Mathematics	15
1	Pazhassi Raja NSS College,	M.Com. Finance	12
	AIDED COLLEGES(FOR	,	
	Mananthawady	M.Sc. Computer Science	20
3	Mary Matha Arts & Science College,	M.Sc. Mathematics (Unaided)	20
	Kanhangad	•	
2	St.Pius X College, Rajapuram,	M.A. Development Economics	20
		Animals	
		Development and Classification of	
		M.Sc. Zoology(Structure, Physiology,	14
		M.Sc. Chemistry	12
•	Kannur	M.Sc. Physics	12
1	Nirmalagiri College, Kuthuparamaba,	M.A. Economics	15
	AIDED COLLEGES(FOR	WARD MINORITY COMMUNITY)	
		M.Com. Finance	20
		Simulation, Financial Risk Management)	
		&Mathematical Analysis, Modelling &	
		M.Sc. Mathematics(Multivariate Calculus	15
		M.Sc. Physics	14
		M.Sc. Chemistry	12
		M.Sc. Zoology	14
1	Kannur	M.A. English	15
1	SreeNarayana College, Thottada,	M.A. Economics	20
	AIDED COLLEGES(BACE		20
		M.A. Arabic M.Com. <i>Finance</i>	
		M.Sc. Physics M.A. Arabic	15 14
	Kalliur.	M.Sc. Chemistry	15
2	Sir Syed College, Thaliparamba, Kannur.	M.Sc. Botany.	15
2	Cir Con 1 College That's accorde	M.Sc. Mathematics (Unaided)	20
		M.A. English (Unaided)	20
		M.Sc. Computer Science (Unaided)	20
	N.A.M. College, Kallikandy, Kannur	M.ComFinance	25

	Paral, Thalassery		
2	Nusrathul Islam Arabic College, P.O. Kadavathur, Kannur	M.A. Arabic	10
		L ED COLLEGES	
1	College of Applied Science, P.O.	M.Sc. Computer Science	20
•	Pettikundu (Cheemeni), Kasaragod	•	
2		M.Com. Finance	15
2	Malabar Islamic Complex- Arts & Science College, Mahinabad, Kasaragod	M.Com. Finance	20
3	Dr.Ambedkar Arts & Science College,	M.A. English	24
	Periya, Kasaragod	M.Sc. Physics	10
		M.Com. Finance	24
4	Peoples Co-operative Arts & Science	M.Com. Finance	25
	College, Munnad, Kasaragod	M.S.W.	20
		Mass Communication and Journalism	20
		M.Sc. Computer Science with Artificial Intelligence	20
5	St.Mary's College, Bela,Bela P.O, Kasaragod	M.Com. Finance	20
6	College of Applied Science,	M.Com. Finance	15
	Manjeswaram, Kasaragod	M.Sc. Computer Science	20
7	Sa- Adiya Arts & Science College, Kalanad P.O., Koliyadukam,	M.Com. Finance	15
	Kasaragod	M A English	20
8	SNDP Yogam Arts & Science College, Kalichanadukkam Rd, Kalichanadukam,Kasaragod	M.Com. Finance	15
9	Khansa Women's College for	M.Sc. Microbiology	15
	Advanced Studies, Kumbala	M.Com. Finance	15
10	CK Nair Arts & Management College, Kanhangad	M.Com. Finance	15
11	Green Woods Arts & Science College, Pallikunnu	M.Com. Finance	20
12	St. Mary's Arts & Science College, Cherupanathady	M.Com. Finance	20
13	SreeNarayana College of Management Studies, Periye, Kasaragod	M.Com. Finance	20
14	College of Applied Science, Pattuvam,	M.Sc. Computer Science	18
	Taliparamba, Kannur	M.Com. Finance	18
15	College of Applied Science, P.O.Kuthuparamba, Kannur	M.Sc. Computer Science	20
16	College of Applied Science,	M.Sc. Computer Science	20
-	Neruvambram, Pazhayangadi, Kannur	M.Com. Finance	20
17	Gurudev Arts & Science College,	M.Sc. Chemistry	18
	Mathil, Kannur	M.Sc. Mathematics	24
		M.Sc. Physics	14
		M.A. English	25
		M.ComFinance	25
18	Sir Syed Institute of Technical Studies,	M.Sc. Computer Science	30
	Karimbam P.O, Taliparamba, Kannur	M.Sc. Bio-Technology	20
		M.Sc. Microbiology	20
19	Taliparamba Arts & Science College,	M.Sc. Physics	20

	P.O.Kanhirangad, Taliparamba,	M.Com. Finance	30
	Kannur	M.A. English	18
20	Deva Matha Arts & Science College,	M.A. English	15
	P.O. Paisakari, Kannur	M.Com. Finance	15
21	Mary Matha Arts & Science College,	M.A. English	15
	Alakode.P.O, Kannur	M.Com. Finance	20
22	Chinmaya Arts & Science College for	M.Com. Finance	15
	Women, Chala P.O, Kannur	M.A. English	15
		M.Sc. Biotechnology	12
		M.A. Journalism and Mass	20
		Communication	
	Don Bosco Arts &Science	M.S.W	30
23	College, Angadikadavu P.O, Kannur	M.A. English	15
	Conege, Angadikadavu 1.0, Kannui	M.Com. Finance	20
		M.Sc. Mathematics	12
		M. Sc. Counselling Psychology	15
		M.Sc. Statistics and Data Analytics	12
24	St.Joseph's College, Pilathara, Kannur	M.S.W.	30
		M.Com .Finance	20
		M.A. English	18
		M.Sc. Mathematics	12
25	Pilathara Co-op Arts & Science	M.Sc. Physics	12
	College, Kannur	M.Com. Finance	20
26	Morazha Co-operative Arts & Science College, Kannur	M.Com. Finance	24
27	Wadihuda Institute of Research and	M.Sc. Counselling Psychology	20
	Advanced Studies, Vilayancode,	MSc Chemistry	15
	Kannur	M.Com. Finance	20
28	Navajyothi College, Cherupuzha,	M.A. English	20
	Kannur	M.Com. Marketing	20
		M.Com. Finance	15
29	Sree Narayana Guru College of Arts & Science, Veerpad P.O, Iritty, Kannur-670704	M.Com. Finance	15
30	De Paul Arts & Science College,Edathotty, Kakkayangad P.O,Iritty,Kannur-670673	M.Com. Finance	15
31	SreeNarayana Guru College of Advanced Studies, Thottada P.O,Kannur-670007	M.Sc. Geology	15
32	Amsteck Arts & Science College,	M.A. English	15
	Kalliassery, Kannur	M.Com. Finance	15
33	MM Knowledge Arts & Science College, Karakundu	M.Com. Finance	15
34	W.M.O Imam Gazzali Arts & Science	M.Sc. Chemistry	12
	College, Koolivayal, Panamaram, Wayanad	M.Sc. Counselling Psychology	12
35	M.E.S College, Naravoor South, Kuthuparamba, Kannur	M.Com. International Business	20
36	NEST Institute of Humanities & Basic Sciences, Karivellur	M.Com. Finance	20
37	ITM College of Arts & Science,	M.Sc. Physics	20

	Mayyil, Kannur	M.Sc. Chemistry	15
		M.Com.	30
38	Sharaf Arts & Science College	M.Com.	30
30		M.Sc. Microbiology	12
39	EMS Memorial college of applied Science, Iritty	M.Com. Finance	15
40	Model College Madikai, Nileshwaram	M.Com. Finance	20
41	SIBGA Institute of Advanced Studies, Irikkur	M. Com.	20
		M A Social Entrepreneurship &	15
42	Institute of Public Policy and Leader	Development	13
	ship under KILA, Taliparamba	M A Public Policy and Development	15
		M A Decentralization & Local Governance	15
43	Lasya College of Fine Arts, Pilathara	*M.A. Bharathanatyam	20

<sup>\*</sup>Bharathanatyam programme for which Aptitude test is conducted for admission is not included under the CAP for the time being. Students should submit the printout of the online application directly to the college for admission with relevant certificates.

Sd/-REGISTRAR Kannur University Thavakkara Kannur ,Kerala

Pin: 670 002

#### ANNEXURE – II(a) LIST OF SCHEDULED CASTES (SC)

[As Amended by The Constitution (Scheduled Castes) Orders (Second Amendment) Act, 2002 (Act 61 of 2002) Vide Part VIII – Kerala – Schedule 1 Notified in the Gazette of India dated 18.12.2002, The Constitution (Scheduled Castes) Order (Amendment) Act 2007, G.O.(P) No.13/2009/P & ARD dated 30/09/2009 (Kerala Gazette Notification Vol.54 dated 15/10/2009), The Constitution (Scheduled Castes) Order (Amendment) Act 2016 No.24 of 2016 dated 06/05/2016]

1	Adi Andhra	27	Kuravan, Sidhanar, Kuravar, Kurava, Sidhana
2	AdiDravida	28	Maila
3	Adi Karnataka	29	Malayan ( In the areas comprising the Kannur,
			Kasaragod, Kozhikode &Wayanad Districts
4	Ajila	30	Mannan, Pathiyan, Perumannan ,Vannan, Velan,
			Peruvannan
5	Arunthathiyar	31	Moger (Other than Mogeyar)
6	Ayyanavar	32	Mundala
7	Baira	33	Nalakeyava
8	Bakuda	34	Nalkadaya
9	Bathada	35	Nayadi
10	Bharathar (Other than Parathar), Paravan	36	Pallan
11	Chakkiliyan	37	Palluvan,Pulluvan
12	ChamarMuchi	38	Pambada
13	Chandala	39	Panan
14	Cheruman	40	Paraiyan, Parayan, Sambavar, Sambavan,
			Sambava, Paraya, Paraiya, Parayar
15	Domban	41	Pulayan, Cheramar, Pulaya, Pulayar, Cherama,
			Cheraman, WayanadPulayan,
			WayanadanPulayan, Matha , MathaPulayan
16	Gosangi	42	PuthiraiVannan
17	Hasla	43	Raneyar
18	Holeya	44	Samagara
19	Kadaiyan	45	Samban
20	Kakkalan, Kakkan	46	Semman, Chemmar
21	Kalladi	47	Thandan (excluding Ezhuvas andThiyyas who are
			known as Thandan, in the erstwhile Cochin and
			Malabar areas) and (Carpenters who are known as
			Thachan in the erstwhile Cochin and Travancore

			State) ,Thachar (other than carpenters)
22	Kanakkan, Padanna, Padannan	48	Thoti
23	Kavara (Other than Telugu speaking or Tamil speaking BalijaKavarai, Gavara, Gavarai, GavaraiNadiu, Balija Naidu, GajaluBalija or ValaiChetty)	49	Vallon
24	Koosa	50	Valluvan
25	Kootan, Koodan	51	Vetan
26	Kudumban	52	Vettuvan, PulayaVettuvan (in the areas of erstwhile Cochin state only)
		53	Nerian

#### ANNEXURE – II(b)

#### LIST OF SCHEDULED TRIBES (ST)

[As Amended by The Scheduled Castes and Scheduled Tribes Orders (Amendment) Act, 2002(Act 10 of 2003) Vide Part -VII -Kerala -Second Schedule Notified in the Gazette of India dated 8.1.2003, G.O.(MS) No.06/2014/SCSTDD. Dated29/01/2014]

1	Adiyan	21	[Malayan, Nattu Malayan, Konga Malayan (excluding the areas comprising the Kasaragod, Kannur, Wayand and Kozhikode Districts)
2	Arandan [Arandanan]	22	Malayarayar
3	Eravallan	23	Mannan
4	Hill Pulaya, Mala Pulayan, KurumbaPulayan, KuravazhiPulayan, PambaPulayan	24	Muthuvan, Mudugar, Muduvan
5	Irular, Irulan	25	Palleyan, Palliyan, Palliyar, Paliyan
6	Kadar [Wayanad Kadar]	26	Paniyan
7	Kanikkaran, Kanikkar	27	Ulladan, [Ullatan]
8	Kattunayakan	28	Uraly
9	[Kochuvelan]	29	Mala Vettuvan (in Kasaragod& Kannur Districts)
10	Koraga	30	Ten Kurumban, JenuKurumban
11	Kudiya, Melakudi	31	Thachanadan ,Thachanadan Moopan

12	Kurichchan [Kurichiyan]	32	Cholanaickan
13	Kurumans, MulluKuruman, MullaKuruman,	33	Mavilan
	Mala Kuruman		
14	Kurumbas, [Kurumbar, Kurumban]	34	Karimpalan
15	MahaMalasar	35	VettaKuruman
16	MalaiArayan [Mala Arayan]	36	Mala Panikkar
17	MalaiPandaram	37	Maratis of Kasaragod and hosdurgTaluk
18	MalaiVedan[Malavedan]		
19	Malakkuravan		
20	Malasar		

# $ANNEXURE-II(c) \\ LIST OF OTHER ELIGIBLE COMMUNITIES (OEC)[vide Annexure to GO(MS) \\ No.14/2017/BCDD dated 02/08/2017, See clause 5.4.3(f)]]$

	OEC (ST)								
1	Allar (Alan)	7	Kunuvarmanadi`						
2	Chingathan	8	Malamuttan						
3	Irivavan	9	Malavettuvar (Except Kasaragod& Kannur Districts)						
4	Kalanadi	10	Malayalar						
5	Malayan, Konga- Malayan (Kasaragod, Kannur, Wayanad& Kozhikode Districts)	11	Panimalayan						
6	Kundu- Vadiyan	12	Pathiyan (other than Dhobies)						
		O	EC (SC)						
1	Chakkamar	5	Scheduled Caste converted to Christianity						
2	Madiga	6	Kusavan, Kulalan, Kumbharan, Velaan, Odan, Andhra Nair, Andhuru Nair						
3	Kudumbi	7	PulayaVettuvan (Except Kochi State)						
4	Dheevara/ Dheevaran (Arayan, Valan, Nulayan, Mukkuvan, Arayavathi, Valanchiyar, Paniyakal, Mokaya, Bovi, Magayar, Mogaveerar)								

#### ANNEXURE – II(d)

#### LIST OF SOCIALLY AND EDUCATIONALLY BACKWARD CLASSES (SEBC)

[Vide G.O. (P) 208/66/Edn. dated 02.05.1966] & G.O. (Ms) No. 95/08/SCSTDD dated 06.10.2008 & G.O.(Ms)No.58/2012/SCSTDD dt.16.04.2012) G.O(Ms) No.10/2014/BCDD dated 23.05.2014]

- I. Ezhavas including Ezhavas, Thiyyas, Ishuvan, Izhuvan, Illuvan and Billava
- II. Muslims (all sections following Islam)
- III. Latin Catholics and Anglo-Indians
- IV. Other Backward Christians
  - (a) SIUC
  - b) Converts from Scheduled Castes to Christianity
- V Other Backward Hindus, i.e.

1	Agasa	2	Arayas including Valan, Mukkuvan, Mukaya, Mogayan, Arayan, Bovies, Kharvi, Nulayan, and Arayavathi
3	Aremahrati	4	Arya including Dheevara/DheevaranAtagara, Devanga, Kaikolan (Sengunthar) Pattarya, Saliyas (Padmasali, Pattusali, Thogatta, Karanibhakatula, Senapathula, Sali, Sale, Karikalabhakula, Chaliya, Sourashtra, Khatri, Patnukaram, Illathupillai, IllaVellalar, Illathar.
5	Bestha	6	Bhandari or Bhondari
7	Boya	8	Boyan
9	Chavalakkaran	10	Chekkala (Chekkala Nair)
11	Devadiga	12	Ezhavathi (Vathi)
13	Ezhuthachan, Kadupattan	14	Gudigara
15	Galada Konkani	16	GanjamReddies
17	Gatti	18	Gowda
19	Ganika including Nagavamsom	20	Hegde
21	Hindu Nadar	22	Idiga including Settibalija
23	Jangam	24	Jogi
25	Jhetty	26	Kanisu or Kaniyar-Panicker, Kaniyan, Kanisan, Kannian or Kani, Ganaga

27	Kudumbi	28	Kalarikurup or KalariPanicker
29	Kerala Muthali	30	Kusavan including Kulala, Kumbaran, Odan, Oudan (Donga) Odda (Vodda or Vadde or Veddai), Velaan, Andhra Nair, Anthuru Nair
31	Kalavanthula	32	Kallan including IsanattuKallar
33	Kabera	34	Korachas
35	Viswakarmas including Viswakarma, Asari, Chaptegara, Kallassari, Kalthachan, Kammala, Kamsala ,Kannan,Karuvan, Kitaran, , Kollan, MalayalaKammala, Moosari, Pandikammala, Pandithattan, Perumkollan, Thachan, Thattan, Vilkurup, Villasan, Viswabrahmanan or Viswabrahmanar, Viswakarmala and PalisaPerumkolla	36	Kannadiyans
37	Kavuthiyan	38	Kavudiyaru
39	Kelasi or KalasiPanicker	40	KoppalaVelamas
41	Krishnanvaka	42	Kuruba
43	Kurumba	44	Maravan (Maravar)
45	Madivala	46	Maruthuvar
47	Mahratta (Non-Brahman)	48	Melakudi (Kudiyan)
49	Mogaveera	50	Moili
51	Mukhari	52	Modibanda
53	Moovari	54	Moniagar
55	NaickenincludingTholuvaNaicker and VettilakkaraNaicker	56	Padyachi (Villayankuppam)
57	Palli	58	Panniyar or Pannayar
59	Parkavakulam (Surithiman, Malayaman, Nathaman, Moopanar and Nainar)	60	Rajapuri
61	Sakravar (Kavathi) , Chakravar	62	Senaithalaivar, Elavania, Senaikudayam

63	Chetty/Chetties including KottarChetties, ParakkaChetties, ElurChetties. AttingalChetties,PudukkadaChetties, IranielChetties, SripandaraChetties, Telugu Chetties, UdiyankulangaraChetties, PeroorkadaChetties, Sadhu Chetties, 24Mana Chetties, WayanadanChetties, KalavaraChetties and 24 Mana Telugu Chetties.	64	Tholkolan
65	Thottiyan	66	Uppara (Sagara)
67	Ural Goundan	68	Valaiyan
69	VadaBalija	70	Vakkaliga
71	Vaduvan (Vadugan)	72	VeeraSaivas(Pandaram, Vairavi, Vairagi, YogeeswarMatapathi and Yogi)
73	Veluthedathu Nair including Vannathan, Veluthedan and Rajaka	74	Vilakkithala Nair including Vilakkathalavan, Ambattan, Pranopakari, Pandithar and Nusuvan
75	Vaniya including Vanika, VanikaVaisya, VaisyaChetty, VanibhaChetty, AyiravarNagarathar, Vaniyan	76	Yadava including Kolaya, Ayar, Mayar, Maniyani, Eruman, Golla and Kolaries
77	Chakkamar	78	Mogers of KasaragodTaluk
79	XXXX	80	Reddiars (throughout the state except in malabar area)
81	Mooppar or KallanMoopan or Kallan Moopar	82	Ambalakkaran, Ambalakkarar Kalavanthula
83	Koteyar	84	Dheevara including Dheevaran ,Araya, Arayas, Arayan, Valan, Nulayan, Mukkuvan, Arayavathi, Valinjiar, Paniakkal, Paniakel, Mukaya, Bovis-Mukayar, Mukaveeran, Mogaveera, Mogavirar, Mogayan

#### ANNEXURE- II(e)

### List of Communities selected for OEC educational assistance subjected to a maximum of

# Rs. 6 Lakh annual income as per G.O.(Ms) 10/2014/BCDD dated 23.05.2014

Sl. No.	Name of the Community
01.	Vaniya (Vanika, VanikaVaisya, VanibhaChetty, VaniyaChetty, Ayiravar, Nagarathar and Vaniyan
02.	Veluthedathu Nair (Veluthedan and Vannathan)
03.	Chetty/Chetties (KottarChetties, ParakkaChetties, ElurChetties, AttingalChetties, PudukkadaChetties, IranielChetties, Sri PandaraChetties, Telugu Chetties, UdiyankulangaraChetties, PeroorkadaChetties, Sadhu Chetties, 24 ManaChetties, WayanadanChetties, KalavaraChetties and 24 Mana Telugu Chetties,
04.	Ezhavathi (Vathy)
05.	Ganika
06.	Kanisu or KaniyarPanicker, Kani or Kaniyan (Ganaka) or Kanisan or Kamnan, KalariKurup / KalariPanicker
07.	Vilkurup, Perumkollan
08.	Yadavas (Kolaya, Ayar, Mayar, Maniyani and Iruman), Erumakkar
09.	Devanga
10.	Pattariyas
11.	Saliyas (Chaliya, Chaliyan)
12.	Pandithar
13.	Vaniar
14.	Ezhuthachan
15.	Chakkala / Chakkala Nair
16.	Reddiars (throughout the State except in Malabar Area)
17.	Kavuthiya
18.	Veerasaiva (Yogi, YogeeswaraPoopandaram, Malapandaram, Jangam, Matapathi, Pandaram, Pandaran, Vairavi, Vairagi)
19.	Vilakkithala Nair – Vilakkithalavan
20.	Vaduka–Vadukan, Vadugar, Vaduka, Vaduvan
21.	Chavalakkaran
22.	Agasa
23.	Kaikolan
24.	Kannadiyans
25.	Kerala Mudalis
26.	Madivala
27.	Naikkans
28.	Tholkolans
29.	Thottian
30.	Mooppar or KallanMoopan or KallanMoopar

#### **ANNEXURE III**

# Undertaking from the students as per the provisions of anti-ragging verdict by the Hon'ble Supreme Court of India

Mr/Mrs	
o	
······································	110.
1. That I have read and understood the directives of the Hon'ble Supreme court of India on anti-ragging and the measures proposed to be taken in the above references.	
2. That I understood the meaning of Ragging and know that the ragging in any form is a punishable offence and the same is banned by the Court of Law.	
3. That I have not been found or charged for my involvement in any kind of ragging in the past. However, I undertake to face disciplinary action/legal proceedings including expulsion from the Institute if the above statement is found to be untrue or the facts are concealed at all stage in future.	
4. That I shall not resort to ragging in any form at any place and shall abide by the rules/laws prescribed by the Courts, Govt.of India and Institute/authorities for the purpose from time to time.	
Signature of Student	
hereby fully endorse the undertaking made by my child/ward	I he
Signature of Mother/Father /Guardian	
Witness	

# Annexure-IV

	Office of the
Date	
	E PRODUCED BY THE APPLICANTS BELONGING TO AYOJANA(AAY) AND PRIORITY HOUSE HOLD (PHH) CATEGORY
(Vide GO	O(Ms)No.2/2020/P&ARD dated 12-02-2020)
This is to certify	that Shri/Smt/Kumari
son/daughter/wife of	is a permanent resident of
(H.E.address) Kerala State, whose AnthyodayaAnnayojana(AA included in the Ration Card caste/class recognized as Sc	
Recent Passport size photograph of the applicant	Signature  Name  Designation

(Seal)

#### Annexure -V

# INCOME AND ASSETS CERTIFICATE TO BE PRODUCED BY ECONOMICALLY WEAKER SECTIONS (EWSs) IN GENERAL CATEGORY

Certificate No	
Date	
This is to certify that	Shri/Smt/Kumari
_	is a permanent resident of
	)Village
Taluk	District in Kerala, PIN
Code whose photograp	ph is affixed below, belongs to Economically Weaker
Sections in General Category(*	and that his/her family income is at
Rs	(in
words also) for the financial year	and that his/her family does not
own or possess assets exceeding the	limit specified in GO(Ms)No.2/2020/P&ARD dated
12-02-2020 and that he/she belongs	s tocaste/community/class
which is not recognized as a Scheduled	d Caste, Scheduled Tribe or Other Backward Class as
listed in List I, II and III in the Schedul	le to Rule 2 Part 1, KS & SSRs, 1958.
	Signature with Office
	Nama
Recent Passport size	Name
photograph of the applicant	Dagianatian
	Designation
	Seal

(\*)General Category means and includes all Castes, Communities and Classes of citizens other than Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes and Other Backward Classes

#### **ANNEXURE - VI**

# UNDERTAKING BY A STUDENT AT THE TIME OF ADMISSION TO A PROGRAMME UNDER KANNUR UNIVERSITY

# **UNDERTAKING** I A

I	(Name of the Student) do hereby
undertake that I shall not:-	•
(b) Demand, direct	bet the giving or taking of dowry ;or ly or indirectly from the parents or guardians of the bride or he case may be, any dowry.
Note:-"dowry" shall have the	e same meaning as in the Dowry Prohibition Act, 1961.
abetting, the taking of do	ding that any breach of the rules or law relating to taking or wry shall render me liable for appropriate action including on to the University/ not being granted degree / withdrawal of
Place:	Signature:
Date:	Name in Block Letters:
Name of the Programme:	
Institution:	
	Aadhar Card No:
	Full Residential Address:

# UNDERTAKING BY A PARENT AT THE TIME OF ADMISSION TO A PROGRAMME UNDER KANNUR UNIVERSITY

### **UNDERTAKING** I B

	(Name of Guardian)(Name of Student), do hereby
(b) Demand, directly	or the giving or taking of dowry; or or indirectly from the parents or guardians of the bride or ease may be, any dowry.
Note:-"dowry" shall have the s	same meaning as in the <i>Dowry Prohibition Act, 1961</i> .
abetting, the taking of down	ng that any breach of the rules or law relating to taking or ry shall render me liable for appropriate action including to the University/ not being granted degree / withdrawal of
Place:	Signature:
Date:	Name in Block Letters:
Name of the ward:	
Programme& Institution:	
	Aadhar Card No:
1	Full Residential Address:

Sd/-REGISTRAR Kannur University Thavakkara Kannur, Kerala Pin: 670 002

### Admitted Students List of BBA Business Administration as on (18/10/2023)

#### S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram, Kannur

Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Marks	
General/OEC Category								
1.	23102493	DIYA AJITH	F	24/06/2005	EZ	General	1082	Print Admit Memo
2.	23109357	RAIESTC	M	06/07/2005	MU	General	1084	Print Admit Memo
3.	23115953	ABHIJITH P S	M	12/11/2004	EZ	General	1085	Print Admit Memo
4.	23101455	SIDHARTH K	M	08/06/2005	ОВН	General	1085	Print Admit Memo
5.	23106649	SREENANDHA PP	F	17/09/2005	EZ	General	1089	Print Admit Memo
6.	23100765	<u>CHAITHANYA P</u> <u>C</u>	F	01/12/2005	ОВН	General	1090	Print Admit Memo
7.	23121231	ANANYA. C	F	30/03/2005	EZ	General	1092	Print Admit Memo
8.	23107095	AKSHAY C	M	23/09/2005	ОВН	General	1093	Print Admit Memo
9.	23113241	SANUSHA C	F	03/10/2005	ОВН	General	1095	Print Admit Memo
10.	23109347	THEERTHA T O	F	24/05/2005	EZ	General	1098	Print Admit Memo
11.	23111767	MUHAMMAD MISFER E K	M	28/08/2005	MU	General	1099	Print Admit Memo
12.	23102170	MIRASH C C	M	02/02/2005	MU	General	1103	Print Admit Memo
13.	23120926	MUHSIN C K	M	05/08/2005	MU	General	1104	Print Admit Memo
14.	23112772	MUHAMMED SAFWAN T	M	15/08/2005	MU	General	1106	Print Admit Memo
15.	23108698	SARANG P K	M	24/01/2006	GEN	General	1107	Print Admit Memo
16.	23111164	ADITH J P	M	02/10/2005	EZ	General	1107	Print Admit Memo
17.	23113834	NIYA VINOD	F	28/08/2005	EZ	General	1110	Print Admit Memo

18. 2310167	1 <u>NITHAYA K K</u>	F	27/06/2005	EZ	General	1111	Print Admit Memo
19. 23105595	5 <u>RAJIYA K</u>	F	15/06/2006	MU	General	1134	Print Admit Memo
Schedule Cas	ste Category						
20. 23102728	8 <u>NAYANA K</u>	F	06/04/2006	SC	Schedule Caste	820	Print Admit Memo
21. 23114479	9 <u>SANDRA K</u>	F	25/07/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	684	Print Admit Memo
22. 23126343	1 ANUJITH E	M	12/05/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	710	Print Admit Memo
23. 23103259	<u>DEVANANDHA</u> <u>P</u>	F	16/07/2006	SC	Schedule Caste	903	Print Admit Memo
Schedule Tri							
24. 23105059	YADUKRISHNA P	M	09/03/2006	ST	Schedule Tribe	685	Print Admit Memo
25. 23114225	VARSHA BALAKRISHNAN	F	15/08/2004	ST	Schedule Tribe	718	Print Admit Memo
EWS Catego	ry						
26. 23114458	8 ANJUMA C	F	22/12/2005	EWS	EWS	870	Print Admit Memo
27. 23102510	) <u>AKSON SABU</u>	M	10/05/2005	EWS	EWS	941	Print Admit Memo
28. 23100898	3 <u>ASHVIN</u> <u>MARIYA JOSE</u>	M	24/11/2003	EWS	EWS	1000	Print Admit Memo
29. 23101038	8 <u>ANANDU K</u>	M	27/07/2005	EWS	EWS	1006	Print Admit Memo

# Admitted Students List in BBA Business Administration Quota Sector as on (18/10/2023)

#### S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram, Kannur

SI. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Category	Index Mark	
Ma	nagement (	<b>Quota Category</b>						
1.	23802724	RHITHURAJ K	M	31/01/2006	EZ		767	Print Admit Memo
2.	23802119	MUHAMMED IZZATH P P	M	20/03/2005	MU		678	Print Admit Memo

3.	23126350	SAYOOJ T V	M	19/08/2005	EZ		713	Print Admit Memo		
4.	23122591	ANAS V M	M	27/03/2006	MU		610	Print Admit Memo		
5.	23115409	FAHAD A V	M	02/09/2005	MU		721	Print Admit Memo		
6.	23123699	HARIKEERTH M	M	18/08/2005	EZ		683	Print Admit Memo		
7.	23115070	SAGETH K	M	26/03/2005	EZ		826	Print Admit Memo		
8.	23103711	GOPIKA M	F	23/08/2005	ОВН		971	Print Admit Memo		
9.	23122525	ABHINAND E K	M	06/02/2005	GEN		1019	Print Admit Memo		
Spe	orts Quota C	Category								
-	23803357	ALBIN BIJU	M	14/04/1999	GEN		819	Print Admit Memo		
Spo	Spot Admission Category									
11.	23101936	<u>FATHIMA HIBA K</u> <u>P</u>	F	07/01/2005	MU	General	926	Print Admit Memo		
12.	23109401	<u>SIVANI</u> <u>SASEENDRAN</u>	F	18/11/2005	ОВН	General		Print Admit Memo		
13.	23118215	SHIFANA M	F	20/07/2006	MU	General	1001	Print Admit Memo		
14.	23111011	ASIKA P P	F	15/03/2006	EZ	General	1003	Print Admit Memo		
15.	23112857	VYSHAKH P K	M	17/02/2005	ОВН	General	1016	Print Admit Memo		
16.	23122092	HARIGOVIND R K	M	31/05/2006	ОВН	General	1011	Print Admit Memo		
17.	23101576	SAFA V V	F	20/12/2004	MU	General	1028	Print Admit Memo		
18.	23124440	SREENANDA K K	F	15/09/2005	EZ	General	1032	Print Admit Memo		
19.	23111932	FARDHEEN K	M	19/01/2006	MU	General	1056	Print Admit Memo		
20.	23120319	DONA ROSS REJI	F	12/02/2005	GEN	General	1043	Print Admit Memo		

21.	23105696	GOPIKA P P	F	29/11/2005	ОВН	General	1067	Print Admit Memo
22.	23107108	DIYA T K	F	19/06/2006	EZ	General	1071	Print Admit Memo
23.	23105087	<u>IMA</u> <u>GOPALAKRISHNAN</u>	F	04/11/2004	EZ	General	1062	Print Admit Memo
24.	23109190	APARNA P K	F	02/08/2005	EZ	General	1078	Print Admit Memo
25.	23106803	PRITHVIRAJ U K	M	10/05/2003	SC	Schedule Caste	783	Print Admit Memo
26.	23125437	<u>VISHNU</u> <u>RADHAKRISHNAN</u> <u>K O</u>	M	16/09/2004	EWS	EWS	859	Print Admit Memo
27.	23110909	ANAMIKA P P	F	20/12/2005	EZ	General	1074	Print Admit Memo
28.	23126020	SHIBIL RAHMAN PA	M	26/09/2005	MU	General	1080	Print Admit Memo
29.	23114295	<u>FATHIMATH</u> <u>SHABINA B K</u>	F	06/09/2005	MU	General	1094	Print Admit Memo
30.	23121407	SOURAV PRINOJ	M	16/06/2006	SC	Schedule Caste	660	Print Admit Memo
31.	23110766	SINSINA PRAKASH	F	04/04/2006	EZ	General	1080	Print Admit Memo
32.	23105270	ANANYASREE.P.P	F	07/07/2005	EZ	General	1081	Print Admit Memo

Print List

### Admitted Students List of BCom Co-operation as on (18/10/2023)

#### S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram, Kannur

Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Marks			
General/OEC Category										
1.	23105587	NIRANJANA K	F	23/12/2005	EZ	General	1204	Print Admit Memo		
2.	23111068	<u>SREEHARI V</u>	M	16/12/2005	EZ	General	1204	Print Admit Memo		
3.	23103786	AMRAAS K	M	29/04/2006	MU	General	1204	Print Admit Memo		
4.	23108841	SAYANDH P P	M	15/12/2005	EZ	General	1208	Print Admit Memo		
5.	23103289	SAFREENA A	F	19/06/2005	MU	General	1209	Print Admit Memo		
6.	23107101	NANDANA P	F	15/10/2005	ОВН	General	1209	Print Admit Memo		
7.	23116045	ARJUN DAS	M	26/08/2004	EZ	General	1209	Print Admit Memo		
8.	23106035	NIPUN. N	M	25/02/2005	ОВН	General	1211	Print Admit Memo		
9.	23110439	ANUJA C	F	14/09/2005	EZ	General	1212	Print Admit Memo		
10.	23112199	NANDANA A	F	09/11/2005	EZ	General	1214	Print Admit Memo		
11.	23113920	MUHAMMED FINAZ B	M	26/08/2005	MU	General	1215	Print Admit Memo		
12.	23102347	ADITHYA K P	F	21/10/2005	ОВН	General	1215	Print Admit Memo		
13.	23110749	KEERTHANA V	F	10/01/2006	EZ	General	1219	Print Admit Memo		
14.	23103263	<u>FATHIMATHUL</u> <u>ASNA P P</u>	F	23/06/2006	MU	General	1223	Print Admit Memo		
15.	23103482	SREELAKSHMI M V	F	15/03/2006	ОВН	General	1224	Print Admit Memo		
16.	23106758	NANDANA P	F	24/10/2005	ОВН	General	1226	Print Admit Memo		

17. 23106827	NIVEDYA N	F	12/04/2006	EZ	General	1228	Print Admit Memo			
18. 23106743	<u>AVANI K</u>	F	27/02/2006	EZ	General	1229	Print Admit Memo			
19. 23107139	MARVA V	F	13/02/2005	MU	General	1235	Print Admit Memo			
20. 23118950	ANUSREE M	F	13/09/2005	ОВН	General	1235	Print Admit Memo			
21. 23115418	ANOOJA P V	F	15/10/2005	GEN	General	1236	Print Admit Memo			
22. 23115861	SHALABHA K	F	16/02/2005	EZ	General	1238	Print Admit Memo			
23. 23102540	PRITHWIRAJ B	M	05/10/2005	EZ	General	1239	Print Admit Memo			
24. 23119921	AMAYA P V	F	09/01/2004	EWS	General	1259	Print Admit Memo			
Schedule Caste Category										
25. 23123417	ABHISHITH O	M	10/07/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	748	Print Admit Memo			
26. 23112318	ALAN SURENDRAN	M	15/09/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	775	Print Admit Memo			
27. 23118955	ADITHYAN P	M	03/06/2006	SC	Schedule Caste	776	Print Admit Memo			
28. 23112507	SHAMITH K	M	07/02/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	788	Print Admit Memo			
29. 23121578	<u>VISHNU</u> <u>DINESH M</u>	M	03/04/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	809	Print Admit Memo			
30. 23105632	RAMJITH K V	M	06/12/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	814	Print Admit Memo			
31. 23113447	ASWATHI E S	F	28/07/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	833	Print Admit Memo			
32. 23120305	ABHISHEK V	M	09/09/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	845	Print Admit Memo			
Schedule Tribe Category										
33. 23105775	DIYA MADHU	F	20/12/2005	ST	Schedule Tribe	782	Print Admit Memo			
34. 23125786	JISHNU P	M	25/05/2006	ST	Schedule Tribe	824	Print Admit Memo			

35. 23118432	SHYAMA MOL	F	20/05/2006	ST	Schedule Tribe	935	Print Admit Memo				
EWS Category											
36. 23116616	SREENAND T C	M	03/01/2006	EWS	EWS	1030	Print Admit Memo				
37. 23104575	NANDANA M	F	26/10/2005	EWS	EWS	1037	Print Admit Memo				
38. 23110662	ASHIDA C M	F	10/01/2006	EWS	EWS	1070	Print Admit Memo				
39. 23107840	<u>DEVANANDA</u> <u>K</u>	F	18/09/2005	EWS	EWS	1076	Print Admit Memo				
40. 23106650	ANUPAMA K K	F	01/12/2004	EWS	EWS	1100	Print Admit Memo				
41. 23123253	AKSHAY S NAIR	M	10/05/2004	EWS	EWS	1124	Print Admit Memo				

# Admitted Students List in BCom Co-operation Quota Sector as on (18/10/2023)

## S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram, Kannur

Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Mark	
Ma	nagement (	Quota Category						
1.	23113541	ANUPRIYA M C	F	03/12/2005	EZ		913	Print Admit Memo
2.	23104792	NAVRAG BYJU	M	26/04/2005	ОВН		968	Print Admit Memo
3.	23123805	MUHAMMED IHJAS M T	M	10/09/2005	MU		677	Print Admit Memo
4.	23126517	SHARAFEENA K P	F	15/10/2005	MU		951	Print Admit Memo
5.	23102601	NIKHILDAS.O	M	21/02/2006	ОВН		1100	Print Admit Memo
6.	23124579	<u>AMITH</u> <u>CHANDRAN</u>	M	23/09/2005	GEN			Print Admit Memo
7.	23113574	<u>RITHIK K V</u>	M	25/09/2005	ОВН		974	Print Admit Memo
8.	23122162	YEDHURAG A	M	29/01/2006	ОВН		1078	Print Admit Memo
9.	23101891	ADITH.E.K	M	03/10/2005	GEN		1023.4	Print Admit Memo

,				,			
10. 23120732	ATHUL ASHOK T V	M	05/03/2006	ОВН		987	Print Admit Memo
11. 23118438	ABHAY KRISHNA	M	28/10/2004	GEN		870	Print Admit Memo
12. 23109422	SHABIN K A	M	21/03/2005	MU		894	Print Admit Memo
Sports Quota (	Category						
13. 23125733	<u>YADHUKRISHNA</u> <u>M</u>	M	29/12/2004	SC		691	Print Admit Memo
14. 23100499	DENITTA JOHNSON	F	06/01/2005	GEN		929	Print Admit Memo
Spot Admission	n Category						
15. 23113417	KRISHNA K V	F	19/05/2006	EZ	General	1183	Print Admit Memo
16. 23124169	<u>AYANA P</u>	F	21/04/2005	EZ	General	1192	Print Admit Memo
17. 23123750	AFZAL K P	M	11/04/2005	MU	General	1207	Print Admit Memo
18. 23110437	RANISHA M K	F	22/05/2006	EZ	General	1201	Print Admit Memo
19. 23105794	NANDITHA M	F	05/04/2005	EZ	General	1201	Print Admit Memo
20. 23110687	ANAGHA O K	F	26/08/2005	EZ	General	1200	Print Admit Memo
21. 23109632	FATHIMATH RIZA R P	F	02/08/2005	MU	General	1203	Print Admit Memo
22. 23114700	ABIN K	M	20/06/2005	EZ	General	1211	Print Admit Memo
23. 23109675	JITHINJITH N	M	12/03/2006	ОВН	General	1202	Print Admit Memo
24. 23120447	NEERAJA P	F	22/08/2005	EZ	General	1212	Print Admit Memo
25. 23108443	<u>FATHIMATH</u> <u>NUSRA P K</u>	F	12/07/2005	MU	General	1201	Print Admit Memo
26. 23102938	AKSHAY E V	M	08/03/2006	EZ	General	1202	Print Admit Memo

# Admitted Students List of BCom with Computer Application(Un-Aided) as on (13/10/2023)

# S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram, Kannur

	S.E.S College,Sreekandapuram,Kannur										
Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Marks				
Ge	eneral/OEC	Category									
1.	23106393	ABHINAND VALSAN	M	02/07/2005	GEN	General	1051	Print Admit Memo			
2.	23121935	<u>JISHNU</u> <u>RADHAKRISHNAN</u>	M	27/04/2005	GEN	General	1120	Print Admit Memo			
Ez	hava/Thiyy	a/Billava Category									
3.	23126448	<u>ABIN V V</u>	M	03/11/2005	EZ	Ezhava/Thiyya/Billava	975	Print Admit Memo			
4.	23140352	AMAL K	M	05/04/2006	EZ	Ezhava/Thiyya/Billava	992	Print Admit Memo			
EV	WS Categor	y									
5.	23123400	<u>VASUDEV E</u>	M	16/11/2005	EWS	EWS	859	Print Admit Memo			
6.	23100644	STEPHEN STYNE	M	26/10/2004	EWS	EWS	975.4	Print Admit Memo			
Admitted Students List in BCom with Computer Application(Un-Aided) Quota Sector as on (13/10/2023)											
	S.E.S College,Sreekandapuram,Kannur										
Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Index Category Mark					

No.	No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Category	Mark	
Ma	nagement (	Quota Category						
1.	23111860	ANAS A V	M	10/11/2005	MU			Print Admit Memo
2.	23112459	SHANIF P P	M	22/12/2005	MU			Print Admit Memo
3.	23102513	MUHAMMED SUHAIL K P	M	22/11/2005	MU			Print Admit Memo
4.	23801935	MUHAMMED SHAREEF K	M	17/11/2005	MU			Print Admit Memo
5.	23117014	ABITH JOSEPH	M	10/01/2004	EWS			Print Admit Memo
6.	23103512	ASWATHI N	F	13/01/2006	EZ			Print Admit Memo
7.	23108156	ARYANANDA A S	F	26/04/2006	EWS			Print Admit Memo
8.	23111010	ANAGH RAJ C	M	20/02/2006	EZ			Print Admit Memo
9.	23105348	MUHAMMED NAHIYAN.KV	M	16/12/2004	MU			Print Admit Memo

10.	23105872	ADITHYAN C	M	23/06/2005	GEN		932	Print Admit Memo
11.	23123736	AHARAF T	M	14/10/2005	MU			Print Admit Memo
12.	23101839	<u>FARHAN</u> <u>MUJEEB M</u>	M	10/03/2005	MU			Print Admit Memo
13.	23115238	MUHAMMAD RAZIN	M	04/01/2005	MU		830	Print Admit Memo
14.	23125009	SRAVAN P V	M	20/05/2005	ОВН		943	Print Admit Memo
15.	23801491	JISBIN JINNY	M	17/03/2006	GEN		886	Print Admit Memo
Spo	ot Admissio	n Category						
16.	23127506	MUHAMMAD RAZMAL P P	M	20/03/2005	MU	General		Print Admit Memo
17.	23108214	NASIF P P	M	27/05/2006	MU	Muslim		Print Admit Memo
18.	23802704	MUHAMMED N P K	M	29/10/2005	MU	Muslim	643	Print Admit Memo
19.	23125363	<u>ARJUN N K</u>	M	13/08/2005	EZ	General	793	Print Admit Memo
20.	23111965	MUHAMMAD RAZIL.K V	M	29/05/2006	MU	General		Print Admit Memo
21.	23125900	NIYAS C H	M	28/08/2005	MU	General		Print Admit Memo
22.	23801353	NAVAJYOTHI K	F	05/07/2006	GEN	General	673	Print Admit Memo
23.	23123487	ANANTHU KRISHNA M	M	14/07/2005	EZ	General	776	Print Admit Memo
24.	23802310	SANJAY RAJ	M	11/04/2006	EWS	General	830	Print Admit Memo
25.	23123446	<u>JAYAKRISHNAN</u>	M	19/12/2005	ОВН	General	836	Print Admit Memo
26.	23802328	<u>YADHUKRISHNA</u> <u>K T</u>	M	09/05/2005	GEN	General	860	Print Admit Memo
27.	23106086	ARSHAD HAFEEL K P	M	16/07/2005	MU	Muslim	893	Print Admit Memo
28.	23802164	EDWIN DIAS	M	01/03/2005	GEN	General	922	Print Admit Memo
29.	23113919	JINS THOMAS	M	08/06/2005	GEN	General	925	Print Admit Memo
30.	23125874	NANDAKISHOR K	M	26/10/2005	EZ	General	927	Print Admit Memo

31. 23111652 <u>ANJUSREE K</u> F 14/07/2004 EZ General 940 Print Admit Memo

# Admitted Students List of BSc Chemistry as on (18/10/2023)

### S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram, Kannur

Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Marks				
Ge	neral/OEC	Category									
1.	23105669	RIZANA T	F	08/12/2004	MU	General	1296	Print Admit Memo			
2.	23116402	ADITHYA K <u>V</u>	F	06/03/2005	GEN	General	1307	Print Admit Memo			
Scl	hedule Cast	e Category									
3.	23110778	<u>ANAGHA</u> <u>KRISHNAN</u>	F	01/10/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	1136	Print Admit Memo			
A	Admitted St	udents List in BS	c Chem	istry Quota S	Sector as	on (18/10/2	2023)				
	S.E.S College,Sreekandapuram,Kannur										
Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Mark				
Ma	anagement (	Quota Category									
1.	23126537	<u>JEEVAN</u> <u>VINOD P C</u>	M	12/04/2005	GEN		1020	Print Admit Memo			
2.	23104232	AMANJITH P K	M	23/03/2005	EZ		1011	Print Admit Memo			
Sp	ot Admissio	n Category									
3.	23803197	MUHAMMED MUNAVVIR P P	M	12/01/2004	MU	General	1095	Print Admit Memo			
4.	23140378	SREENANDA JAYAN M C	F	13/06/2003	EZ	General	1110	Print Admit Memo			
5.	23127900	BHAVANA N	F	24/06/2006	ОВН	General	949	Print Admit Memo			
6.	23140295	ANJANA CHANDRAN	F	28/08/2006	GEN	General	946	Print Admit Memo			
7.	23118431	<u>VISHNU S</u>	M	11/04/2002	ОВН	General	1041	Print Admit Memo			
8.	23109914	SHELNA C	F	05/05/2005	EZ	General	1296	Print Admit Memo			
9.	23116520	NIKHITHA K V	F	07/10/2005	EWS	General	1308	Print Admit Memo			
10.	23104036	ANANYA P	F	26/08/2005	EZ	General	1215	Print Admit Memo			

## Admitted Students List of BA Economics as on (18/10/2023)

### S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram, Kannur

Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Marks	
Ge	neral/OEC (	Category						
1.	23103014	IRSHANA T P	F	23/09/2004	MU	General	1107.75	Print Admit Memo
2.	23103153	NASIHA P P	F	27/05/2006	MU	General	1111	Print Admit Memo
3.	23106290	KADEEJA MIRSA.S.M.	F	05/07/2005	MU	General	1119.5	Print Admit Memo
4.	23102037	ANAMIKA A	F	02/02/2005	EZ	General	1144.5	Print Admit Memo
5.	23104837	VAISHAKH K	M	27/08/2004	EZ	General	1128.75	Print Admit Memo
6.	23108255	NANDANA.M	F	11/01/2006	EZ	General	1134.25	Print Admit Memo
7.	23110448	ANJANA P P	F	19/08/2005	EZ	General	1140	Print Admit Memo
8.	23120044	FATHIMATH SANA K R	F	29/12/2005	GEN	General	1156	Print Admit Memo
9.	23111266	SHAMNA V P	F	08/09/2004	MU	General	1166	Print Admit Memo
Sch	nedule Caste	Category						
10.	23108239	PRITHYUJ A	M	11/09/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	755.5	Print Admit Memo
EV	VS Category							
11.	23114644	ADITHYA K	F	08/07/2005	EWS	EWS	909.5	Print Admit Memo
12.	23108442	<u>JESTIN</u> <u>MATHEW</u>	M	31/05/2005	EWS	EWS	1073.5	Print Admit Memo
	Admitted S	Students List in Ba	A Econo	omics Quota S	Sector as	on (18/10/2	2023)	
			S.I	E.S College,Sre	ekandapu	ram,Kannur		
Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gende	r DOB	Categor	Allotted Category	Index Mark	
Ma	nagement <b>Q</b>	Quota Category						
1.	23802907	ASHIKA P P	F	06/05/2005	EZ		680.25	Print Admit Memo
2.	23120684	<u>FATHIMATHUL</u> <u>SAFA M P</u>	<del>-</del> F	25/10/2005	5 MU		937.75	Print Admit Memo

3.	23108470	AROMAL P	M	15/11/2004	EZ		928.75	Print Admit Memo
4.	23802495	SAYANTH P P	M	19/02/2006	EZ		888.5	Print Admit Memo
5.	23111020	SANIYA C	F	03/11/2005	EZ		1025.75	Print Admit Memo
Spe	orts Quota C	Category						
6.	23803203	AKASH P M	M	30/05/2002	EZ		706.75	Print Admit Memo
7.	23803016	SHAMAL CLEETUS JOHN	M	29/12/2001	GEN		586	Print Admit Memo
Spo	ot Admission	Category						
8.	23100847	RUJAHANA P S	F	18/02/2005	MU	General	969.25	Print Admit Memo
9.	23109869	<u>AVANI K</u>	F	15/12/2004	EWS	EWS	757	Print Admit Memo
10.	23108402	<u>NANDU</u> <u>KRISHNAN K V</u>	M	14/01/2006	EZ	General	1069	Print Admit Memo
11.	23127933	AROMAL T	M	07/10/2005	EZ	General	974.25	Print Admit Memo
12.	23107947	<u>FATHIMATH</u> <u>SANIYA C</u>	F	05/11/2005	MU	General	1001	Print Admit Memo
13.	23103255	SHIFANA.V	F	09/11/2004	MU	General	983	Print Admit Memo
14.	23104816	VYSHNAV K	M	26/09/2005	EZ	General	991.25	Print Admit Memo
15.	23110713	NAYANA.G.V	F	08/07/2005	ОВН	General	1030.75	Print Admit Memo
16.	23119073	SANGEETHA C	F	29/08/2005	ОВН	General	1017.75	Print Admit Memo
17.	23105733	ASWANTH K P	M	16/10/2005	EZ	General	1001	Print Admit Memo
18.	23105730	<u>DIYA T V</u>	F	12/04/2006	ОВН	General	1062.75	Print Admit Memo
19.	23103461	SHANIDHA V P	F	19/04/2005	MU	General	1058.25	Print Admit Memo
20.	23100946	<u>FATHIMATHUL</u> <u>NAJMA K K</u>	F	03/03/2006	MU	General	1050	Print Admit Memo
21.	23104229	ABHIJITH A	M	10/09/2003	SC	Schedule Caste	757	Print Admit Memo
22.	23122104	EASA K C	M	12/11/2005	MU	General	1106.25	Print Admit Memo

## Admitted Students List of BA English as on (18/10/2023)

#### S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram, Kannur

Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Marks			
Ge	neral/OEC	Category								
1.	23110420	THEJAS P	M	26/04/2005	GEN	General	1392	Print Admit Memo		
2.	23140535	ASWATHY MARIA MATHEWS	F	15/08/2003	GEN	General	1494	Print Admit Memo		
3.	23100749	<u>VISMAYA E</u>	F	19/02/2004	GEN	General	1399	Print Admit Memo		
4.	23101900	JINAN C K	M	27/05/2006	MU	General	1422	Print Admit Memo		
5.	23116251	NANDANA M V	F	19/04/2006	EZ	General	1427	Print Admit Memo		
6.	23129432	NASWEEHA ABDUSALAM	F	08/09/2003	MU	General	1436	Print Admit Memo		
7.	23110955	RIYA CHANDRAN A K	F	21/12/2005	EZ	General	1447	Print Admit Memo		
8.	23101233	<u>VAISHNAV R</u>	M	11/09/2005	GEN	General	1507	Print Admit Memo		
Sch	nedule Casto	e Category								
9.	23121290	ABHINAND SANKAR	M	11/07/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	814	Print Admit Memo		
Sch	nedule Tribe	Category								
10.	23127629	REMYA K R	F	07/02/2005	ST	Schedule Tribe	857	Print Admit Memo		
11.	23105143	NAVEENA P G	F	14/03/2006	ST	Schedule Tribe	909	Print Admit Memo		
EW	EWS Category									
12.	23108041	<u>SREENANDA</u> <u>O</u>	F	21/04/2006	EWS	EWS	939	Print Admit Memo		
13.	23109683	ASWATHI K	F	15/12/2004	EWS	EWS	1294	Print Admit Memo		

# Admitted Students List in BA English Quota Sector as on (18/10/2023)

### S.E.S College, Sreekandapuram, Kannur

S1.	Application	Student Nome	Gandar	DOB	Cotegory	Allotted	Index
No.	No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Category	Mark

# **Management Quota Category**

1.	23102786	FATHIMATHUL SANATC	F	17/07/2006	MU			Print Admit Memo
2.	23122393	SHIBIL K P	M	24/09/2004	MU		1010	Print Admit Memo
3.	23120067	RIYA RAJ	F	20/12/2005	EZ		1242	Print Admit Memo
Spe	orts Quota C	Category						
4.	23803045	SOBIN SOJI	M	05/03/2000	GEN		1045	Print Admit Memo
5.	23802256	AJNAS MOIDEEN	M	09/05/2004	MU		1055	Print Admit Memo
Spe	ot Admissio	ı Category						
6.	23106418	FATHIMATHUL FIDHA K P	F	02/04/2005	MU	General	1073	Print Admit Memo
7.	23104043	VAISHNAVI P	F	16/03/2005	EZ	General	1087	Print Admit Memo
8.	23118759	AMEERA P P	F	02/04/2005	MU	General	1151	Print Admit Memo
9.	23105996	MITHUN P	M	25/02/2005	ОВН	General	1407	Print Admit Memo
10.	23105679	MUHAMMED AFSAL SP	M	26/10/2005	MU	General	1126	Print Admit Memo
11.	23140201	MUHAMMAD AKBAR N P	M	30/04/2004	MU	General	1200	Print Admit Memo
12.	23110022	ARYA P V	F	01/02/2005	ОВН	General	1238	Print Admit Memo
13.	23124862	FATHIMATHU SHAHANA M	F	19/10/2004	MU	General	1302	Print Admit Memo
14.	23124821	ADITHYA KRISHNAN. E.K	M	24/03/2006	GEN	General	1249	Print Admit Memo
15.	23108100	SHAHANA K	F	10/09/2005	MU	General	1342	Print Admit Memo
16.	23126839	ANAGHA P P	F	02/04/2006	EZ	General	1340	Print Admit Memo
17.	23800190	RAGIJA A	F	14/11/2004	ST	Schedule Caste	981	Print Admit Memo
18.	23101872	AKHILA BABU	F	16/09/2005	EWS	EWS	1125	Print Admit Memo

## Admitted Students List of BSc Mathematics as on (18/10/2023)

## S.E.S College,Sreekandapuram,Kannur

	S.E.S College,Sreekandapuram,Kannur								
Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Marks		
General/OEC Category									
1.	23102286	AROMAL C	M	14/09/2005	ОВН	General	1252	Print Admit Memo	
2.	23117780	ANALRAJ MATTANKOT	M	02/09/2004	EZ	General	1275	Print Admit Memo	
3.	23106872	ADHYA U	F	19/04/2006	EZ	General	1281	Print Admit Memo	
4.	23105152	ADHARSH J U	M	17/01/2006	ОВН	General	1348	Print Admit Memo	
Scl	nedule Caste	Category							
5.	23113310	ANAMIKA SHAJI	F	25/08/2005	SC	Schedule Caste	1163	Print Admit Memo	
EV	VS Category	,							
6.	23110858	SISIRA M	F	23/02/2006	EWS	EWS	1209	Print Admit Memo	
	Admitted	Students List in BSc	Mathe	ematics Quota	Sector a	ns on (18/10/2	023)		
				S.E.S Colleg	ge,Sreekan	dapuram,Kan	nur		
Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gend	er DOB	Catego	Allotted Category	Index Mark		
Ma	nagement (	Quota Category							
1.	23117952	MELBIN K S	M	27/07/2003	3 GEN	1	1233	Print Admit Memo	
Spe	ot Admissio	ı Category							
2.	23104397	<u>PULIKKAL</u> <u>AMAYA</u>	F	17/12/2005	5 EZ	General	1255	Print Admit Memo	
3.	23140200	AAGATH RAJ K	M	27/10/2005	5 EZ	General	866	Print Admit Memo	
4.	23802394	ADWAITH RAMACHANDRAN	M M	01/02/2005	5 EZ	General	971	Print Admit Memo	
5.	23103749	DEVIKA DAS	F	10/08/2005	5 EWS	S EWS	1065	Print Admit Memo	
6.	23119067	ALOG P V	M	24/08/2005	5 EZ	General	1247	Print Admit Memo	
7.	23124773	ANURANJ.A.K	M	16/07/2005	5 EZ	General	1224	Print Admit Memo	
8.	23121343	ANJITH K V	M	12/03/2006	6 GEN	I General	1165	Print Admit Memo	
9.	23103379	AFEEDA ABIDA K K	F	04/12/2004	4 MU	General	1181	Print Admit Memo	

7.

8.

23202062

23206131 <u>CHANDANA K</u>

<u>ADHITHYAN P</u>

### Admitted Students List of M.A JOURNALISM AND MASS COMMUNICATION as on (18/10/2023)

Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	ý					
General Category											
1.	23210006	<u>VARNA M</u>	F	09/12/2002	EZ		Print Admit Memo				
2.	23203801	ASHWINI M	F	16/02/2003	EZ		Print Admit Memo				
3.	23206579	SAFA S M	F	21/02/2003	MU		Print Admit Memo				
4.	23205182	ANUSREE K V	F	20/08/2002	EZ		Print Admit Memo				
5.	23200954	SNEHA THERESA JOSHI	F	19/01/2001	GEN		Print Admit Memo				
FC	C-EWS Cate	gory									
6.	23205756	ANJANA V V	F	22/12/2002	EWS		Print Admit Memo				
	Admitted	Students List in 1	M.A JO		I AND M 8/10/202		UNICATION Quota Sector as on				
Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Nam	e	Gender I	OOB	Category					
Ma	anagement (	Management Quota Category									
1.		Zuota Category									
	23200897	<u>VAISHNAVI P</u>		F 16/0	7/2002		Print Admit Memo				
	23200897 orts Quota (	VAISHNAVI P		F 16/0	7/2002		Print Admit Memo				
		VAISHNAVI P			7/2002		Print Admit Memo  Print Admit Memo				
<b>Sp</b> (2.	orts Quota (	VAISHNAVI P Category  RESHMA K									
<b>Sp</b> (2.	orts Quota ( 23203267	VAISHNAVI P Category  RESHMA K		F 21/0		GEN					
Spo 2. Spo	orts Quota ( 23203267 ot Admission	VAISHNAVI P Category  RESHMA K n Category		F 21/0	2/2001	GEN GEN	Print Admit Memo				
Sp. 2. Sp. 3.	23203267 ot Admission 23410068	VAISHNAVI P Category  RESHMA K  n Category  HELANA GEO		F 21/0 F 18/1 F 15/0	2/2001 2/1999		Print Admit Memo  Print Admit Memo				

02/06/2003

23/01/1999

**GEN** 

**GEN** 

F

M

Print Admit Memo

Print Admit Memo

9.	23210234	SHADA M	F	25/01/2003	GEN	Print Admit Memo
10.	23210124	MIHADA S P	F	11/10/2002	GEN	Print Admit Memo
11.	23210126	FATHIMATHUL SURJATH K R	F	22/10/2002	GEN	Print Admit Memo
12.	23204772	ADITHYAKRISHNA M V	M	04/07/2002	GEN	Print Admit Memo
13.	23201359	VISMAYA. P	F	17/08/2002	GEN	Print Admit Memo
14.	23201911	FATHIMATH SAHALA A V	F	15/07/2002	GEN	Print Admit Memo
				Print List		

# Admitted Students List of BSc Physics as on (18/10/2023)

# S.E.S College,Sreekandapuram,Kannur

Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gende	r DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Marks		
General/OEC Category									
1.	23110276	JISHNA K	F	05/10/2005	ОВН	General	1230	Print Admit Memo	
2.	23111182	<u>FATHIMATH</u> <u>NAJIYA K</u>	F	01/12/2005	MU	General	1234	Print Admit Memo	
3.	23117010	ADHARV C P	M	25/05/2005	EZ	General	1284	Print Admit Memo	
4.	23125108	<u>VIPIN P</u>	M	02/01/2006	ОВН	General	1285	Print Admit Memo	
5.	23116369	VARSHA V B	F	26/05/2005	GEN	General	1286	Print Admit Memo	
6.	23121953	ANJANA MUKUNDAN	F	22/08/2004	EZ	General	1397	Print Admit Memo	
EV	VS Category	7							
7.	23129602	<u>YADHUKRISHNA</u> <u>R</u>	M	05/06/2005	EWS	EWS	911	Print Admit Memo	
8.	23119641	THUSHAR BABU A	M	15/08/2005	EWS	EWS	1204	Print Admit Memo	
Admitted Students List in BSc Physics Quota Sector as on (18/10/2023)									
				S.E.S College	e,Sreekand	apuram,Kan	nur		
Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name C	dender		e,Sreekand	apuram,Kan Allotted Category	nur Index Mark		
No.	No.	Student Name C	Gender			Allotted	Index		
No.	No.					Allotted	Index	Print Admit Memo	
No.  Ma  1.	No.	Quota Category <u>NEERAJA</u> <u>JAYARAJ</u>		DOB (	Category	Allotted	Index Mark	Print Admit Memo	
No.  Ma  1.	No. <b>anagement (</b> 23105749	Quota Category <u>NEERAJA</u> <u>JAYARAJ</u>	F	DOB (	Category	Allotted	Index Mark	Print Admit Memo  Print Admit Memo	
No.  Ma  1.  Spo	No.  anagement (  23105749  ot Admission	Quota Category  NEERAJA JAYARAJ  n Category	F M	DOB (	Category  GEN	Allotted Category	Index Mark		
No.  Ma  1.  Spo  2.	No. 23105749 ot Admission 23112435	Quota Category  NEERAJA JAYARAJ  n Category  ABHINAV A  ATHISAYA R	F M F	DOB (12/12/2005) 12/12/2005	GEN EWS	Allotted Category	Index Mark  1149  855	Print Admit Memo	
No. Ma  1. Spo  2.	No. 23105749 ot Admission 23112435 23120842	NEERAJA JAYARAJ  n Category  ABHINAV A  ATHISAYA R SREEDHAR	F M F	DOB (12/12/2005) 12/12/2005 20/01/2005 02/03/2005	GEN  EWS  OBH	Allotted Category  General	Index Mark  1149  855  978	Print Admit Memo  Print Admit Memo	
No. Ma  1. Spo  2.  3.	No. 23105749 ot Admission 23112435 23120842 23102897	NEERAJA JAYARAJ  n Category  ABHINAV A  ATHISAYA R SREEDHAR  CHETHAK P	F M F M	DOB (12/12/2005) 12/12/2005 20/01/2005 02/03/2005 09/02/2006	GEN  EWS  OBH  EZ	Allotted Category  General  General	Index Mark  1149  855  978  1175	Print Admit Memo  Print Admit Memo  Print Admit Memo	
No. Ma  1. Spo  2.  3. 4.	No. 23105749 23105749 23112435 23120842 23102897 23106644	NEERAJA JAYARAJ  n Category  ABHINAV A  ATHISAYA R SREEDHAR  CHETHAK P  SIVAJITH K P	F M F M M	DOB (12/12/2005) 12/12/2005 20/01/2005 02/03/2005 09/02/2006 22/08/2006	GEN  EWS  OBH  EZ  EZ	Allotted Category  General  General  General	Index Mark  1149  855  978  1175  1159	Print Admit Memo  Print Admit Memo  Print Admit Memo  Print Admit Memo	

# Admitted Students List of BCA (Un-Aided) as on (13/10/2023)

# S.E.S College,Sreekandapuram,Kannur

Sl. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gender	DOB	Category	Allotted Category	Index Marks			
General/OEC Category										
1.	23123328	YADAV P V	M	06/11/2005	EZ	General	1232	Prin	t Admit Memo	
2.	23140122	SRAVYA VINOD M	F	27/11/2005	EZ	General	1269	Prin	t Admit Memo	
3.	23114618	<u>SREENAND</u> <u>N</u>	M	31/05/2006	ОВН	General	1245	Prin	t Admit Memo	
4.	23120757	<u>VISHNU K</u>	M	08/08/2005	ОВН	General	1267	Prin	t Admit Memo	
Μι	ıslim Catego	ory								
5.	23122830	MASHROOF PP	M	20/11/2005	MU	Muslim	1167	Prin	t Admit Memo	
	Admi	itted Students List	in BC	A (Un-Aided)	Quota S	ector as on	(13/10/2023)			
				S.E.S College,	Sreekand	apuram,Kan	nur			
S1. No.	Application No.	Student Name	Gen	nder DOB	Catego	ory All	otted Category	Index Mark		
Ma	nagement (	Quota Category								
1.	23140377	MIHRAJ K P	N	4 07/12/200	)3 MU	J			Print Admit Memo	
2.	23120514	RUMAIS P P	N	M 01/12/200	5 MU	J		1170.8	Print Admit Memo	
3.	23801774	<u>DHANUSH P</u>	N	16/01/200	6 GEI	N		958	Print Admit Memo	
4.	23802334	MUHAMMED ANAZ	N	1 24/07/200	)4 GE1	N			Print Admit Memo	
5.	23800411	SHYAMJITH P S	<u>S</u> N	16/01/200	06 OB	Н		828	Print Admit Memo	
6.	23107033	MUHAMMAD SHIBIL	Ν	1 08/01/200	)6 MU	J			Print Admit Memo	
7.	23125904	ANURAG P	N	1 21/11/200	3 EZ	,			Print Admit Memo	
8.	23101514	ANUSMAYA C	<u>V</u> F	F 21/04/200	5 EZ	,		859	Print Admit Memo	
9.	23120986	SREYA V B	F	F 18/01/200	os GEI	N			Print Admit Memo	
10.	23800904	MUHAMMAD MIRZAB M P	Ν	1 28/09/200	95 MU	J		942	Print Admit Memo	

11.	23121786	SARANG K S	M	16/07/2005	ОВН		800	Print Admit Memo
12.	23123889	NEERAJ K V	M	11/01/2005	EWS		747	Print Admit Memo
13.	23115937	NABEEL M P	M	08/06/2005	MU			Print Admit Memo
14.	23124532	JAIDEEP K P	M	09/05/2006	GEN		777	Print Admit Memo
15.	23113405	MUHAMMED IRFAN	M	25/03/2004	MU		730	Print Admit Memo
Spo	ot Admission	ı Category						
16.	23113436	MADHURAG P	M	26/08/2005	ОВН	General	1089	Print Admit Memo
17.	23122468	JAMES BABY	M	18/08/2005	EWS	General	969.6	Print Admit Memo
18.	23801581	ARSHITH M	M	02/09/2005	EZ	Ezhava/Thiyya/Billava	995	Print Admit Memo
19.	23101430	AKHIL JOSE THOMAS	M	13/04/2005	GEN	General	1008.4	Print Admit Memo
20.	23121772	MAHITHA K	F	22/12/2005	ОВН	BackWard Hindu	1035	Print Admit Memo
21.	23111799	JITHIN K K	M	04/11/2005	EZ	General	1055	Print Admit Memo
22.	23109600	SHILPA E V	F	13/09/2005	GEN	General	1134.6	Print Admit Memo
23.	23114498	<u>SREEKARTHIKA</u> <u>M</u>	F	30/07/2005	ОВН	General	1143	Print Admit Memo
24.	23125546	BHAGATH A S	M	27/01/2006	EZ	General	1026	Print Admit Memo
25.	23126592	ASRITH O M	M	16/01/2005	GEN	General	1176.2	Print Admit Memo
26.	23111578	ANU GEORGE	F	22/03/2006	EWS	General	1258	Print Admit Memo